CASE 3425; Heaxing on motion of
the OCC TO CONSIDER ADOPTION OF A
BONUS DISCOVERY ALLOMABLE.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 13, 1966

REGULAR HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF: the hearing called by the
0il Conservation Commission on its own
motion to consider all aspects of the
possible adopticn of a bonus discovery
allowable for the State of New Mexico.
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MR, PORTER: We will take up Case 3425,

MR. HATCH: 1In the matter of the hearing called by
the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to consider
all aspects of the possible adoption of a bonus discovery
allowable for the State of New Mexico.

MR. PORTER: Would you read the balance of that
paragraph, Mr, Hatch?

MR. HATCH: Although testimony both pro and con the
discovery allowable will be presented by the Commission staff,
the Commission invites and will entertain full discussion and
testimony from the industry as to the advantages and
disadvantages of a discovery allowable and the advisability of
the adoption thereof, as well as suggested rules relac.ing to
the administration of a bonus discovery allowable, the amount
of the allowable, the length of time and the number of wells to
which it shonld anply, =2nd any other pertinent facts relating

thereto,.

MR. PORTER: In conn ionn with the Commission

staff authority in this case, someone called me the other dav

¢

wiien they saw that the Commission staff was going to present

the pros and cons and asked me if I was going to put one

witness on with the pros and the other with the cons. We told

|
|
5
|

l
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The Commission will have one witness in this case whom we will |

|

U SO —

\them, no, it would all be presented by the same witness.
L
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MR, KELLY. No, we will have 4 statement.
MR, PORTER, You are representing Texaco, Mr,

Kellahin, we'll recognijszea vou na

.
R TN T

MR, KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Citieg Service 0il

Proposa) and j¢ will be quite brief,

MR, REED. Charleg Reed, ap independent Operator,
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I am appearing on my own behalf. I do not have any testimony
to offer but will make a statement at the end of the hearing.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Oscar Jordan.

MR. JORDAN: I'm Oscar Jordan with the New Mexico
Land Office. We will have one witness, a short piece of
testimony, and will have a statement.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kastler.

MR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler with Gulf 0il Corporation

No testimony, but only a statement at the end.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Thompson.

MR. THOMPSON: Ed Thompson, Permian Basin Petroleum
Association. We will have a statement to make.

MR. ANDERSON: R. . anderson, Sinclair. We will
have a statement at the ond of the case.

MR. TOMLINSON: Bill Tomlinson, Atlantic - Richfield

we wili have a siLalement,

MR. HOCKER: R. L. Hocker for Amerada; simply a l
statement, ‘
MR. KBELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin for Penroc 0il. We'lﬁ
have a statement at the end of the case. \

MR, COUCH: Terrell couch for Marathon 0i] Comvany.

No witness, possihly a statement.

I
|
|
|
1
|
uwR. POKTER: Mr. Nutter has recquested a fow minutes |
to post some exhibits, so we'll have a short recess. H

~
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{(Whereupon, a recess was held.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
The Commission recognizes Mr. Hatch.

MR. HATCH: May the record show that Mr. Nutter
has already been sworn?

MR. PORTER: The record will so show,

DANIEL NUTTER

called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HATCH:

Q Mr. Nutter, will you state your name and position
again for the Commission?

A Dan Nutter, chief engineer for the 0il Conservation
Commission.

0 As a little bachkground, would vyou tell us why a
discovery allowable is being considered by the Commission tnday

A Yes, sir. In 1944 the New Mexico 011 Conservation
Commission adopted a bonus discovery allowable which remained
in effect for some five years. In 1949 the Commission called
another case and heard evidence and the revort of a commission
which had studied the bonus allowable and decided to discontinu
it. Since that time we have had no bhonus allowuable.

I might mention the order numhers of those Zwo

N
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particular events. Order No. 573, dated September 6, 1944
established the bonus allowable. Order No. 831, dated July 22,
1949, abolished the allowable.

In the last several months there have been several
instances of states which had bonus allowables calling
hearings in which these allowables were considered for revision,
and in each of three instances the bonus allowable in the
respective states was liberalized. There's been a considerable
amount of discussion regarding the bonus allowable since these
three states have focused the spotlight on it, and as a result
of the attention and the attached publicity thersto, we have
called this hearing today to consider the possibility of the
bonus allowable for the State of New Mexico.

0 You have prepared statements and exhibits as
evidence both for and against the discovery allowable?

A Yes, sir. As Mr. Porter mentioned this worning, two
members of the staff are not going to testify in this case.
That would show a lack oI unanimity in the staff if one person

testified for the allowable and the other person testified

against it, So, 1

o)

ther than show dissension in our staff, we
have eliminated the Aissension in the staff and confined it

to an individual., This individual is a pro and a con, I have i
testified on numerous occasions. This is the first time I have %

had a chance to appear on both sides of the case and I am looxiné
i
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forward to the experience.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Besides this, you happen to be
a member of a profession that follows that exact science of
petroleum engineering, so you are capable of this?

A This is correct. During the testimony we will have
one of these hats turned around and the other one facing fofwar
at all times. We won't wear both hats at the same time.

Q {(Bv Mr, Hatch) Now, in your opinion, then, why
sinould a discovery allowable be adopted?

A Well, primarily -- Better get these hats adjusted.
This is the pro case. Primarily the reason for consideration
of the discovery allowable is the fact that drilling activity
is down in the State of New Mexico. This applies not only to
develoovment wells but also to wildcat wells; and perhaps this
bonus allowable would be an incentive to provide for
additional wildcatting followed by additional development
drilling. That's the primary purpose for the consideration of
a bonus allowable.

o) Mr. Nutter, would you identify Exhibit Mo, 1 and
refer onlv to the red lines on that exhibit?

A Yes, sir.

(Whereunon, Commission's
Lxhibit o, 1 was marked for
identification.)

0 Tell us what it shows.
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A Exhibit No. 1 is this large exhibit on the hoarqd

here. 1It's identified as a ten-year comparison of wildcat
activity. For the time being we are only going to talk about
the red line, which is wildcat activity in the State of New
Mexico. We have taken 1956 as the base year and give that as an
index year of 1.00, and we have compared wildcat activity in
New Mexico since 1956, The wildcat activity, or the relation-
ship of wildcatting to the base year, to the index year of 1.00
is as follows: 1957, 96%: 1958, 96%; 1959, 924%; 1960, 90%.
During the years of 13961, '62, '63, wildcatting activity
exceeded 1956, and the percentage of wildcatting with relation
to the index year <i 1356, there was 5%, 6% and 14% more activity
respectively for those three years. We get over to 1964, we
are back to 90% of the wildcatting activity, and in 1956 we

had 74% of the wildcat activity for the base year.

0 You have indicated there has been a decrease in the
wiidcat drilling activity. What has heen the result of thic |
decrease? |

A The result of the decrease in wildcat drilling

activity in the State of New Mexico has been that New Mexico

CUSCIVES Rave shues: o ohnnde Ancrveaars since they reached their

veak in 1961, That vecar crude oll ceserves totaled one bhillion

<

ninety million barrels, while total liguid hydrocarbon reserves

amountcd to one hillion five hundred nincty-one million barrels!

|
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At the close of 1965 New Mexico crude oil reserves totaled
eight hundred ninety-five million barrels and liquid hydro-
carbon reserves were one billion four hundred thirty-eight
million parrels. This decrease in reserves from 12-31-61 to
12-31-65 amounts to one hundred ninety-five million parrels of \
crude o0il, oY one nundred fifty-three million harrels of ligquid
hydrocarbons.

AsS mentioned pefore, this decrease in reserves can be
attributed to one thing only, the failure to discover new
reserves to take the place of the current reserves as they are
being depleted.

Q Now, in relation to New Mexico success ratio as

depicted on Exhibit No. 2, why wouhitherebe a decrease in

reserves?
(WhereupOn, commission’'s
Fxhibit No. 2 was marked
for identification.) ‘
A 1 might juct pring this little discussion in on

this Exhibit MNo. 2 at this time, Exhibit NO. 2 ghewe A

comparison of the wildcat success ratio in New Mexlco aS

S

L Gompan -xi#h the United states as a whole. We'll see that the\

red is the gtate of New Mexico, the green 15 e vl bof arates,

Wwe see that we've had a ruch hiaher success ratio in the State

the ten-year period that's beind studied.
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There was one exception, in the year 1962 the United
States had a very slightly higher success ratio than the State
of New Mexico. In 1957 we had a fantastic success ratio;
thirty wildcat wells out of every one hundred was a success
that year in the State. These are figqures from the 0il and Gas
Journal and reproduced in API yearbooks.

The question is, if we have this kind of a success ratio,
why the decline in reserves. We get the successful wildcats,
but we haven't had enough wildcats. This is the reason for
the decrease in reserves.

Q Would you refer to Exhibits 3 through 14, now, and
tell the Commission what these represent?

{(Whereupon, Commission's Exhibits
3 through 14 were marked
for identification.)

A Yes. Exhibits 3 through 14 are a family of bar
graphs. Thesc depict the 2llowahles in five states for four
different well groups or depths for three different periods of

tima_  We have the 2500-fnot wells for the States of New Mexico

Louisiana, Kansas, Oklahoma, Texas; the 2500-foot group in
those states for two years, five years and ten years. We have
ithe 5,000~foot well group for two years, five years and ten
1years. We have the 7,500-foot well group for two years, five
iand ten and the 10,000~foot well grouo,

I might identify the colors at this time., New Mexico is

[ 4
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red, Louisiana is bklue, Kansas is black, Oklahoma is vyellow
and Texas is shown green on these exhibits.

Q Is there anything shown on Exhibits 3 through 14
that would indicate the desirability or the necessity of a
discovery allowable?

A Yes, in general I would say in certain areas there
is the necessity indicated.

Q Would you refer specifically to Exhibit No, 37
Does Exhibit No. 3 indicate the desirability or necessity of
discovery allowable?

A This depends on the approach that you want to take.
If we want to take the approach that New Mexico should have
the best allowable for a given group of wells for a given
period of time, and this is the proper approach to take if you
live in New Mexico, then there is a necessity indicated,
because Texas has slightly more allowable for a 2500-foot well
in two vears than New Mexico does. This exceeds Louisiana:
Louisiana, Ransas and Oklahcma, but taking into considoration
we want the hest allowable for the well in Hew Mexice, then
the necessity 1s ‘ndicated here,

0 7111 vou refer specifically to Exhibit No, 47?2

A There's o nocecscity indicated on Exhibit No. 4, the

2500 feet for five years,

0 viould you go through cach of the other exhibits,




5 through 14, and give
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us the sane information?

2
S
z
] A 2500-foot well in ten years has more allowable
e
: assigned to jt in New Mexico than in any other state. We do
v
= o
: : %8 over to the 5,000-foot pracket, New Mexico allowable for 5,000-
- »
i z gi foot wells in two years jg as low as, OY lower than Oklahoma
g 2
- c 23 . s .
w g% and lower than Tonisianad, Kansas and Texas. Something 1S
b w2
; = FE
- - 2 . . . .
z °< jndicated here; a necesslty for some kind of allowable
g
< 53 . .
5 % adjustment oY increase.
el W %R
=T : : :
o % =Z 5,000 feet for five years., New MexicO falls pehind
or g TR
%3 o . 4 . s
— £ 2, Louisiana, Kansas and Texas and exceeds Oklahoma. It would be
= = 33
b -] . . . - 3
2 0% evident something 15 jndicated here. 5,000 feet for ten years:
E o «@
1 . e« 2 |
— Zz - Z . B . . 2 ”,
a> o g2 again we exceed Oklahoma wut we fall pehind Louisiana: Kansas
= £ it
= ERr
= 3 it and Texas.
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Moving over to t

No. 9, in a two-year D

OKlanouiia, £211e rehind
adjustment in allowabl
have the nest

tJhen you move Lo

A

jew Mexico evceeds all

7,500-foot well and e

1f we go to 10,000 fec

years oxceeds tue oW

jouisiana, vansas an’

he 7,500-foot group of wells on Exhibit

eriod New Mexico eyceeds Louisiana and

Kansas and Texas, and an increase ©OY an

e is indicated for MNew Mexico if we're
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favorable picture.

five years with a 7,500-foot well,

of the states. move to ten years with

w Mexl.co ALlowasne v et favorable.
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ten years, New Mexico allowable for a 10,000-foot well exceeds
all four other states,
I might add that these allowables are based on an

eighteen-month average for the Statz cf New Mexico, being a

40-acre normal unit allowable of 40 barrels, a Louisiana market

demand factor of 33%, a zero market bonus in the State of
Kansas, a 33% market factor in Oklahoma and 30% allowable
factor in the State of Texas.

0 Summarizing Exhibits 3 through 14, is there
apparent any group of wells or period of time in which the
necessity for discovery allcwable is indicated?

A Yes. I would say off-hand that the two-year group,
chat's the first two years of a wells history, there is a
necessity for something if we are going to keep New Mexico
allowablec at the maximum so far as comparison with the other
states is concerned. When you get to the five-year group,
we've improved our situation in five years in all categories
of depth except 5,000 feet. When we get to ten years we have
improved our situation, we are well ahead in every respect
except this 5,000-foot range again.

0 Would you summarize briefly the reasons you have

}given why the Commission should consider adopting a discovery

Lallowable?

1
|

A Yes, sir, Wildcat activity, as I mentioned before,

|
|

l
f

I o SO O
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is down. This is followed by a decreasevin drilling activity
for development wells. The decrease in wildcatting and
development drilling has one result, a decrease in reserves if
you are going to produce your reserves.

Three recent revisions in Texas, Oklahoma and Kansas to

the bonus discovery allowable has provided a quicker pay-out fo

EIPRT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

the wells in those states than some of the wells in New Mexico

would receive in a comparable period of time. A bonus

allowable in New Mexico might make this state more competitive

with those states, and these are the three principal reasons

® P.O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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| =

e

g; for the adoption of the bonus allowable.

g;- g Q Do you have any suggestion as to what could be
== -

-~ g offered in the way of a discovery allowabhle?

Qas> o

s =

A There are numerous formulas used in the various
states. Some states provide the allowable on an escalating
ccale of time . depending on the depth of the well. Others
apply a fixed amount of allowable per depth over a fixed period

of time, in Kansas it's ecighteen months, I believe it's

eighteen months in Oklahoma, in Texas it was recently revised |

to twenty-four months, Kansas I think revised theirs from

twelve months to eighteen months just recentlv., Texas revised
theirs from eightcen months to twentv-four months. 1
i
It can be offercd to one well, 1t can be obfcired to a ?

limited number of wells, four wells, six wells, twelve wells,
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it can be offered as in Oglahoma to all the wells in the pool
during the given period of time in which it is effective.
There are just numerous ways of applying the bonus discovery
allowable, and I'm not prepared at this time to recommend any
given one of them.

Q You had better turn your hat around for the next
question., Will you refer to Exhibit No. 1 again, please, and
in respect to the five producing states, New Mexico, Louisiana,
Kansas, Oklahoma and Texas, what does this exhibit show?

A This shows that over-all there has probably been a
decrease in activity in some of the states, some of the other
states have.fared a little better than others, There's nothing
real general that you can say about the exhibit as a whole
other than it's got a lot of color and covers a period of ten
years.

0 Why did you use 1956 as an index?

A 1956 was chosen as the index yeds [Or LWO ra&asénc,

the first being that that was the year in which drilling

factivity in the United States was at an all-time high. There

were more wells drilled in that year than in any year before or

[ since. 1956 was also chosen because if you are going to make a

ten-year study and vou are qgqoind chrsuch 10A5. that makes ten
Yy Y Y J ¥ :

years.,

0 Does this exhibit show anything in the way of
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wildcat activity as between groups?

A Yes, it does. If we take the groups, take one
group being New Mexico, red, Louisiana blue and take the
other group, Kansas, Oklahoma and Texas being black, yellow
and green respectively. We have two groups there. We see
that for the most part, compared with the index year of 1956,
the group comprising New Mexico and Louisiana has fared better
than the group comprising Kansas, Oklahoma and Texas.

0 Using this index, how many times has New Mexico-
Louisiana led the five states in wildcat activity?

A The two states have led the five states for a total
of six times out of the last ten years.

0 Which states have led in wildcat activity during

the last five years?

A Either New Mexico or Louisiana has led during the
last five years, and the oihier 3tate has heen second, whichever
was the leader; but it has been either New Mexico or Louisiana
has been first or second during the last five vears.

!

Q Is there any one thing that is peculiar to New Mexico

and Louisiana but not to the other three states?
A Yes, this 1is thne con casc. - 2@ ooint out ok shic

i time that New Mexico and Louisiana are the two states that

|
!
|
{don't have the bonus allowable. {
| |
| 0 What has generally h>spened in the three states that_j
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do have a discovery allowable?

A They see a decrease in drilling activity.
0 Particularly, what has happened in Texas?
A Texas has shown a very steady decrease, drilling

activity is down to just 50 or 60% of what it was in 1956.

Q Would you point out what has happened to Kansas and
then Oklahoma?

A Kansas experienced two good years since 1956, that
was in 1959 and 1960. Since then they have had a rather
erratic decrease over-all in their wildcat activity.

Q Oklahoma?

A Oklahoma has done just about as poorly as Texas has
in wildcatting over the last ten years. They had a couple of
good vears, being 1958 and 1959.

Q Your exhibit shows the year 1956 through 1965. Do
you have any recent figures made in 196672

A Yes, i1f we take the wildcatting activity as reported
through July 2nd, which would be approximately one-half of a
year, and if we project that throughout the remainder of 1966,
we can make a mark over on the right edge of the exhibit showing
where these states are going to be at the end of December of
this year if the wildcatting for the first half is indicative
for the year as a whole,

New Mexico this year will lead on the index scale, bteinqg
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at 90%. Louisiana comes second, being slightly more than
80%; Kansas follows Louisiana, being 70 some percent; Texas
is just very little better than they were in 1965, and
Oklahoma has stubbed their toe again and they're down. These
are projections of the first half drilling activity for
wildcats in those states.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Just a minute, when you say
"activity", you surely don't mean the number of wells?
A This is number of wells drilled.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Not in relation to the number of
actual drilling activity other than wildcat?
A No, this is wildcat drilling only. Development
drilling is not included in these figures, Governor.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: This is just the number of wells
in each state that are wildcat wells?
A As compared with 1956, for that year or for that
state.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Yes.
Q (By Mr, Hatch) A while ago when you were discussing :

the reasons why a bonus should be adopted, you mentioned that

Mew Mexico had sustained a decrease in reserves. Whai 15 the
reserves figure 1in relation to these other four states?

A T mentioned that New Mexico had sustained a loss in

;
|
l
|
|
|
_
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1961 through December of 1965 of, I believe it was one hundred
ninety-five million barrels; Kansas has also sustained a loss
of one hundred twentv-six million harrels of reserves; Oklahoma
has sustained a loss of two hundred seventy million barrels of
reserves. Texas has sustained a loss of five hundred fortv-seve
million barrels of reserves. The onlv state that has shown an
increase in reserves in the last five years is Louisiana.

Of course, I believe this is probably due to the off-shor
drilling activity that has been going on down there.

0 In your opinion, is there any indication that the
discovery allowable has helped wildcatting activity or the
reserves in the three states that have it?

A No, there's no indication that it has helped in the

wildcat activity or in the reserve picture for these states.

Q Would yvou refer again to Exhibits 3 through 14?7 1In

)

your opinion is there any evidence that the discovery allowable

has,

in fact, hindered development?

A There may be. I've got some little marks made on

these bhar gravhs foir these various states. These marks -—-

1w total langth of the dine is the amount of allowahle tha

15 assigned to the well in that depth group for that peviod of

time., This includes the normal allowable assigned to a well
in that state and it also includes the honus allowahlc.

1

makc thi-

U
;g
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=
-

wow, if we ch. hig enougn so that you can sce

i
|
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(;;, on this particular group it's so close to the end for Kansas

Z
% and Oklahoma T won't bother to make it for those states, but
g it's less than, or it extends less than half the distance of
~ 9
F 35 é %g the green line for the State of Texas for this two-year period.
pe * 33
. § gi It's right here for five and right here for ten. 1It'cs right
£ g5
é g ég here in Texas, now there we see where the basic allowable for
“ o Z2a
2 Eg a well in that particular state without the bonus would be.
ié. % §§ In other words, that's the allowable that an cperator drilling
E} % %g a 7,500-foot well would expect to get in the State of Texas if
:; % %g they didn’'t have the bonus. You can see that's far less than
a - og
.gé § §§ these other states.
jé; ; éé The question was whether the bnnus allowable, if there
E; g §§ was any indication that the bonus allowable had hindered
= £ £%

development. I think if you take the bonus allowable as one
part of an over-all picture in these several states and the'e
states are all, if I may use the word--I had better not use

| the wordr--these states are all subjcct to the assignment of
various types of allowables which are other than the regular
allowable. In other words, they have various types of bonuses

for various types of situations. They have bonus allowables

for discoveries. They have bonus allowables if you produce a

}lot of salt water, They have county regular allowables and
i
| an amazing variety of special allowables.

The bonus allowable for discovery wells is one part

L I R
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cf the special array of special allowables which they assign
in these states. These special allowahles have depressed the
reqular allowables in these states by taking a large
percentage of the total market for the oil in that state away
from the regular wells, and that's the reason the reqular
allowable in Texas, for instance, is right there.

Now, by adding this extra green line, it may enccurage

the drilling of a wildcat well, but what is it doing for the

development of an additional development well? The development

wells are not getting the assignment of an allowable that's

reasonable in some instances in some of these states. They've

got to have a bhonus to get any wells drilled, but I think that

development has been hindered by the assignment of this bonus
in some cases and by the assignment of this other array of
bonuses of all sorts; because we know that so many special
allowables are assigned that the few wells that are left on a
prorated basis have their allowables assigned so low that it
hurts them,

(Vhereupon, Commission's
sxhibit No, 15 was marked

~

for identification.)

o VWouid yvou rerer Lo Lxhibit Mo, 15 and identifv it,

1

please, and explain what it shows?

' N

A Yes, bBxhibit Yo, 1% shows the assignnent of reouls

allowable toc a 40-acre tract Jduring the month of Mav, 1066,
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in the States of New Mexico, Kansas, Louisiana, Texas and
Oklahoma, allowable being shown on the left side of the chart,
depth of the well being shown on the right side of the chart.
MR, PORTER: Mr. Nutter, to emphasize one point here
you are talking only about the regular allowable exclusive of
bonus?
A This is the regular allowable assigned to a 40-acre
tract in these various t;acts.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Exclusive of the bonus?
A Exclusive of the bonus. This is the regular field
well allowable.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Any kind of bonus?
A Any kind of bonus. We will see that HNew Mexico
allowable for May, 1966 was a+ 45 ba;;els. This 45 barrels

[

brings us from the depth of zero tow§5 feet, then the depth
i 3 -

factor goes up. The market demand factor was a honus of
ten this particular month and then it goes on a one barrel per
one hundred foot basis there on out,

Louisiana depnt.a factors are applied to, I believe it was |
30, 33 or 38%., I don't remember what the market demand
factor was for louisiana for that month. Texas, I think it \

was 33%; anyway, these are the allowables that were assigned in

these various states to a 40-acre well according to depth.

This shows that New Mexico's allrwahle exceecded these other
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states with thé exception of the 5,000-foot depth was exceeded
in Louisiana, and also in Kansas. We were ahead of all states
from 7,000 feet on. Well, actually from 5,000 feset on, 6,000
feet, correction.

0 Do you have any explanation as to why the red line
there in New Mexico is higher than that of the other states?

A Yes. As I mentioned before, we don'% have all these
special frills and fancies in the allowables, and this is
straight allowable. Every well in the state, or speaking of
Southeast New Mexico, every well is subject to the basic
allowable without various types of beonuses, and for that reason
New Mexico has been abkle to maintain a better straight allowable
rate than some of these other states have been able to.

Q Looking again at that red line, does it indicate
that anything should be corrected?

A Yes. This red line indicates one thing that is

probably in error ia tiwe Statc ¢f New Mexico. That is that our

allowahle is constant from a depth of zero to 5,000 feet, All

{
|
of these other states have a break back in the 2,000 to 4,000~
foot range. Ve certainly know that drilling costs for a ]
c,non-fank wall are more than for a 2,500-fcot well or 3,000 {

[
or 3,500-Toot well. Q

I helieve that this red line with its break way over here!

at 5,001 indicates that some adjustment should be made in the
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depth factors in the State of New Mexico to make this break a
curve rather than a severe breaking point at 5,000 feet.

Q Are you recommending that a study be made concerning
the possible adjustment of the depth factors?

A I would recommend that the Commission consider
having a study made of this allowable curve.

Q What would be the possible effect of the adoption
of discovery allowable?

A To determine what the effect of the adoption of the
allowable would be, I went through the nomenclature orders and
determined the number of pools which had been created in this
state from June lst of 1964 to June the lst of 1966. I took
this two-year period on the assumption that a bonus allowable
would be applicable for twenty-four months and tried to find
out how many pools had been created, new pools, during that
two-year period.

I then went to the proration schedule and fourd out how
many top allowable wells were in each of those new pools. Many
of the pools came off the list when you went to look for top

allowable wells. Some were one-well pools with one top

al]o“!ah‘lp ‘.11911 in +hem n“hr‘\v_‘(j bt :'\’\f\_?‘* :‘*“' ‘iif;i.":"'"‘. [

I then took a 50% bonus allowabhle and applied it to the

top allowable wells. Now I have no way of knowing if these top
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allowable wells would be able to make a bonus allowable or not.
They haven't been tested with a bonus allowable in mind; but I
assume that these wells, these top allowable wells could make
the bonus allowable,

I came up with the following figures, If we nad a six-
well maximum, in other words, if wé had a limit on the number
of wells in a pool which could receive the bonus allowable
for the present month and at a normal unit allowable of 45
barrels, we would have 2,268 barrels of bonus allowable
assigned. If we had a twelve-well maximum, as they do in Kansas
and Texas, and all the top allowable wells could make the bonus,
we would have 3,753 barrels of bonus assigned per day.

If we had a bonus allowable similar to the one that they
have in Oklahoma, which is assigned over a period of time but
all the wells in the pool during that period of time share in
the bonus, we would have a total assigned bonus allowable of
6,785 barrels per day for the month of July, 1966,

MNow, you asked what the effect would he, When we're in
the range of allowables that we're in at the present time, if
you increase the normal unit allowable one barrel you dget
between two and three thousand harrsls of additional oil
produced. The higher your normal unit allowable goes the

smaller this figure becomes. Right now we're just between two

and three thousand, I kelieve it's actually closer to two
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thousand, is the effect at 45 barrels., If you increase or
lower the allowable hy one bharrel you make é cﬁanqe.

I, therefore, estimate that with the six-well maximum
that we would affect the normal unit allowable by one barrel;
with the twelve-well maximum we would affect the normal unit
ailowable for wells in the State of Wew Mexico in primary
wells by two barrels. If we had the no-well limit similar to

Oklahoma we would affect our normal unit allowables

approximately three barrels.
Q Coming back to the red line in Exhibit 15 again, how

would this red line be affected, in your opinion?

® PO, BOX 1092 & PHCNE 243-6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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A The over-all effect, if you adopted the bonus

allowable, would be the lowering of this line by the one, two
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or three barrels. This red line barrel is 45 at the present
time, it would go to 44, 43, 42 with the same amount of market.
Q You have given reasons why New Mexico should not

adopt the discovery allowable. What would you suggect as

i alternatives which the Commission coul?d follow to enhance

wildeat activity in the stater

ha\ Calling attention to the fact this is still the

con argument, gencral acrtivity in this country is generally

1

{

!

l

L

1

| . . . -~

| down, this is not only wildeat hul develovnont wolls also,
i

i

|
1
|
This is not only tyue in the prorated states, it's also !
|
true in the non-nrorated states., The multinle completion of |

!
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wells has naturally increased production, production of
natural gas liﬁits, imports and numerous other causes have
affected this drilling activity. Bonus allowables per se are
NO panacea solution in relation to wildcatting and development

drilling andg reserves,

T belicve that the alternative would be, one, continue toco

offer stability in the state's allowable structure. This
includes offering Operators a good basic allowable which they
can rely on to obtain a reasonable payout, Two, the continued
elimination of frills and fancies for various and sundry and
special groups of wells. Three, the continuvation of the long-
establisheq pPolicies of the Commission relating to favorable
consideration in spacing proration and Yegulation, including
the aCcCeptance as new ideas are developed and techniques for

the production of oil are improved.,

I believe that if the Commission will offer the previous]

mentioned stability, that this, combineq with the favorable
success ratio we see On Exhibit 2, that We should see
Wllidcatting improve when deneral conditions improve in this
country, Thisg will be followeq by additiocnai development
drilling ang the resorve Picture should also he enhanced .,

0 Here Bxhihjite 1 Ehrough 15 Prevarced by vou oy

under your supervision?

A Yes, they were,
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| How many welis did that apply to?

0 Then doesn't that violate the correlative rights
of wells that may be drilled later? I mean isn't this
number of wells a very arbitrary thing?

A This is true, and we see it runs all the way in
hree states that have it, it runs all the way up to an
infinite number of wells, however many are in the pool. I
believe that the answer to that, Mr. Porter, is that you don't
protect it in primary drilling right here in the State of
New Mexico without a bonus allowable. We don't protect the
correlative rights of an undrilled well. The opportunity to
produce his fair share is there to the owner of undrilled
acreage. He hasn't taken advantage of that opportunity and
when you have a field in which bonus allowable is assigned to
all of the weils that are completed in that field at that time,
then you don't have a violation of correlative rights because
an undrilled well is subject to drainage &t all times, This is
the way this seeming violation of correlative rights is
averted.

0 In the early part of your tsstimony you mentioned

that New Mexico at one time had a bhonus discovery allowable,

A I believe that applied to one well, that the bonus

|

discovery allowable shall be for one well over and above the top

: \
3 ’ |
. unit allowable. E

’ )
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Q What was the bonus offered?

A Well, it was on a scale. Up to 1,000 feet deep, the
well got 5,000 barrels:; from 1,000 to 1,500 it got 7,500
barrels; from 1,500 to 2,000 it got 10,000 barrels; from
2,000 to 2,500 it got 12,500 barrels; from 2,500 to 3,000 it
got 15,000 barrels; from 3,000 to 3,50C it got 17,500 barrels;
from 3,500 to 4,000 it got 20,000 barrels; and below 4,000 feedt

deep it got five barrels for every extra foot drilled.

[PUNp

Q What were the provisions for producing this, was

i

there a time limit on it? I notice that there was a definite

amount of bonus assigned to the discovery well. What were

e P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

the time limits to produce this?

A That was provided in this order as follows: "That
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such bonus discovery allowable shall be prcduced at a daily
rate not greater than the figure obtained by dividing the total
bonus discovery allowable by the number of days in the

current vear.'

0 Did they have an alternative plan?
n Hamt. -~ o o~ e Vo 1o ol ee o~ e - 11 .- P R I | L [ us ey P |
£ 4Atld Lo DULdl UDNIUS LSOV eL Y OV L Dita s L bl ol

within a two-year period."

E O In other worxds, they had an ovtion of producing it

within a one-ycar or within a two-vear period?

A vhat 1s correct, ‘

0 If they Aidn't oroduce i1, then the borus was lost
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at the end of that time?

A It was lost.

0 Then, as you indicated, this order was rescinded
in 1949. Do you recall the findings upon which this decision
was based?

A Yes. The first finding was that the Commission had
jurisdiction. The second finding, "That Order No. 573,
effective as of June 1, 1944 3and known as the 'Bonus Discovery
Allowable Order' has failed to accomplish its intended purposes
and should be rescinded."

Q O0f course, that indicates that that order as it
existed, apparently had not accomplished its purpose, it does
not mean that some other order --

A That's right., That was talking about Order 573 had
not accomplished its purpose.

MR. PORTER: Does anvone else have a question of
Mr, Nutter? Mr. Morris.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, MORRIS:

O Just a couple of questions,
A Whick hat are vhesc addc-asoed +o?  You don't have to)

answer that, I'll try to figure it out,
Q) Mr, Mutter, if a discovery bonu:s were adopted, what

1

!

i

x

!

would he the Commission's idea of a definition oi a discoveory ;
I

1
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2 well?
o
-
g A I don't know what the Commission's idea would be.
9
§ Q I am thinking of it in comparison to how the
» S
> & %8 | commission has defined a wildcat well. That is a well drilled
o > 33
- ¥ 3%
0 Fd
- s¢ | more than one miie from existing production. Now, assume with
o = gy
= e %2
S §§ me that there was an initial, that there was a bonus discovery
2l \u. :(.g
f E % | applicable to five wells. Five wells were grouped within a
'~ % &> | given area, all being drilled less than one mile from each
= % *3 | other, and then you had a stepout for your sixth well and it
Lo : LI
— Z . | was drilled, say two miles away from the nearest production --
a : o=
a § g%
>.-‘ z .'§ . . .
a> . §2 0 -~ but to the same formation, it would be drilled
= i ;3
e 5 xy : .
gg < = as a wildcat well, but would that well be considered a new
= ; §§

discovery fo be entitled to a bonus?

A This is one of the problems that comes up with the
establisiuvient oI a bonus allowable. A well is drilled and
completed~-I've got the orders from the various states
which have bonus allowables. They provide that yvou must file
certain information with the Commission, logs and this type of
data, and then a determination is made as to whether this is a

Iy

R R S R IV K S LA R o N e s

S NCW COMdnr puurLce 0L sSUbpply.

i

[ am sure that in many cases what appears in all honesty

to be a discovery turns out to be an extension of an existing

- pool, What you dc in a case like this, if the well has
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alrecdy received it; bonus allowable by the time you find out
that, it's already received it and produced it by the time you
find out it was not a discovery, it was in fact an extension.

I don't know how you would handle that. You can't make him

put it back in the ground. Maybe he has already got a marginal
well and you wouldn't want him to make up that overproduction hy
decreasing his current production if he's marginal, or maybe
you would. I really den't know.

I don't know what criterion you should use to the
distance from an existing well. Our rules today regard any
well more tha:: a mile awayv from a producing well as being a new,
wildcat.

Q This would certainly be one of the administrative
problems that would have to be dealt with in almost every
application of the bonus discovery allowable?

A Yes, ''his is one of tne vioblems Lhat 3ocs aricce
in these states where they have it. I have discussed it with

the representatives of the agencies there and they have

advised me that in some cases there g2t to be rather lanrC%tlnj

£

Or not.,.

hearings regarding the fact of whether this is a new discovery
i
|
9] Do any of these other states have arbitrary rules aﬂ
i
j

te how far away from eristing preduction vou have to be before

you have a so-called discoverv?
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2 A Well, here in the State of Kansas on this order of
g
- % Kansas, they state that you must file a plat showing where the
V)
§ wells are and you have got to show all, the radius of the area
pol
x 9
<> & %% | covered by the plat shall be no less than one and a half miles.
P o Now, I don't know if that meansg that you have to be one
D = %3
T, ' 3¢ , . < .
>t 88 and a half miles away from an existing well to be eligible for
o ® 39
" % °% | it or not. In Texas you are required to file an area map with
[T w %"
frosi < 2z . .
.o % &2 | the scale being one inch to a thousand feet and show all the
€ £ *% | oil, gas and abandoned wells within at least two and a half
N S
— % 2. | miles in each direction. It varies from place to place.
a £ ogf
‘as 8 o% )
= & <% 0] Yes. 1In your studies, Mr. Nutter, have you
=lh-s z .%‘ .
ad g2 concerned yourself only with oil wells or have you given
= 9 2 b4 Y g9
= I 2z
— iz : . .
gg : sk consideration to both o0il and gas?
- & ==

A These allowable fiqures are o0il figures. These
wildcat wells are wildcats and they're without regard as to
whether they are projected to gas-producing horizons or oil-

producing horizons. The success ratio includes oil and gas

wells as far as wildcatting is concerned, but the allowable

comparisons are strictly oil,

MR, PORTER: Mr. Nutier, do you know of any state

hat grants a bonus for gas? :

.y

A No, sir. I have never even heard the subject

nmentioned,

MR, MORRIS: That's all I have. §
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MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of
the witness? Mr. Malone.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MALONE:

0 Mr. Nutter, your answer tc the 1ast question raises
the question with reference to your comparison of wildcat
activity as to the definitions that those various states used
in classifying the wildcat and whether that exhibit actually
shows a comparable figure in determining what is a wildcat as
petween the various states.

A Mr. Malone, I den't believe it would be important

if there was a difference between the wildcat in 1965 in

New Mexico as compared to the wildcat in 1956 in New Mexico,

the wildcat in Kansas compared to the wildcat in Kansas. Unless

the state had changed its definition of wildcat during that
intervening time there would be no difference.

Thig is not a comparison of actual wildcats in the
given states. It's a comparison of that state's activity to
3956, Now, the figures are taken from the 0il and Gas Journal
which compile very good figures. I think they're about the
pest available in the industry on wildcats., As ! Heneroncd
pefore, these igurcec are also reproduced in the API Annuals,

the annual yvearbooks of the API. I think that the pil and Gas

Journal probably takes its own definitionr of a wildcat

|

|
|

|
|
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rather than relying on any different definition from one state
to the other.
Q I had understood you to answer Governor Campbell's

question as indicating this bar graph showed relative numbers

of wildcats between the states. T misunderstood you apparently.

A It's the relative place on the index cf each one of
these states. We can't compare the number of wildcats that are
drilled in New Mexico with the number of wildcats that are
drilled in Texas, This New Mexico line is higher than the
Texas line, but the Texas line is, well, let's just see where
it is. I don't have the scale here. The Texas line is
approximately fifty percent of 5,610 wells. New Mexico's line
is seventy-four percent of 278 wells. So if we tried to
compare the actual number of wildcats, I would have a bar graph
way up there for Texas and way down here for New Mexico.

That's the reason I adopted an index system for this exhibit,
Mr. Malone.

MR. MALONE: Thank you very much,

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of

Mr. Nutter?

CROSS EXAMINATION

' BY GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

0] Mr. Nutter -~

A Yes, sir,
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0 -- you have made reference to one administrative
problem relating to the identification of what is, in fact, a
discovery well. Do you see any other serious administrative
problems with regard to discovery allowables in the allocation
of production in New Mexico?

A If it has been established that you do have a
discovery well, I think that the assignment of the allowable,
the actual mechanics of the assignment of the allowable would
be relatively simple, and there shouldn't be any great
problem there.

Q So you don't see any other problem than the
administrative problem of defining what is a discovery?

A Then making your definition, and if you turned out to
be wrong what you would do about that later.

MR. PORTER: Just say too bad. Any further
questions of the witness? He may be excused,
(Witnass excused.)
MR. PORTER: At this time the Commission will
recognize Mr. Jordan.
MR. JORDAN: 1In view of the previous testimony,

althouch I have had tr. Graham of this office make this study,

I am going to call him as an adverse witness so I can cross

Foxamine him if he crosses me up.

MR, PORTER: Will the witness stand and be sworn,

I
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please?

(Witness sworn.)

MR. JORDAN: By way of a brief opening statement,
our testimony will be limited to the effect of wildcatting
activity on state land and to our brief summary of the
investigation into the effect of this bonus allowable in other
states and the recent increase. I identify Mr. Graham here as
an employee of ours.

RAY GRAHAM
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JORDAN:

Q Mr. Graham, what is your job with the State Land
Office?
o Assistant Director of the 0il and Gas Division for

the State Land Office,

0 How long have you bkecen emploved i- that capacity?
I\ Two years.,
0 In view of this Commission setting here have you

made a study concerning the activity, drilling activity of
wildcat wells in the State of New Mexico?
A Yes, I have.

0 HMould vou summarizce that study very briefly,
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Mr. Graham, as to the state land with regard to the percentage
of the entire state under o0il and gas lease and number of state
wells drilled, number of acres sold and so forth, during the
past yearss from 1956 through present time?

A This study covered a period of 1956 or 1957 up to and
including 1965. Some years the figure was not available.

In 1957 the percent of the entire State of New Mexico which was
under 0il and gas lease, this includes federal, fee, Indian and
state land, was 34%; 1959, 34.8%; 1960, 35%; 1961 was 34%,

and it decreased in 1964 to 30.6%, and 1965 to 29% of the entire
state was under o0il and gas lease.

I have a breakdown of the figures of state lands and
these are the lands under the jurisdiction of the Commissioner
of Public Lands that were sold, the number of acres sold and
the price per acre. 1In 1956 the Land Office sold 199,000 acres
for an average of $36.,80 per acre, In 1960 it was 147,772
acres sold for $30.65 per acre. 1964 we sold 181,000 acres for
an average price of $31.70 per acre. In 1965 the State Land
Office sold 279,000 acres and the average price per acre

decreaced +o &

. <

18]
.

LN A A
Sv L uL s

This reflects in our itotal bonuses received for our
state 0il and gas leases; in 1937 we received six and a quarter

million dollars bonus; in 1260 a little over four and a quarter

million dollars; in 1964, five million six hundred thousand
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dollars; and in 1965 we received five million eight hundred
forty-seven thousand dollars in bonuses. Again, this is
reflected, we have to sell more acreage at a lower price to
maintain our bonus income and keeo that up to a fairly constant
level.

The annual delay rentals for oil and gas leases is on
the decline for the last nine years, In 1957 our delay rentals
amounted to two million two hundred thousand dollars, 1960
they were two million two hundred twenty-two thousand dollars.
In 1964, one million nine hundred forty-four thousand dollars;
in 1965 our delay rental only amounted t¢ one million seven
hundred sixty-nine thousand dollars. So this indicates a
decrease in the revenue for the Land Office; our only area
which is holding up is again in the bonuses received, and here
we have to sell more acreage at a cheaper price to maintain
this bonus income.

The number of waterflood units that we have in the

state producing secondary cil in 1953 started out with three

waterflood units. That increased to ten in 1960, to 41 in

1964 and in 10A5 that Ficuro stood ab 50 waior Tiond anis

agreements in the state. The number of acres in those
corresvonding vears in 195%, 5,000 acres committed; in 1960,
52,700 acres; in 1254, 189,000 acres committed, and in 1965,

212,000 acres committed to secondary recovery units. This
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secondary recovery is where we feel like that most or a
considerable amount of our oil is coming from. We don't feel
like it's coming from the primary recovery, or too much of it,

The number of exploratory wells drilled in New Mexico in
1957 was 267 wells; 1958, 325:.1960, 250 wells; 1962 it jumped
to 342 wells: 1964 it decreased to 260 wells; 1965 there were
only 234 wells, exploratory wells drilled in New Mexico. All
of these figures on the wells are taken from the 0il and Gas
Journal and American Petroleum Institute records.

The footage drilled on the exploratory wells not
available for 1957, but in 1958, 1,700,000 feet were drilled,
a total. In 1960 it increased to 1,847,000; the total footage
decreased in 1962 to 1,774,000; decreased in 1964 to one and
a half million feet; in 1965 it again fell off to one and one
quarter million feet.

The average depth of the exploratory wells drilled in
New Mexico has been fairiy consiant, or _ :=sibly on the increase
1957, 4,687 feet was the average denth; in 1958, 5,319 feet;
1960 the average depth decreased to 4,900 feet; 1962 is on
the increase again to 5,100 feet; 1964, 5,797 feet; and 1965,
the average dept™ increased to 5,916 feet.

The number oi field wells drilled in New Mexico ovex a

veriod of 1957 %o 1965 has also decreased; 1957, 1,862 wells;

field wells drilled in tlew Mexico in 1960, 1,544 wells: in

] o i

~e
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1962 there was 1,345 wells; 1964, 1,214 wells; and 1965 onily
1,137 wells.

The monthly average of drilling rigs operating in New
Mexico has been on the decrease since 1957. 1In 1957 we had an
average of 142 riage onerating each month in . In
1960 it decreased to 139 rigs per month; 1962 there were an
average of 107 rigs operating. 1In 1964, average of 112 rigs
operating each month. We don't have any available figures for
1965.

Q Mr., Graham, then summarizing this, the wildcat
activity is down in New Mexico as far as the state lands are
concerned, is that correct?

A Yes, it 1is.

Q Over the period of years. Now, have you made
inauiry of the other states as to their experience with this
discovery bhonus with regard to the older ones and with regard
to the new changes?

A Yes, I contacted the olficlails of Hansas, Oklahoma
and Texas in regard to their discoverv allowables, and
Oklahoma and Texas officials were reluctant to give us their
comments as to the ~ffectivencss of this discovery allowabile,
We did get a comment from the ¥Yansas officials. Mr, William

Mitchell, in a letter under date of July 7, 196f, states, and

T auote, "Thero is no cuestion but what bonus allowables have




PAGE 43

been an effective tool in securing financing for additional

drilling of wells. This has been particularly true the last
several months during the tight money situation in the United
States. Most people are willing to take a long gamble if

they feel proration is not too restrictive with resvect to

recovery there iscov

D a panacea, but

they do provide a working tool for securing wildcat finance.

This is impnrtant in Kansas because our wildcatting is confined

to small pimples of o0il in scattered locations. It is
interesting to note that for the first four months of 1966,

wildcatting increased 24.6% over the corresponding period for
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1965. However, development wells were 18% below the same com-

paritive period of 1965. This still indicates an increase of
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approximately 6% in drilling activity during the first four
months of 1966 over 1965.,"
0 Did you make ingquiry of Louisiana?

A No, I did not contact the State of Louisiana. They

do not have a discoverv allowable; however, there is a bhill

I
E pending before Lis state legislature to exemnt discovery wells

from nrcduction limitations unti) drilling costs have been

recovered, According to an article in the Jure 20 issun of

"Chances are almost nil that Touisiapa will soon grant a

]
|
\
|
f the 01l and Gas Journal, of the newsletbter, and I cuote.
|

discovery allowable or similar wildcat incentive, Conservation
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Department is giving no support to an incentive bill by
Senator Howard Jones. Bill would free discovery wells from
proration until drilling costs recouped. Without Department
support the bill has little chance of passage."”

0 While thc wildcat activity is down in the State of
New Mexico, and especially with regard to state land, your
report indicated that activity in waterflood is up and
continues to rise. Now, bearing in mind that the waterfloods
have a liberal allowable attributed to them, do you think that
has had any inducement in the increase of the number of
waterflood units?

A Yes, I believe it has.

MR. JORDAN: We have no further questions.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr.
Graham? You didn'‘t have any exhibits?

MR. JORDAN: No, we did not. I have a statement
from the staff, it's a consensus of the staff's opinion here.
This has not been cleared by our Commissioner., This is our
recommendation we have made for the first time.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Will you give him a chance to
cross examine you, Oscar?

MR, JORDAN: This 1is our recommendation to him,

MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)
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. considering any proposal which would induce wildcat drilling

P and discovery of new reserves. It 15 alsc aware that reserves

MR. JORDAN: This is our recommendation to the
Commissioner as well as to the Commission.

MR. HAYS: Furnisn me with a copy of it, will you?

MR. JORDAN: "The members of the staff of the Com-
missioner of Public Lands, at the request ot members of
industry, have compiled certain factual information concerning
drilling of wildcat wells. This information, coupled with
other information compiled by industry and the 0il Conservation
Commission staff, indicates clearly that fewer wildcat wells are
being drilled and that discovery of new reserves is not keeping
race with production, that is, the reserves are being
dwindled away.

“The office of Commissioner of Public Lands is, as you

know, a revenue-producing office. However, it is interested
in revenue over the long haul, and although its royalties are
placed in a permanent fund and are therefore a reserve, it is
realized that new discoveries of c¢il and gas on state land are
necessary to keep pace with the growth of the state, which, E
in turn, makes greater demands for funds for operations of its

schools and other institutions. It therefore is interested in

are necessary from a military standpoint and that they cannot

be found overnight. i
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"In the past, incentives have been offered by the State
Land Office to drilling of wildcat wells in the form of bonus
acreage, that is, the office has approved units of considerable
acreage which would extend leases beyond their normal terms
should o0il or gas be discovered upon the unit. A recent
example of this is the unit located in the St. Augustine Flains.

"Aleng this line, the staff of the Land Office would
recommend that some consideration be given to a bonus allowable,
possibly on a limited trial basis, although it is aware that
there is at least one major legal problem and that there are many
administrative problems which would flow from such a practice,
such as determining whether the practice effects conservation
and whether or not a particular well is a new discovery or
merely a part of an existing pool respectively.

"It ic cour opinion that one of the real reasons for lack
of activity in drilling wildcat wells is the uncertainty of
price and of market volume due to federal intervention in the

price regulatory and in the import areas, In this connection,

we are all aware of what happened to wildcat drilling during

r nf halance with domestic Z
production a few vears ago, and at the recent IOCC meeting in [
Tulsa we detected what we deemed to be a veilled threat in the |
speech of Mr. Cordell Moore, Assistant Secretary of the United |

States Department of the Interior, in that he indicated that ]
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the industry would have to furnish petroleumrproducts to
other industries to compete with foreign industries; otherwise,
he indicated that the importation of cheaper 0il in greater
volumes would be a necessity. It has always been our opinion,
contrary to the Government's position, that the controls, to be
effective, must be at the consuming end rather than at the
producing end. However, the fact is that the controls are at
the producing end, and so far there has been little we have beeﬁ
able to do about getting relief in that area. Therefore, we
must do what we can, under the circumstances, and one of the
actions we might take is to give some consideration to a bonus
allowable for new discoveries. Some of these other actions we
might also give consideration to are & possible tax break for
new 0il and gas, a shorter term state lease, and, of course,
the acreage bonus, which the Land Office has been using as a
practical matter and which was previously mentioned herein.

"It is our understanding that increased bonuses offered in

other states triggered the roguest that this orfice look into

the possibility of proposing a bonus allowable for new
discoveries, the thought being that the other states are luring
exploratory money oni 2% $hc Slate i now Hexico, ‘

"We, of the Commissioner's staff, although mindful of the

fact that a similar honus allowable proposal was tried in New

Mexico in about 1944 and discontinued in about ?, feel that

i
|
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MR. DURRETT: Yes, we have one short witness.
Standard of Texas would call Mr. Paul Hull to the stand. We
would like to request that the record show that Mr. Hull has
been previously sworn and testified in this hearing and that
hie qualifications as a geological engineer and as an expert
witness have been accepted.

MR, PORTER: Let the record reflect this fact.

PAUL HULL

P

called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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name and position for the record?
A My name is Paul Hull. I'm supervising proration

engineer for Standard oI rexas.

0 You have heard testimony in this hearing today

concerning the allowable situation and discovery allowables in
J} ]
. the States of Texas, Oklahoma, Kansas, Louisiana and New Mexico;

. in which of these states does Standard of Texas operate?

A Standard of Texas operates in Texas, Oklanowma and

in Southeast New Mexico,.
l 0 Would you very briefly give the Commission some

tdea of the size of your operations in each of these states?

[
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A Our company operates somewhat over 100,000 barrels
per day of production in Texas, something on the order of
5,000 barrels per day in Oklahoma; in New Mexico a significant
porticn ¢f our interest is in the non-operated joint ventures,
but our total interest is on the order of 15,000 barrels per
day.

Q Does Standard of Texas consider allowables as part
of the economics of exploratory projects?

A Yes, sir, we certainly do.

6] Would you please state to the Commission, under
the existing allowables in all of the three states that you
operate in, what consideration would be given to drilling in
New Mexico by Standard?

A With the present allowable system in each of
the three states where we operate, Standard of Texas, in
evaluating exploratory prospects in these three states, would
be able to drill a prospect with somewhat higher risk in the
State of New Mexico than we can in the other two states because
of the more favorable allowable treatment.

Q Do you feel that vou could drill higher risk
situations with a discovery allowable?

A The risk which we could incur would be increased
slightly. The increase would prehably be negligible. Ve say

this hecause as a major operator we are looking for relatively
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large reservoirs, Jf we are successful in our search, then
the discovery allowable becomes a rather insignificant part of
the total income over the life of the field because there will
be a relatively large number of wells drilled. Of course, it
would depend to some extent on the tyne of discovery allowable
that was adopted, but in any event, for a truly large field
the discovery allowable would play a minor factor in the total
profit picture. If, unfortunately, as has besn our more recent
experience, the discovery turns out to be somewhat less than
what we had hoped for, the present allowable, without a
discovery bonus, would probably be adequate to take care of the
well,

Q Mr. lull, yvou have heen present this morning and
heard Mr. Nutter's testimony concerning the bonus situation
and the allowable situation. Do you have any snecific remarks

or comments you would like to make concerning anytning he

discussed?
A Well, I might comment on just one or two ltems.

One of his comments, when he was wearing the pro hat, was that

thio docrease of regcerves ip the state was a result of not
enough wildcat driiling, Certainly this is a factor,

1

Another factor, I think, 1

N

that it's historical in anv oil

province that tho number of maijor discoverics decreases with

time so tihat another factor in this Jecrease in reserves is
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the fact that we are discovering smaller and smaller fields as
time goes on.

I think that it's very pertinent, that Mr. Nutter's
comment that New Mexico and Louisiana have led in exploratory
activity relatively is very pertinent and points out that

actor of the risk or potential

P | s
EXpLOGTaciory

success ratio probably to a greater extent than to the existenceg

of discovery allowables. Certainly Louisiana has a very high
success ratio and this has encouraged their activity. New
Mexico has a higher success ratio than the other states that
we operate in.

Mr. Nutter proposed that in the alternative to a bonus
allowable for discoveries that there should be at least a
study of depth factors, we would concur in that and we would
like to suggest that that study could also well encompass the
factors for the various spacings. We are very cognizant of
the Commission's policy of encouraging wider spacings, we
appreciate it a great deal.

We feel that this policy could be strengthened by
providing a greater difference in the allowable, particularly
at the greater depths, a greater difference in the allowable
for 80-acre spacing and for ls0~acre spacing compared to
40-acre spacing. For instance, in a well, that well at 13,000

feet, which is as deep as the present depth schedule goes, a
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well on 80-acre spacing in New Mexico receives only 113% as

large an allowable as one on 40-acre spacing. In Texas the

differential is 1

50%. This is just one example here.

The result of this is that in a question between drilling

-

developing a field on 80-acre spacing ana 4g-acre spacing in

New Mexico, that second well on the g0 acres will increase

the total allowab

le by 87 parrels. In Texas it wiil increase

it only by 50 barrels. This is one of the factors that we

certainly have to

prospect because

evaluate in the econonics of an exploratory

if we have to drill wells that we feel are

unnecessary to provide adequate drainage this cuts down our

incentive for dri
0 Mr. Hu

to encourage dril

11ing.
11, what do you feel is the proper incentive

1ing and production?

LS Well, we certainly don't wish to take an adamant

stand against discevery allowables, but we feel for operators

in the same posit
encourage us more
wide space policy

iast several year

ion as standard, that the one€ factor that wou
than anything would be strengthening of the
that the Commission has exhibited for the

S,

0O ould you have a recommendation to make Lo the

Ccommission that it might adoot in the event that it does

adopt some xind of a discovery allowablie?

A Yes, S

1

T\

|
|
|
1
1
|

|

ir, We were impressed with Mr. Mutter's ;
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example of
This would

one of the

applying a percentage bonus to the normal allowable.
imply that spacing would still be a factor; this is

problems that I think is incurred in the states wher¢

spacing is not a factor in the discovery allowable., It
conflicts with the policy of wide spacing if spacing is not a
factor in discovery allowable, so we would recommend that any
discovery allowable adopted recognize spacing,

Q Do you have any further remarks to present to the
Commission concerning this problem?

A I believe not,.

MR. DURRETT: That will conclude our direct
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witness?
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: I have a question.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

Q Mr. Hull, it has been said many times, I don't know,

=gy

I have never seen real figures to substantiate it, but it's

sort of legend in the oil industry that a great deal of the
wiidcat activity has been carried on by the independent

operators., Does your company--you say you are comparing only

1
J \
i your situation; you say?

7
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0 Does your company actually set out to drill a
great many wildcat wells itself?

A Yes, sir. From the standpoint of our over-all
budget I would certainly say that we don't &drill as high a
percentage of wildcats as many independents, but we do carry on
an active exploratory drilling program,

Q Do you think that it is true that a large
percentage of the wildcat wells are drilled by smaller
independent operators as distinguished ffom the larger
producing companies?

A I think that is true. One reason that it is true

is that the independent is able to drill at least what appears

R I

to be a smaller prospect than a major is able to drill. We havg
some minimum size that we place on our prospects, and if it's
smaller than that we farm it out to your independent.

Q Do you think this should be a factor in the
decision of the Commission as to whether or not we should have
a discovery allowable?

A You mean the fact that many wildcats are drilled f
by independents?

Q Yes, and that the vosition of larger companies who
are not as deeply involved in this might not be as significant

as the attitude of the veople who really drill the wildcat

wells. Maybe that's not a fair question. Maybe that's
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something for us to decide. I will withdraw it as far as
you are concerned.

MR. PORTER# Does anyone else have a question of
the witness? The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: At this time we are going to recess
the hearing until 2:30. There are a number of people,
including the Chairman of the Commission, who have other
commitments during the interim, 1:30 meetings and so forth,
so we will not reconvene until 2:30, at which time Mr.
Kellahin, would you be ready to present your testimony at
2:30?

The hearing is recessed.

(Whereupon, a recess was taken until 2:30 o'clock

P.M.)

AFTERNOON SESSION

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, Jason
Kellahin, representing Cities Service 0il Company. I have
one witneese T owonld like to have sworn.

(Witness sworn,)
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called as a witnesS: having been first duly sSwoOIrn. was examined

and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you statc your name , please?

A R. E. Adams .

Q By whom are you employed and what position?

A cities gervice o0il Company as proration coordinator.
0 Where are You 1ocated? |
A Bartlesville, Oklahoma.

Q Have you ever restified pefore the 0il Conservation

commission and made your qualifications a matter of record?
A Yes, 1 have.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?

MR, PORTER: Yes.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin} in connection with the Ccommission

case 3425, have you made any rind of & study of the proposal

nade by the commission for a honus or discovery allowable?
A veg, [ have.
Q in connoetion wikn thaty aid you nreparc a
stavement makx indg recommendatinns ro the Commission?

I 1 did.
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Q Would you present that, please?

A Cities Service 0il Company recommends the establish-
ment of a fixed and predetermined total amount of bonus
discovery allowable, commensurate with depth, limited as to
the number of particivating wells, and applicable to each
newly discovered pool in the same well hore. It is further
recommended that the bonus discovery allowable be produced
at a restricted rate in addition to the well's top unit
allowable.

Ls ¢ gquide line to these general recommendations, it is
specifically proposed that the bonus discovery allowable be
established as that amount of o0il that would be produced in a
two-year period at a rate of 1/2 a normal unit allowable of 40
barrels as multiplied by the 80-acre proportional factor. It
1s also proposed that the numbar of participvating wells be

limited to 4 and that in producing the bonus allowable the well

be restricted to a rate not to exceod twice its top unit

allowable. Reasons for these nroposals are asg follous:

Fstablishment cf a fixed and pnredeteormined total amount of

ponug discovery allowahlo:

1. To a prospective investeor a total amount of hconus oil would

have more significance and he nore meaninagfnl than the

tabulation of a depth bracket allowabhle. This aives a

figure to look at in addition to the top unit allowable,
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- -
Each qualified well is guaranteed its total amount of bonus

allowable if it is able to produce it, This is an
advantage not teo he found in the rules of other states.
When discovery allowables are limited both by time and the
number of wells, whichever limitation occurs first, manv
new fieclds have lost their discovery rights after only a
few months of production due to accentuated drilling. In
other cases develoument has heen purposely delayed until
the time limit expired in order to maintain discovery
status.

Offsets to o discovery well are assured of a full bonus
allowabhle unless there should occur semi-wildcat drilling
more remote from the well. This provides an oppcrtunity for
hetter evaluation and planned development.

A turther justification lor sanagement approval of

oxploratory drilling is providesd for.

Correlative rights will bo protected, By the assignment
of the full bonus allowable prior to the completion of any
non--gualificd wells thern will he no discrimination in

S nomeoan wold g Tl unnyaducod bhonus alTosahlo
would be o dn the sane catogory as valist uanderage which might
accrus to any well

The gracunrior of th» nool Jdenth ranane with its

ocntallishnd acreange preportional factors to our knowlerige
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Limitation of the number of participating wells to 4

is generally considered to be reasonable, equitable and
fair. It is a recognition of drilling and production costs
as related to well depths. A bonus discovery allowable
can logically be tied in with this established criteria.
Objectiveness is emphasized and not partiallv hidden in an
allowable schedule,

Factors which have caused some recent revisions of discover

allowable rules in other states are eliminated.

1.

This is a practical limitation as it permits all offset
reguirements to be met around a discovery well making a
perfect place for demarcation.

In actuality only one well should be entitled to a bhonus
discovery allowable. If more than one well is to receive
it, four is the next logical cut off noint.

Any increase in this nunber of qualified wells would be
cnly a subterfuge to obtain higher and unwarranted
allowables on development wells.

~

Relatively few large ficlds have been discovered in the

Levi woeavs.  An unorthodox number of wells could lead

'

sastc
to a aquestion of discrimination between pools,

The more wells that are cualified for a bonus discovery

allowaile in any one mool, the nore the purnpose of

establishing such a bonus is subjugated. Anvone who can
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e

participate with a discovery well is not going to use
that money for exploratory work of his own.

6. 1In this state a promiscuous number of wells participating
in bonus discovery allowables would have an impact on

establishing the normal wnit allowable.

gestriction of producing rate

1. This restriction 1is incorporated in our proposal solely as
a waste prevention measure which would permit the bonus
allowable to be produced within a reasonable length of
time.

I have attached to this statement what the proposed
bonus discovery allowable would be under those recommendations.
(Whereupon, Cities Service

Exhibit No. 1 was marked
for identification.)

Q This 1S embodied in what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 1?2

A Yes, Sir.

Q Before we get ro that, what other states have &

bonus allowable?

I Well, other states which have a honus allowable
to 1y rnowledge, and rhoere arc pDoss LY athors,. are Arlansas,
morth Dakota. Oklahoma, Texas and Xansas. In Arkansas
remuneration 1s made by means of a severance tax credit after

proper certification as to a discovery allowable, seventy-five
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credit is given to taxes dus to either five or ten years,
ten years being applicable when the discovery is deeper than
any other well in the county in which it is located.

Mr. Nutter, I think, discussed the allowables in Texas
and Kansas and North Dakota, provides for maximum of 200
barrels per well per day for exploration of eighteen months,
but this is real.iy meaningless in North Dakota, as they have
nc market demand statutes and they can produce whatever they
can sell., In Mississippi there is a provision that if you
make proper certification as to costs of the discovery well,
you will be exempt from proration restrictions until all the
costs are recovered.

Q You made a comparison of your proposal as against

the results in Texas and Louisiana?

4 T waA~
- Maac

4]

according to the rool depnth range for 40 and 80-acre spacing

in Neow Movico, schowing
the current allowable in Texas under their present proration
factor of 33.3% for 40-acre, 40, 20, l1lé%-acre wells and their

discoverv allowable.and alse a tabulation of fhe Tonisiana

allowables for on-shore,.

Whereupon, Cities Service
Exhibit tlo. 2 was marked
for identification.)

ho/

Is that shown on Exhibit Me., 2°?

the comparison ol «llowables
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Q

cumulative

A

statement,

Yes, sir.

Your propcsed discovery allowable, is that a

figure or is that -- how did you figure that column?
That's just a fixed figure. As I explained in this

I assume that the unit, the normal unit allowable

be 40 barrels, and I took half of that for a two-year period

over applying the 80-acre proportional factor I got a cumulativ

figure that's shown in the proposed discovery allowable.

0

The other figures shown on your exhibit are daily

current production figure?

A

A

that might

0

addition

to

Current daily calendar-day production figures.

Your discovery figure is the total productien

Total production fiqure.
Of the bonus?
Yes.
Not of the bhasic allowable?
Yes., It's in addition to the normal unit allowabhle
be assigned.
And you would request that the bhonus be in
the nornal unit allowable?
Yes,
You heard the testimony this morning 1n regard to

Do you feel that the granting of a honus allowable

[¢Y




)

| S

as

a>

=
[ 3

-
a
—
| -
S
ad
=

- +PERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

“
[
4
w
X
w
-
<
-
w
v
[+
Z
&
-«
w
x
)
z
e
=
w
©
<
w
[+]

SPECIALIZING IN:

® P.O, BOX 1092 & PHONE 243.6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO

1120 SiMMS5 BLDG.

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST & PHONE 2558.1204 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NE'W MEXICO

PAGE

64

will result in any increase in the discovered reserves 1in
New Mexico?

A That question can probably be answered in several
varts. As far as chief operators in New Mexico are concerned,
I believe that they'1ll drill their best prospects first
regardless what state they're in. On the other hand, if one
of those operators should have a prospect that had equal
chaiices in some other states as compared to New Mexico, he
would pick New Mexico if that offered a better remuneration.

On the other hand, I think that for people that are
independents or people that are promoting wells, that might
actually accentuate drilling as far as their operations are

cencerned,; because I believe it wouvld certainly make it easie:

to obtain capital for those wells.

0 It would be an advantage., then, to tho independent?
A I believe it would, bhut it's something that you

just have to try out, in my opinion, and I don't think vou wilH

ever be able to put the results on a curve in later vears,
I don't think vou would ever know what advantage is gainaed
from it.

0 Would vour company, considering the risk was
involved, take into account the bonus allowable?

A I think they onrobable would, whether thev

intentionally did it or not, I think that would he in their

;
1

VU UV
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Q Well, it would pe a part of the ultimate recovery

to be considered, is that correct?

A Yes, it would be.
Q Were Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you?
A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer
in evidence Exhibits 1 and 2.
MR. PORTER: If there is no objection, the exhibits
will be admitted.
(Whereupon, Cities Service
Exhibits Nos. 1 and 2 were offered
and admitted in evidence.)
MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a guestion of Mr.

Adams?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q One ¢f your recommendations was that it be 1imited

|
‘1
\

to four wells in a pool, and I believe that you indicated
somewhere in your recommendations here that this would allow
all of the offsets, the ticst well Arilled to drill a well?
Juder normal ~ronditions that would bhe the case. It
wouldn't hold true in every case, but most of New Mexico |

1ecases, I think, are nrobably 160 acres, and it wouldn't; there

certainly could be exceptions to that.

e T T T T J
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0 But you wouldn't limit the bonus to just the
offset?
A Whoever drilled the first four wells, ves, sir.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the
witness? e mav be excuscd.
(Witness excused.)
MR. PORTER: This concludes the testimony of all

those who indicated earlie~ at the outset of the case that

they would present testimony. Is there any further testimony

to be offered in the bonus allowahle case? Anyone like to
state a position in the case?

MR. ANDERSON: R. M. Anderson, Sinclair 0il and
Gas Company. Sinclair believes that in order for New Mexicce
to maintain its competitive position with other states, that
it will be necessary for New Mexico to adopt a discovery
llowable of come +
factors that enter into drilling of exploration wells beside
allowable., The witnesses this morning have mantioned some o
them, such as drilling costs and payout time and the
availability of unexplored areas and things of this naturec.

So all things beina oaual, with the othedl svatas
] I

increasing theilr discovery allowables at this time, it appears

like New Mexico is going to have to do something similar,

Sinclair would reconmenrd as a »ossibilitv that the

vne at this +ima. There are other important

£
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adoption of a discoverv allowable consisting of one additional
unit allowable for all wells completed in a new pool effective
from the date of discovery for a period of two vears might

be a reasonable discovery allowable comparable with the
discovery allowable of Texas and some of the other states.

We feel that if the well is a deep well and aunalifies
after completion for temporary or permanent 80-acre rules and
80-acre allcowables, that this one additional unit allowable
should be added on top of the 80-acre allowahle during this
two-year period.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Whigham.

MR. WHIGHAM: Carl Whigham, representing Texaco,
Incorporated. With regard to Case 3425, Texaco has considered
the possible effects that a discoverv allowabkle would have on
exploration activity in New Mexico and has concluded that a
discovery allowable incentive or bonus would be desirable.
Texaco's position is that an overator who steps cut with an
active exploration program or project should be offered the
incentive that a discovery allowahle or discovery bonus would
offer. so. therefore. Texaco recommends that the New Mexico
01l Conservation Commission establish a honus allowable.

We do make this rvecommandation subiect to certain

limitations. We would not favor a honus quite as high as the

one just recommenderd by Sinclair. We have considered several

e it e e e e e e i e n )
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limitations that the variocus states have, Texaco would be in

b4
Q
1 - g concurrence with a bonus allowable that would extend over a
o
g period up to twenty-four months. These are maximum figures,
v 0
x ©
s % £8 up to twenty-four months, and up to including the first ten
et o z X
=y 34
.2 :; wells, We would also recommend a maximum daily allowable of
R
i & 3¢ 750 barrels for the deepest depth bracket under consideration,
P % @ 2D
@ w28
R MR. PORTER: Mr, Morris,
[an¥4] 2 % *
-1 MR. MORRIS: This statement is made on behalf of
N v za
= ¢ 2. . . . ‘
& oz B2 both Shell 0il Company and Tidewater 0Oil Company. Those
o S ef
h; g 8° companies feel that the allowahle system in New Mexico has
a 2 8%
g; é 9z worked well in the past, that the depth factors have provided
o
. * 3
o °Z g§ and will continue to provide the incentive for the drilling
= I :f
= § §§ of both exploratory and development wells, and that it
a £ g3
. — v ==

wouldn't be a mistake to put all of our emphasis on exploratory
wells with at least the possibility, if not the probability,
of detriment to the whole allowable system by putting
emphasis upon discovery allowables, which could work to a
reduction of the normal unit allowables,

The management of these companies wishes to express the
view that a discovery allowable would be of little or no I
consecquence in their determination of whether to drill or nct

to drill an exnloratory well in New Mexico, Basically their

position is that there simply is no reed for a discovervy

|
|

allowable in this state at this time and tkat to have one would

!
]
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unnecessarily complicate what now is a very smooth-working,
satisfactory allowable system and one that has been looked

to by the other states as being a very satisfactory allowable
system.

I would also like to point out that there appear to me
to be a number of details that would have to be worked out in
the form of a definite proposal before any discovery allowable
could be adopted, and I am referring now to the problem of
administering what would be or would not be considered a
discovery well. Certainly if every well that qualified as a
wildcat under present Commission definition would be a
discovery well, I think that the confusion that would result
from that is apparent and certainly the administration of it
would be a great burden to this Commission and would not be
something that could be taken lightly.

It should also be realized that the confusion over what

will be considered a discoverv well will prompot ~. cast

hearings, if not unnecessary litigatior, arising out of this |
Commission, because 1if the discovery allowable i3 set high enou
it would certainly be worth it to the operators affccied o
liktigarte the issue of whether a well is or is not a discovery
well and entitled to a discovery allowable,

In summary, the Shell and Tidewater companies do not fecl

that there is anv nced for a lonus Jiscovery allowable, at

sh
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2 least at this time,
3 -
H MR. PORTER: Mr. Tomlinson,
Q
LV
5 MR. TOMLINSON: Bill Tomlinson for the Atlantic-
o]
if i Eg Richfield Coapany, We agree that the primary factor in
LI g <%
- §§ drilling wildcats is availability of good, drillable prospects,
== 5 g3
= § 3% However, to the extent that additional allowable will help,
an & 23
o § * = and it will sometimes help, we urge you to reconsider or to
5 Eé give further consideration to the adopticn of this bonus
¢ &3
B discovery allowable,
B
— g o GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Does that mean that you are for
- L) = 9=
g 8 92 | je2
o —
== 2 dg . :
a , 2: MR, TOMLINSON: We want a discovery allowable,
— z oz
= & i .
o X 5= MR, PORTER: Mr, Kellahin,
a» ° 23
- y =

MR, KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Penroc 0il Corpora-
tion is one of ithose indepcndents who feel that the granting
of a discovery allowable would be bereficial to the state and
encourade the drilling of wildcats, It would also be of
benefit tc the independents in obtaining finances, Thev urge
that the Commission do adopt some form of bonus or discovery
I allowable,

T would like to introduce Mr, Ed Thomnson, who is the

executive vice nresident of the Permian Basin Petroleum

Association, who would like to make a statement, 1f he is

still here., I guess Mr. Thompson had to leave,

|
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MR, PORTER: Mr, Hoover.

MR. HOOVER: Don Hoover with Gulf, Gulf 0il
Corporaticn believes that the current allowables are adequate
and the setting of a bonus discovery allowable would not
encourage exploration to a substantial extent. A comparison
of the Texas discovery allowable and the Southeast New Mexico
g8§0-acre allowable for a 45-barrel unit shows that the New
Mexico allowables equal or exceed the Texas discovery
allowable in most depth ranges and that by not being limited
in time, the New Mexico situation is actually more
attractive,

MR, PORTER: Mr. Reed,

MR, REED: Charles Reed, I'm an independent, and
this statement is made on my own behalf. I have recently
become quite concerned about the economy of the State of
New Mexico, which 1s highly dependent upon the revenue derived
from the oil and gas industry, The testimony presented
this morning clearly indicates a reduction of exploratory
activity and a decrease of o0il and gas revenue within our
state. These conditions will ultimately vesult in a gradual
decline of our industry and a loss of income to the State
cf New Mexico,

The majority of the exploratory wells are now being

drilled by independents who depend uvon a sound financing
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program and a fair return of their investment. I can assure
you that an independent with a discovery bonus on the initial
well will do more exploratory drilling and will result in
significant recoveries.

It is my recommendation for a bonus allowable for the
initial discovery well based on depth factor.

MR. PORTER: You would confine your recommendation
to the one initial discovery well?

MR. REED: Yes, sir, that would be my recommendation

MR, PORTER: Mr., Hocker,

MR. HOCKER: R, L, Hocker for Amerada Petroleum
Corporation. You might characterize this as a large
independent.

MR. PORTER: At one time it was the largest
operator in New Mexico.

MR. HOCKER: Yes, I realize. We would like to
take the position that would encourage the development nf
wildcat drilling. We also should he careful not to encourage
too close or dense spacing by drilling unnecessary wells or
incentive that might be caused by discovery wells, There are
two different things that could hanpen. It could be granted
to just one well, in which case the disgscovery allowable Just
to one well, I don't helicve this would occur, but if

discovery allowahle is granted to more than one well [ favor

y
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Mr. Hull's proposition that the allowable be a percentage
based upon not only depth hut spacing when it's established
for the field. That's not very concrete, but it's something I
wanted to point out to you.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement? I
believe we have some correspondence, Mr. Hatch.
MR. HATCH: Yes, sir. I have a telegram dated

July 7, 1966 addressed to the 0il Conservation Commission,
attention Peote Porter. "Aztec 0il and Gas Company favors
the allowable. Believe this might develop further exploration
in New Mexico. District Superintendent, Aztec 0il and Gas."

Another telegram dated July 1l1lth, 1966, addressed to
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, attention Pete
Porter. "Reference to (Case 3425 on Tulv 18+h,
We faver the adoption by the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission of a bonus discoverv allowable on a bhasis eouitable
to all producers., Obviously wildcat drilling in Southeastern
dew lexico is not keeping vace with the oll-related economical
barometers, and such a bonus should result in the increase
in wildcat drilling, Hannigan Petroleum Corporation by
Rohert E, Hannigan,"

Another telegram dated July 11, 19266 addressed to the
New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission. "Understand that

e

“earing Wednesday vou will discuss mnerits of digscoverwy
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allowable for New Mexico, Feel this would be excellent shot
in arm for whole state oil business, Now they will make
decision on practical conservation. Moran 0il Drilling
Corporation, a State of New Mexico Corporation with no out-of-
state production and darn little in New Mexico. R, M, Moran,
P, S. If you really want tc help oil business in New Mexico
you will give immediate consideration to dire need of many
0il companies for unpots..le flood water in Southeastern New
Mexico,™

Another telegram dated July 11, 1966, addressed to the
0il Conservation Commission, Pete Porter. "A decision by your
committee for discovery allowable in new oil field will help
promote New Mexico economy, John Watson,"

A letter from Pan American Petroleum Corporation dated
July 8th, 1966, "Pan American Petroleum Corporation also
believes that the existing allowable system in the State of
New Mexico is satisfactory and that the adoption of a bonus
discoverv allowable is unnecessary and would not stimulate

cil and gas exploration in the state, Signed W, B, Grisham,’

g

latter dated July 8, 1966, addressed to Mg, A, I,
Porter, New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, "Dear »r,
porter: Union-Texas Petroleum, Division of Allied Chemical
Corvoration, the District Office in Midland, Texas, for

operation of producing properties located in Southeast,

i
)
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New Mexico and West Texas, endorses the motion by the 0Oil
Conservation Commission of New Mexico to adopt a bonus discover
allowable, It is felt that this would be healthv for the oil
industry in New Mexico and would promote a more active and
continuing exploration program, Union-Texas Petroleum, by R, L
Stopher, District Production Superintendent,"

Another letter dated July 8, 1966, Del-Lea, Incorporated,
addressed to New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission, reference
to the Case Number 3425, "Gentlemen: It is our thought
that should a bonus discovery allowable be adopted, due
consideration should be given to the distance that the
discovery well is located from the closest previous production,
We are sure that the State of New Mexico officials, institution
and citizens are interested in seeing remote areas tested,
Often times these tests cost several times the amount of a test

which (s classific?d

{9
9]

a wildcat, but is located near existing
servicing centers. An increase in allowable for a rank
wildcat would somewhat compensate for the increased cost
mentioned above and for marketing production discovered at a
great distance from existing transvortation facilities,
Del-Lea, Incorworated, by the nresident,”

Letter dated June 30, 1966, £lkeolly 0il Company, addresscd
to New Mexico 01l Censervation Commission, "If the Commission

adopts a bhonus discovery allowahle in the State of New Mexico,




e
ad>
a>
=
"
——
as
=
S
s
as
]

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN;

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONC 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

we would recommend that irn Southeast New Mexico the existing
unit allowable be multiplied by one and one half times the
basic unit allowable, and in Northwest New Mexico the present
allowable be multiplied by one and one half times the basic
vnit allowable applicable to wells of zero to 5,000 feet,

and aoplying the depth factor below 5,000 feet with a ten-well
maximum of twenty-four months, whichever comes first for a
discovery allowable rule.

"We do not know whether this would have an effect cf
encouraging any additional develovment, but we would have no
objection to this rroposal or one similar thereto, Signed
George W, Selinger."

Another telegram dated July 13th, 1966 addressed to A, L,
Porter, Junior, Oil Conservation Commission, Santa Fe,
"Regarding hearing on discovery allowable, we believe present

svstem to be amnle and dnet with

incentive enough
wildcatting, Ashmun and Hilliard by H, T, Hilliard,"
That's all of the correspondence,
MR, PORTER: Tharnk you, Mr, Hatch, If there's
nothing further to be offered in this case, the Commission will

take i1t under advisement,

|

1
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, MNotary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and abiliity.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 3rd day of August, 1966.

1
i

,/ / /( : :

i . /

. / PR . .-

'}. 7 AL Y S T S

o

NOTARY PUBLIC’
My Commission Expires:

June 10, 198A7,
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CASE No, 3425
Order No R-310:

IN THe MATTRR ING CALLED

BY Thge O1g CONSRRVRTIOU COMNISSIQN

ON 1~ oWy MOTION T0 CONSID!R ALL

ASPp OF PO8g BLE ADOPTION CF
A BOowy. 18 RY’ALLOWAB FOR 1yg
STATE oy MEXICO.

ORDER OF Typ CGEHISSION
§x ggs CQHMI§SIOH:

This Cauge Came op for hearinq at g <M, op July 13, 1966,
at Santa Fe, Mexico ore the 013 Consorvation c i:aion
Of New Hoxico, horeinaft r Feferreg to ag the

NOw

'Commi:tion.”
‘ + On thig 26th
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FINDE ;
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matter thereos
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CASE No,. 3425
Order No. R-31C5

RULE 509, OIL DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE

In addition to the normally assigned allowable, an oil
Giscovery allowable may be assigned to a well completed as a bona
fide discovery well in a new common source of svpply. Said oiil
discovery allowakble shall be in the amount cof 5 barrnls for each
foot of depth of eaid well from the surface of the ground to the
top of the perforations in the new pocol or the depth of the casing
ghoe, whichever is higher. In counties whare there is no other
current oil production, and in any county when the discovery is
the deepest oil production in the county, the oil discovery allcw-
able shall he 10 bharrels per foot of depth.

A nultiply completed well shall he eligible to receive
an oil discovery uallowable for zach new cil pool dircovered,
rrovided that the discovery allowable for ths uppermost pool shall
be based on the depth from the surface of the ground to the top
of the perforations, and the discovery allcwable for each lower
pocl shall be basec on the distance from the hottor of the perfora-
tione in the next higher newly discover2d oil pocl to the top of
the perforaticns in said iower pool or to the casing shoe, if
applicablz.,

Cil discoveries wade in 014 oroducing wells drilied
deeper or previously atandone@ dry hcles shall receive dizcovery
zllowables in accordance with the above, except that +hs Jfanth
neasurement ghall be from the point actual formation drilling was
commenced rather than from the surface of the ground. However,
any abandoned dry hole which ig re-entered and driiled deeper and
a discovery made within one year from the dats of abandonnent, may
receive a discovery allowahle based on the depth as measured from
the surface of the ground.

Tate of discovery fo deiarmins ths wzll which 2bovld
proparly wecalve the oil discovory allowable fov say oow oot
snall oo b odats tho well Lo coaplotad and nswy ol
stock tanks, provided howaver, any oporator dridting i
dimcovering & n2w 011 pool in the courss of deiliing
horlzon way Tils an affidavit of avcon dloomnyy wiiiiin

ity Gu il Sudw bLusty wors made of said canl ceneeiaeanns
Arfldavit with it A S LA S s -

e A TR S S 1 e (R0 SR o om ey be . LI VT v Py v i

of sald well, anobhszry OPeXATAY iliiiin ooy iy 0f

and there are Ceiszonablo

e ooy, o ae owaogny
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CASE Mo. 3425
Oxrder No. R-3105

until after the initial well for which the affidavit was tilaed has
been completed. If at that time the operator of the initial well

makes forwmal application for the discovery allowable in said pocl,
it will be determined after hearing which well shall receive the

- discovery allowable.

To obtain an oil discovery allowable, the owner of a
discovery well shall file two copies of Commission Form C-109,
Applicetion for Discovery Allowable and Cresation of a New Pool,
with the appropriate District Office ¢f the Commiseion and one
with the Santa Fe office. BEach copy of said torm shall be
accompanied by the following:

1. A wap depicting all wells within a two-mile radius
of the discovery wall. All producing oil and gas
wealle and the formations frowm which thsy are pro-
ducing or have produced are to be clzarly shown
as well as all dry holes and the depths to which
they were drilled. Maps shall be on a scale one
inch equals 1,000 feet and shall alsc indicate the
namas of all lessees of record in the Cepicted area.

2. A complete electrical log of the subject well with
the tops and bottoms of preducing formations in the
subject well and in nearby welle identified thereon.

3. 1If application is baszed on horizontal zeparatiocn,
a sub-surface structural map of the producing
formation(s) for which the discovery allcowable is
sought, showing seismic or geclogical interpreta-
tion of the subject gtructure and any troughs,
faults, pinch-oute, 2ic,, which saparatse the subject
wall from nearby walls producing from the game
formationis).

AL A gmologionl mrozpesaotion o saEdowa :
k! N T T P B sl iy e T T S SR
}.(.iif b5 SRR OB U o ST S (XS L ST b 1 Anct G Uf’é’ e i Loy rpriiades b T

ing horizontal as well as vertics! saparation fronm
other wells depictesd on #hn olat whleoh ave produding

3y Tmvre {'x::';*:‘?!u*::-r"s P shie Alnnovamy foramantlos {7..5} N
s, o SUWNRSEY o G L oaveliscl o oaonovdl ! . HIERTANCE § DR U
bottom hole pressuvre Jdatsa, TIuld ianvvws, Cogo aanlyses,

rzaervolr liquld charaoherigtics und aoy ofhor




sectiinuer cata Je e subiect rassrvolr as waell as
other nearby reservoirs which may haly establish
wiether the awbject wall is in faclt a Adiscovery,

If, in the opinion cf the Comnmisszion staff, jood cause
existz to bring the pool on for hearing as a discovary, and no
objaection haes been received from any ~ther operator, the pool
will be placed on the first available hearing docket for incluszion
by the =zt2ff in its rerular rool romentlatyurs cars, If the staff
ig not in agreement with the 2pplicant’y ccatention 12t 2 new pool
has been Siscovered, or if anothesr <perator obiects to rhea creaticn
of a new pool and the azsiynmant of an oil discovery allowable, the
applicant will be sc notified, and he will be expected tc presant
the evidence supporting his case =zt the nomsnclature “earing.

Effective date of a well's discovery allowable will be
7:00 a.m, on the first day of the month next succeeding the month
in which the Commission approves the discovery.

The total discovery allowable attributable to each zone
in the well shall be produced over a two-year period commencing
with the time of authorization. The well's daily ailowable for
each pool receiving the discovery allowable shall not exceed the
dafily top unit allcowable for the pool plus the total pool dis-
covery allowable divided by 730 days (731 days if 2 leap year is
included) .,

A discovery well shall be permitted to produce only that
volume of gas egquivalent to the applicable limiting gas-oil ratio
for the pool multiplied by the top unit allowable for the pool
plus the daily oil discovery allowable., In additiocn to all other
statewide rules not specifically sxcepted nerein, thne Provisiona
of Commission Rule 502 relating to daily tolerance, monthly tolar.-
ance, and undarpreoduction znd overproduction, shall anply to oil
discovery allowableg ag weall as to raguiar allowab

ooeyy wellg,

wat imad W

e Tmeea 14
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Hothing herein contalinsd shall e conzteazd as prondhit-
e Commisglon from cuvtailing Lhe dlscovary allowables of
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CASE NRo. 3425
Order Ro. R-1105%

(2) That Section "M" of the Rulas and Regulations of the
Commisgion entitled "REPORTE"™ is heraehy amended to incliude Rule
1109 as follows:

RULE 1109: APFLICATION FGOR DISCOVERY ALLOMABLE ANY CREATION
OF A NFW PQOL (Form C-109)

’ Fform C-103, when applicable, shall bs¢ filed in accor-
dance with Rule 509,

(3) That Form C-109, Application for Discovsry Allowable
and Creation of a New Pool, (a copy of which is attached hereto
and made a part hereof as Exhibit "A®) is hereby approved.

(4) That Rule 1100-D of the Cormiesion Rules and Regulations
is hersby amended to include Form C-109, Application for Discovery
Allowable and Creation of a New Pool.

(S) That the provisions of this order shall be limited to
0il pools discovered after Sertember 1, 1966,

{¢) That jurisdiction of this cause {s retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Comminsion may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at S5anta Fe, New Mexico, on the day and y=ar hereinabove
designatad,

SETATE OF 1 BwW MEXICO
PIL CONSERVATICON QoeMIgQaynw
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FRO\! SUBEEC’I‘ DISCOVERY WELL TO THE
T HIS COMPARARLE POQL.

€109
i C-'W
Adopred 9166

'

APPLICATION FOR DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE AND CREATION OF A NEW POOL

Note: This formi ts to be filed and attachments made In accordance with the pravisions of Rule 509. |f discovery
is claimed for more than one zone, separate farms must be filed for sach,

NEW MEXICO CiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OPERATOR ADDRESS

LEASE NAME . { WELL NO. COUNTY

WELL LOCATION

TOTAL DEPTH PLUGGED BACK DEPTH | DEPTH CASING SHOE | TUBING DEPTH ELEVATION (State whether Gr.,
» g : OF, RKB, RT, etc.

CIL WELL POTENTIAL(TEST TO BE TAKEN ONLY AFTER ALL X;OAD OIL. KAS BEEN RECOVERED)

-BBLS, OIL PER DAY BASED ON BBLS IN HOURS; BBLS WATER PER DAY BASED ON BBLS
- e U™ s T GASOIL C 0 7T METHODOF T TTCHKS
!N.___..___nouns. GAS PRODUC‘I‘ION DURING TEST: MCF RATION e —— PRODUCING? .SIZE

NEAREST PRODICTION TO THIS DISCOVERY (INCLUDES PAST AND PRESENT OIL OR GAS PRODUCING AREAS AND ZONFS FHETHER THIS
DISCOVERY IS BASED ON HORIZONTAL CR YERTICAL SEPARATION):

POOL, NAME NAME OF PRODUCING INFOR. TOP OF PAY BOTTOM OF PAY CURRENTLY
PRODUCING?
HORIZONTAL DISTANCE AND DIRECTION VERTICAL DISTANCE FRO'\!
FROM SUBJECT DlSCO\'ERY WEL[. TO THE : SUBJEGT DISCOYERY ZONE TO
L NEARLST SELLUIN THIS PO PR l)b(‘l'\G U\IF‘R\. AL THL&POOI

. NEAREST COMPARABLE PRODUC’I‘.OY (INCLUDES PAST AND PRESENT OIL OR GAS PRODUCTION FROM THIS PAY OR
" FORMATION ONLY):

POOL NAME - ] TOP OF PAY BOTTOM OF PAY CURRENTLY
: : , PRODUCING?

HORIZONTAL DISTANCE AND DIRECTION

IF YES, GIVE NAME, LOCATION, AND DEPTH OF NEXT DEEPEST OXL PRODUCTION

IS *COUNTY. DEEP” DISCO"ERY
ALLOWABLE REQUESTED FOR

SUBJECT DiSCOVERY WELL? IN THIS COUNTY

1S THE SUBJECT WELL A . | IS DISCOVERY AI;:LOWABLE IF YES, NAME
: BEING REQUEST, R ALL SUCH

MULTIPLE COMPLETION? M,Y SREQUEST r? }"0 A U

LIS’I‘ ALL OPERA'IORS OW\I\'G LEASES WITHIN ONE MILE OF THIS WELL (ATTACH ADDITIONAL SHEET IF \'ECESDARX)

- NAME : ADDRESS

ATTACH EVIDENCE THAT-ALL OF THE ABOVE OPERATORS HAVE BEEN FUR\'[S‘!ED A COPY OF THIS APPLIC \'I ION. ANY OF
SAID OPERATORS WHO INTENDS ™ OBJECT TO THE DESIGNATION OF THE SUBJECT %WELL AS A DISCOVERY WELL ELIGIBLE

TC RECEIVE A DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE MUST NOTIFY THE APPROPRIATE DISTRICT OFFICE AND THE SANTA VE OFFICE OF
THE COMMISSION OF SUCH INTENT IN WRITING SITHIN TEN DAYS AFTER RECEIVING A COPY OF THIS APPLICATION.

REMARKS:

'CERTIFICATION
{ HEREBY CERTIFY THAT ALL, RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE NEN MENICO 011, GONSE RYATION COMMISSION JHAVE n:-‘.r‘.y
COMPLIED WiTH RESPECT TO THE BUBJECT WELL, AND THAT IT {8 MY OPINION THAT A BUNA FIDE BISCOVERY OF A U11iLH-
TO UNKNOWN COMMON SOURCE OF OIL SUPPLY HAS BEEN MADE IN SAID RELL. [ FURTHER CERTIFY THAT THE DISCOVERY
AMLOWABLE FOR THE SUBJECT RELL, IF AUTHORIZED, WELL BE PRODUCED FROM THE SUBJECT ZONE IN THIS RELL ONLY.
THDR, THAT THE INFORMATION GIVER HEREIN AND ATTACHED HERETO IS TRUE AND CCMPLETE TO THE BEST OF ¥Y
XNORLEDGE AND BELIEF,

Signature VYTt Dare”

: wedai a4 oA o TR TR & 2N

13

Y]

UNITLETTER_______: WELL ISLOCATED FEET FROM THE. LINE AND, FEET
. FROM THE LINE OF SECTION, , TORNSHIP. . RANGE . NMPM
SUGGESTED POOL NAMES {List in order of preferencej
1. 2. 3.
NAME OF PHODUCING FORMATION PERFORATIONS - DATE OF FILING FORM C~104
Iy t"L::\man&Fi%ﬁqﬂme IF YES, GIVE DATE OF FILING | DATE WELL WAS SPUDDED , [DATE COMPL. NEADY TO PROD{




Norman L. Stevens, Jr.

suiTe 604
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

Roawell, New Mexico 88201

5085 622-1461
July 20, 1966
Mr. D. S. Nutter, Chief Engineer
New Mexico Oil Conservation Co mmission

P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Nutter:

I wish to take this opportunity to compliment you and your staff
on the thorough presentation that you made on June 13, 1966 before the
Commission on the possibility of establishing a Bonus Allowable for the
State of New Mexico.

I was very favorably impressed with your delivery and research.

Very truly yours,
- o

e

Norman L. Stevens, Jr.

NLS/dn

BhoJuL 21 Pyl
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| STATE PRODUCTION AND DARNLITTLE 1N HEW MEX) COs
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

Ol AND GAS BUILDING P. 0. BOX 1410

ForT WORTH, TEXAS—76101
Wil V. GRISHAM : )

DvbioN ENGINEER
July 8, 1966

File: GHF-245-986.510.1

Subject: New Mexico 0il Conservation
Comniission Hearings,
July 13, 1966, .
Cases 3424 and /3425
. Sy

PR

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Pan American Petroleum Corxporation supports the amending
of Rule 701~E-4 of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Rules
and Regulations to permit assignment of waterflood basic area
allowable factors equal to the normal unit allowable times ihe
appropriate proportional depth factor, whenever the rormal unit
allowables exceed the Southeast and Northwest waterflood basic area
allowables of 42 BOPD and 70 BOPL, respectively.

™ T

Pan American Petroleum Corporation also believes that

<<:” the existing allowable system in the State of New Mexico is satis-
factory, and that the adoption of 2 bonus discovery allowable is

unnecessary and would not stimulate o0il and gas exploration in the

State,.
\
Veurs very truly,
/
’ .‘ “, 4 ’."4"‘//,/) o /,/'/ /
/ l B ji,’ I 5{,- ¢ /'_-/7:)/‘.», g j}/’) \’/
/// d
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UNION TExas PETROLEUM DIVis)

Corporation

~

=

66 Juu[ 119 pgy 7

1300 WiLco BUILDING o MIDLAND, TExag W 8 Appa CODE ms;jsz.n;n.

July 8, 1966

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case No 342;7
(2

Union Texas Petroleum, a Division of Allied Chemicai Corporation, with
a Districer office ip Midland, Texas for Operation of producing Propertiesg
located jp Southeast New Mexico and West Texas endorses the motion by

the 0i1 Conservation Commission of New Mexico to'adopt a bonus discovery
allowab]e.

Dear Mr. Porter:

It is felt that thig will be healthy for the o011 industry in New Mexico
and wijl Promote a gore active ang continuing exploration Prograi.

Yours very truly,

UNION TEXAS PETROLEUM
77

TK",;{:/ZQ?o«iLJ

R. L. Stover
Districe Production Supcrintondent

RLS :ims




TWO O FIVE BLDG. July 8, 1966

203 NORTH LINAM

A E.s T3 pamo

re———

DEL-LEA. INC.
P. O. BOX 1089
HOBES. NEW MEXICO 88240

AREA CODE 305
EXPrESS 3-3144

)
;\_.
<X
—
—t .

-

-
-
[
D
&~

New Mexico 0il Covservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case No.g3425)
Docket 17-
Regular Hearing July 13, 1966

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Gentlemen:

OQur first thought regarding the possible adoption of a
bonus discovery allowable is that we had rather sece a
general price incresase of 0il and gas production. How-
ever, since this is not the matter under consideration,
although an increase in State-wide allowakble could con-
ceivably forestall a price increase, we will limit our
remaining remarks to a phase of the captioned case which

could be possibly overlooked. C——

It is our thought that should a tonus discovery allowatle

be adopted, due consideration should be given to the dis-
tance that the discovery well is located from the closest
previous production. We are sure that the State of New

Mexico officials, insticutionc, and citizens are interested |
in seeing remote areas tested. Oftentimes these tests Co
coet ceveral timee the amount of 2 teoct which 15 clagsi- o
fied as a Wildcat but is located near existing servicing
centers,

An increase in allowable for a rank Wildcat would somewhat
compensate for the increased cost mentioned above and for
marketing production discovered at a great distance from
existing transportation facilities.

Anticipation of the recent increase in bonus allowables
for discovery wells in Texas may have contributed to ths
mass exodus by some of the companies recently. HRecenily,
we have heard of some of the independents' considering
moving to States with larger discovery allowables.

N Arvmm o aem s PRSP
s o vTiy Liuryy

DEL-LEA, INC.
/

s

A
7 L
. i “ i \r Ve
y by, VW gy L

S f

J. Don Hudgens, ./
President v cc: Governcr Camphbnell
Commissioner Hays
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SKELLY OIL COMPANY

P. 0. Box 1650
TULSA, OKLAHOMA 74102

B Ju 3 PHiZ c2

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

C. L. BLACKSHER. VICE PRESIDENT June 30, 1966

W. P. WHITMORE. MGR. PROOUCTION

W. C. CARSON. MGR. TECHNICAL SERVICES ’,:_»"-""f "‘-—\
ROBERT G. HILTZ, MGR. JOINY OPERATIONS ..—cxf'r':f‘

e ,"

Case No« 34-25-"
&_Haaring’- July 13, 1966

GEORGE W. SELINGER, MGR. CONSERVATION

Mr., A. L. Porter, Jr.

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Porter:

If the Commission adopts a bonus discovery allowable for the state
of New Mexico, we would recommend that in Southeast New Mexico the
existing unit allowable be multiplied by one and one-=half (13) times
as the basic unit allowable, and in Northwest New Mexico the present
allowable be multiplied by one and one-half (13) times as the basic
unit allowable applicable to wells of 0~5,000 feet and applying the
depth factor below 5,000 feet, with a 10-well maximum of 24 months,
whichever comes first, for a discovery allowable rule.

™

We do not know whether this would have an affect of enceouraging any
additional development, bul we would have no objections to thls ///
proposal or one similar thereto. =

Jespectiully.

A N B )
AL AT i
N 7 ,

GiSior
Attach. (1)
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. Crass oF Service

WESTERN UNION oz

NL = Night Letrer

TELEGRAM (42 ) onlzminl)

W. P. MARSHALL, Paesioent

. This i3 a fast message

unless its deferted chare

acter is indicated by the
propet symbol.

The filing time shown in the date line oa domestic telegrams is LOCAL TIME at point of origia. Time of teceipt is LOCAL TIMEat point of destination

_ LAO34 DA156 1

D MDAG22 PD=MIDLAND TEX 13 940A CST=
A L PORTER JR=

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE NMEX=

6 JUL 13 MM 9 2

‘REGARDING HEARING ON D! SCOVERY ALLOWABLE WE BELIEVE
PRESENT SYSTEM TO BE AMPLE AND JUST WITH INCENTIVE
ENOUGH FOR WILBCATTING=

ASHMUN AND HILLIARD H T HILL!ARD:

— gy
S 20 d0 HivH
[

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM TS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE




New Mexico oil Conservation Commission

ATTENTION: Mr. B- L. porteX: JLer Secretary - Director

Re: case 3425 July 13, 1966
Proposed adoption of
A Discovery Allowable
progra® for the gtate of
New Mexico

Gentlemen:

please enter this a%® Tidewater's statement in the

record of the sdbject ned

s
12
3
Q

Jses wEe

acte




STATEMENT OF TIDEWATER OIL COMPANY
For Discovery Allowable Hearing, Case 3425
Before New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
July 13, 1966

Tidewater 0il Company is of the opinion that the present
allowable program in New Mexico is completely sufficient and
adequate for continued emphasis on drilling in New Mexico. We
feel that the adoption of a discovery allowable program will have
very little or no effect on future exploration in New Mexico by
Tidewater. After discussions with representatives of a number
of major companies and independent operators who continually
explore in New Mexico, we have found that in no instance has the
absence of a discovery allowable program been an influencing
factor in a decision to drill a wildcat prospect in New Mexico

Actually, the adoption of a discovery allowable program
might result in present field allowables being reduced at some
future time if it became necessary to reduce the total New Mexico
0il allowable. Tidewater has a major asset in its present pro-
ducing leases in New Mexicc and could not support a program that
might reduce present field allowables to preserve a discovery
allowable program. New Mexico now enjoys considerably better
allowable treatment for wells of comparable depth to that existing
in Texas even considering the recent changes made in Texas.

Tidewater does not believe that a discovery allowable
program for New Mexico would appreciably benefit exploratory
vperaticons in New Mexico, therefore we see no need to adopt such
a program at this time.
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Mr. A. L. Porter

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: New Mexico Rules
and Regulations

Dear Mr. Porter:

We had planned to appear at the hearing called to
consider changes in the waterflood allowable rules and adoption
of a discovery allowable but had a mix-up concerning the date of
the hearing.

It is our belief that the waterflood allowable rules
should be amended to give waterfloods an alldowable equal to the
Southeast New Mexico allowable when it goes above 42 barrels per
day. The 42 barrels per day minimum for waterflocods should be
retained when the Southeast New Mewicc a2llcwzble goes below 42
barrels of o0il per day. Similar treatment, of ccurse, should be
acrorded Northwest New Mexico. This '"fluor'" is necessary to

¢c.. ciy planning and develrpment of waterfloods.

The lack of a discovery allowable has not discouraged
us from exploring for oil in the State of New Mexico in the past
«nd we do not anticipate that the adoption of a discovery ailow-
able would cause us to intensify our drilling program in lNew
Mexico. However, we do believe that the existence o. a discovery
allowable can cause an increase in drilling actlivity.




MI’. A. L. Porter "'2- Ju].y 19, 1966

Please accept our apology for not being present and
making a statement at the hearing.

Very truly yours,

SUNRAY DX OIL COMPANY

- () el L Sae

William R. Loar

RCS/rwd
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STATEMENT -0F OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ‘- '/ -

July 14, 1966

Re: Bonus Allowable Drilling Incentive

{ g The members of the staff of the Coomissioner of Public lands, at

the request of members of industry, have oompilsd certain faotual information
concerning drilling of wildoat wells. This information, coupled with other

* information oompiled by ipdustry and the 0il Conservation Commission staff,
indiocates olearly that fewer wildoat we‘ls are being drilled and that
disoovery of new reserves is not keeping pace with produotion, that is, the
reserves are being dwindled away.

The offioce of Commissioner of Publio Lands is, as you know, a revenue-
produocing offioe. However, it is interested in revenue over the long haul, and
: although its royalties are pleced in a permanent fund and are therefore a
reserve, it is realized that rew discoveries of oil and gas on state land are

necessary to keep pace with the growth of the state, which, in turn, makes

greater demands for {funds for operations of its sochools and other jinstitutions.

vioh would induca

it vherefore is luoisresied lua oonsidsring
wildcat drilling and discovery of new reserves, It is also aware that

i reserves &re necossary from & militéry standpoint and that they oannot be
found overnight.

In the past, incentives have bsen offered by the State Land Office to

drilling of wildcat wells in the form of bonus acreage, that is, the office

A~ O

nas approved uni®s of ocnsiderabls ecoreage witivhi »0uld SIToND Ionsas LOYSLA

L WY

their normal terms should oil or gas be disocovered upon the unit. A rsoent
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example of this is the unit loocated in the St. Augustine Plains.

Along this line, the staff would reocommend that some oonsideration
be given to a bonus allowable, at least on a trial basis, although it is
awarv that there are many administrative problems whioh would flow from such
a praoiioe, such as determining whether or noit a particular well is a new

discovery or merely a parit of an existing pool.

It is our opinion that one of the real reasons for lack of activity
&w‘“/
<
in drilling vildpat wells is the uncertainty of price and markeﬁ%ﬁue to

federal intervention in t;e price regulatory awres and in ths import areaa/.

Po are all aware of what happened to wildcat drilling during the time imports
were inoreased out of balance with domestio production a few years ago, and

at the recent IOCC meeting in Tulsa I detected a veiled threat in the speeoch of
Mr. Cordell Moore, Assistant Seoretary of the United States Department of the
Interior, in that he indicated that the industry would have to furnish p;froleum
produots t6 othar industries in the United States at a price whioch would enable

ths othar induatries to ocompete with foreign industries; otherwise, he indicated

that the importation of cheaper oil would be a necessity. It has slways been

-
Ty e ./,.,.-’,c..-f_u..x ™

our opinion, contrary to the Government's position, that the oontrolSﬁshonid be
at the consuming end rether than at ths producing end. However, the faoct is that
the ocontrols are at the producing end, and so far there has besen little we have

been atle to do about gatting relief in that area, Thsrefors, we must do

{10 give some consideration to a bonus allowable for new discoveries,

iy 3

"fgi;‘lu




Docket No. 17-66

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 13, 1966

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ~ 9 A,M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUTLDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 3424:

CASE 3425:

CASE 3426:

(1) Consideration of the 0il allowable for August, 1966.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
August, 1956, from thirteen prorated pcols in Lea, Eddy,
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Consideration of
the allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico,
for August, 1966.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to consider the amendment of Rule
701 E 4 of the Commission Rules and Regulations to permit the
assignment of allowables to waterfloods in Southeast New Mexico
equal to the normal unit allowable times the appropriate pro-
portional depth factor when the normal unit allowable exceeds
the Southeast New Mexico Area Allowable Factor of 42. The area
allowable factor would remain as the governing allowable factor
when the normal unit allowable is less than 42 barrels per day.
A similar revision with respect to the Northwest Area Allowable
Factor of 70 will also be considered.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to consider all aspects of the
possible adoption of a bonus discovery allowable for the state
of New Mexico. Although testimony both pro and con the dis-
covery allowable will be presented by the Commission staff, the
Comnission invites and will entertain full discussion and testi-
mony from the industry as to the advantages and disadvantages

of a discovery allowable and the advisability of the adoption
thereof, as well as suggested rules relating to the administra-
tion of a borus discovery allowah':, the amount of the allowable,
the length of time and the number of wells to which it should
apply, and any other pertinent facts relating thereto.

Application of Penroc Qil Corporation tor an unoriioddX gas

well lccation and for the amendment of Order R-2581, Eddy

Courty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks avthority to drill a second well in Section 19, Townsnip

21 South, Range 24 East, Indian Basin-lUpper Pennsylvanian Gas
Pool, Eddy County, Mew Mexico, said well to bs located at an
unorthodox location for said pool 660 feet from the South and
East lines of Section 19. Applicant further proposes that the
allowable for the &40-acre unit comprising all of said Section

19 could be produced from either or both of the wells on the

unit in any proporvicn. Applicant further reguests an amend-
ment to Order MNo. R-2581, which force-pooled all mineral interests
in the Upper Pennsylvanian formation underlying said S=ction 1%,
to permit the allocation of well costs among the interest owners
in said unit and the recovery thereof out of production from both
wells, together with cost cof operation thereof.




4

-2 -
JULY 13, 1966, REGULAR HEARING

CASE 3427: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the extension of certain pools in Lea and Roosevelt Counties,
New Mexico:

a) EXTEND the North Bagley-Middle Pennsylvanian Pool to in-
clude therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SQUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: SwW/4

b) EXTEND the Flying "™™M"-San Andres Pcol to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 28: NE/4

¢) EXTEND the Justis-Blinebry Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: E/2 NE/4

d) EXTEND the Morton-Lower Wolfcamp Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: SW/4

e) EXTEND the Todd-San Andres Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: W/2
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Case 3425:

In The Matter of The Hearing Called by The 0il Conservation

Commission to Consider All Aspects of The Possible Adoption
of a Bonus Discovery Allowable For The State of New Mexico

Statement of Cities Service 0il Company

Cities Service 0il Company recommends the establishment of a fixed
and predetermined total amount of bonus discovery allowable, commensurate
with depth, limited as to the number of participating wells, and appli-
cable to each newly discovered pool in the same well bore. It is further
recommended that the bonus discovery allowable be produced at a restricted
rate in addition to the well's top unit allowable.

As a guide line to these general recommendations, it is specifically
proposed that the bonus discovery allowable be established as that amount
of o0il that would be produced in a two-year period at a rate of 1/2 a

normal unit allowable of L0 barrels as muitiplied by the 80-acre pro-

portional factor. It is also provosed that
wells be limited to 4 and that in producing
be restricted to a rate not to exceed twice
Reasons for these proposals are as follows.

the number of participating
the bonus allowable the well
its top unit allowable.

Establishment of a fixed and predetermined total amount of bonus discovery

allowable:

L.

To a prospective investor a total amount of bonus oil would have more
significance and be more meaningful than the tabulation of a depth
bracket allowable. This gives a figure to look at in addition to

the top unit allowable.

Each gqualified well is guaranteed its total amount of bonus 2llowable
if it is able to produce it. This is an advantage not to be found

in the rules of other states. When discovery allowables are limited
both by time and the number of wells, whichever limitation occurs
first, many new fields have lost their discovery rights after only

a few months of production due to accentuated driliing. In other
cases aeveiypucnt hag been purposely delayed until the time 1imit
expired in order to maintain discovery status.

planned H I

A Turther justification for management appr
ing is vprovided for.
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Statement of Cities Service 0il Company
Page 2

6. The graduation of the pool depth range with its established acreage
proportional factors to cur knowledge is generally considered to be
reasonable, equitable and fair. It is a recognition of drilling
and production costs as related to well depths. A bonus discovery
allowable can logically be tied in with this established criteria.

7. Objectiveness is emphasized and not partially hidden in an allowable
schedule.

8. Factors which have caused some recent revisions of discovery allow-
able rules in other states are eliminated.

Limitation of the number of partjicipating wells to 4

1. This is a practical limitation as it permits all offset requirements
to be met around a discovery well making a perfect place for demarca-
tion.

2. 1In actuality only one well should be entitled to a bonus discovery
allowable. If more than one well is to receive it, four is the next
logical cut off point.

3. Any increase in this number of qualified wells would be only a
subterfuge to obtain higher and unwarranied allowables on development
wells.

4. Relstively few large fields have been discovered in the past few
vears., An unorthodox number of wells could lead to a question of
discrinination between pools.

5. The more wells that are qualified for a bonus discovery allowable
in any one pool, the more the purpose of establishing such a bonus
is subjusgated. Anyone who can narticipate with a discovery well is
not. going to use that money for exploratory work of his own.

©. In this state a promiscuous number of wells participating in bonus
discovery allowables would have an impact on establishing the normal
unit allowable.

Restriction of prodjucing rate
1. This restriction is incorporated in our propusal solely as a waste

vprevention measure which weuld vermit the bonus allowable to be
oroduced within a2 reasonabtle lengtn of time.

A tabulation of the proposed tonus discovery allowable is attacned

To tnis stat




PROPOSED BONUS DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE

NEW MEXICO

Bonus Discovery Allowable

Pool Depth Range Total Barrels
0 to 5000 feet 14,600
5000 to 6000 feet 33,580
6000 to 7000 feet 40,150
7000 to 8000 feet 48,910
8000 to 9000 feet 58,400
9000 to 10000 feet 69,350
10000 to 11000 feet 82,490
11000 to 12000 feet 97,090
12000 to 13000 feet 113,150
13000 to 14000 feet 131,400
iLG00 Lo 15000 foot 151,110
15000 to 18000 feet 172,280
16000 to 17C0C feet 19%,910
17000 to 18000 feet 219,000

Tne nraoosed bonus 2icoavery allowable is that amount of
I B . - . R P

oil that would be produced in a 2-year period ai & valc oL /-

a normal unit allowable of LD barvels with Z0-acre proporiional

factor.




COMPARISON OF ALLOWABLES
JULY, 1966

DATLY CALENDAR DAY ALLOWABLE

New Mexico **Texas
*¥Proposed
Pool Depth Range 40-Ac. 80-Ac. Discovery L0-Ac. 80-Ac. 160-Ac. Discovery
0 - 2000 45 45 14600 25 43 79 40
2000 - 3000 45 L5 14600 26 45 83
3000 - Looo L5 45 14600 28 L8 88
Looo - 5000 L5 L5 14600 31 53 95
5000 - 6000 60 105 33580 34 57 103
6000 - TO00 8o 125 40150 37 61 110
7000 - 8000 105 150 48910 Lo 66 118
8000 - 8500 135 180 58400 LL 72 127
8500 - 9000 135 180 58400 L7 76 134
9000 - 9500 170 215 69350 52 83 145
9500 - 10000 170 215 69350 ST 91 157
10000 - 10500 210 255 82490 64 100 171
10500 - 11000 210 255 82490 71 110 187
11000 - 11500 255 300 97090 79 122 207
11500 - 12000 255 300 97090 87 13 504
12000 - 12500 304 349 113150 g6 145 o5
12500 - 13000 304 349 113150 104 157 263
13000 - 13500 : 360 Los 131400 112 16 281,
13500 - 1Lkooo 360 Los 131400 121 181 301
140C0 - 14500 hao LGS 151100 133 200 333
14000 - 15000 L2o L55 151100 i
15000 - 16000 L85 530 172280
16C00 - 17000 555 £00 172280
17000 - 18000 630 75 215000

18000 - 19000
1G0CO - 20000

A AN SR Nalatal
L AW I - [oNR M WA Y

e~

§ . " 3
CUTEC VT proportiorrrd—
OO LUATE N oty

A
{
{
!

* Amount of oil that would te produced in 2-yesr period al vate of L/2 of normal unit allowable of LU BBIET ™S ET
o N s P M . . : :
*#% Texas - 1955 Yardstick - 33.3% Proration Factor. :




420
420

555
630

4

New Mexico

80-Ac.

349
349
Los
Lo5
L65
L65
530
600
675

COMPARISON OF ALLOWABLES
JULY, 19606

DATLY CALENDAR DAY ALLOWABLE

*¥XTexas
*Proposed
Discovery 4O-Ac. 80-Ac. 160-Ac. Discovery
14600 25 43 79 Lo
14600 26 45 83 60
14600 28 48 88 80
14600 31 53 96 100
33580 3k 57 103 120
40150 37 51 110 140
48910 4o 66 118 160
58400 Ly 72 127 180
58400 L7 76 134 180
69350 52 83 145 200
69350 57 91 157 200
82490 3 100 171 210
82490 71 110 187 225
97090 79 122 207 255
97090 87 13k 226 290
113150 a6 145 245 330
113150 10k 157 263 375
131400 112 168 281 Lo5
131400 12l 181 301 LEO
151100 133 200 333 540
151100
172280
172280
219000

pe produced in 2-year pericd at rate of 1/2 of mormal unit allowable of L BTIFT™]
53.3% Froration Factor. ]

I
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form C-1
APPLICATION FOR DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE AND CREATION OF A NEW POOL Rdopted -1:68

NOTE: This form is to be filed ond attachments mode In accordance with the provisions of Rule 509
' discovery Is claimed for more thun one zons, separote forms must be filed for each.

Operat
perator Address
L
ease Name Well No. County
Well Location
Unit Letter ; FeetfromThe ______ ____ _  Lineand Feel
From the Line of Sectlon . Township . Range « NMPM
Suggested Pool Names (List in order of preference;
1. 2. 3.
Name of Producing Formatton Petf{orations Date of Filing Form C-104
Was "'Aflidavit of Discovery'' Previously F'lled Wi .
For Thim wall 12 iscove ?y ously ed | I Yes, Glve Date of Filing Date Well was Spudded Date Compl. Ready to Prod.
Total Cepth Plugged Buack Depth Depth Casing Shoe Tubing Depth Elevation (Gr., DF, RKB, RT, etc.)
Otl Well Potentiai (Test to be taken only after all load cil has been recovered)
. ____Bbls, 01l Per Day Based On _ Bbls In Hours; Bbis Water Per Day Based On Bbls
Gas-Otl Method Of Chk.
in Hours; Gas Productlon During Test: MCF: Hatlo: Producing: Size

NEAREST PRODUCTION TO THIS DISCOVERY (Includes past and present oil or gas producing areas and rones whether this discovery is based on horizons
tal or vertical separaticnj:

Pool Name Name of Froducing Formation Top of Pay Bottom of Pay Currently Producing?
" Horlzontal Distance and Direction from Subject Discovery Well to the Vertical Distarce from Subject Discovery Zone to Producing Interval this
Nearest Well in this Pool Fool

NEAREST COMPARABLE PRODUCTION (lncludes past and present oil or gas production. from this pay or formation only):
Pool Name Top of Pay Bottom of Pay Curtently Producing?

Hortzontal Distance and Direction from Subject Discovery Well to the Nearest Wall in thls Comparable Pool

[s **County Deep'’ Discovery Allowable |If Yes, Give Name, Locatlon, and Depth of Next Deepest Oil Production in this County
Requested for Subject Discovery Well?

Is the Subject Well Is Discovery Allowable if Yes, Name all Such Formaotions
Multiple Completion? |Requested for other Zone(s)?

LIST ALL OPERATORS OWNING LEASES WITHIN ONE MILE OF THIS WELL (Awtach additional sheet if necessary)
T

—

NAME ADORESS

Atto .n evidonce that all of the above oparaters have been furnished o copy of this application. Any of saio operotors who intends to objact to the designation
of the .  sct wall as a discovery well, eligible to receive o discovery allowable, must notify the appropriate District Offica and the Santo Fe Office of the

" ommission of such intent in writing within ten days after raceiving o copy of this applicatian.

Ren.ciks:

CPEFRTIFICATION

[ hereby cestify that sll rules and regulations of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commisrion have been complied with, with respect to the subject well, and
that it is my opinion that a bone tide discovery of a hitherto unknown common source of oil IUWIY tas been made in seld well, | further certify that the dis-
covery allowable for the subject well, tf authorlzed, wlll be produced from the subject zone In thls well only. Purthes, that ths Information glven herein and

gttoched hereto s true end complete to the best of my knowledge and belled.

Stgnatuie Posltion Date




In addition to its normally assigned allowable, an oil
discovery allowable may be assigned to a well completed as a bona
fide discovery well in a new common source of supply. Said oil
discovery allowable shall be in the amount of % barrels for
each foot of depth of said well from the surface of the ground to
the top of the perforations in the new poolyor the depth of the
casing shoe, whichever is higher, exeeptwjn counties where there
'S o other clarrent
hao-Peth-Roproaxicwd 0il production, and in presently producing
| 'an 'HI.Lcou.n‘las
counties when the discovery is the deepest o0il production,&e—dates
“the oil discovery allowable shall be /@ barrels per foot of
 depth.

A multiply completed well shall be eligible to receive
an oil discovery allowable for each new oil pool discovered,

- provided that the discovery allowable for the uppermost pool shall
be based on the depth from the surface of the ground to the top
of the perforations, and the discovery allowable for each lower
pool shall be based ssmon the distance from the bottom of the per-
forations in the next higher ©il pool to the top of the perfora-
tions in said lower pool)or to the casing shoe, if applicable.

0il discoveries wmade in old producing wells drillec
deeper or previously abandoned dry holes shall receive discovery
allowables in accordance with the above, except that the initial
depth measurement shall be frcm the point actual formation
drilling was commenced, @p»eritded However, any abandoned well
which is re-entered and drilled deeper, and a discovery &= made
within one year from the datz of abandonment, may receive a dis-
covery allowable based on the depth as measured from the surfacce

o Lthe ground.
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Mcpl-d 9-1:86

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
APPLICATION FOR DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE AND CREATION OF A NEW POOL

Nate: This form is to be {iled ond attachments made in uccordance with the provisions of Rule 509. [f discovery
is cloimed for more thon one zone, seporcte forms must be filed for each,

OPERATOR ADDRESS

LEASE NAME WELL NO. COUNTY

WELL LOCATION

UNITLETTER _____; WELL ISLOCATED______ FEET FROM THE LINE AND FEET
FROM THE. LINE OF SECTION ,» TOWNSHIP. . RANGE « NMPM

SUGGESTED POOL NAMES (List in order of preference)

1. 2. 3.

NAME OF PRODUCING FORMATION PERFORATIONS DATE OF FILING FORM C-104
- " g W MPL, YTOP
\'X%)%E,L:{Aﬂ’ré)[) X%RY IF YES, GIVE DATE OF FILING | DATE WELL WAS SPUDDED ‘ DATf‘ E(i 1PL. READY TO ROD1

“FLL IN THIS POOL?

TOTAL DEPTH PLUGGED BACK DEPTH DEPTH CASING SHOE TUBING DEPTH ELEVATION (State whether Gr.,

DF, RKB, RT, etc.

OIL WELL POTENTIAL{TEST TO BE TAKEN ONLY AFTER ALL LOAD OIL KAS BEEN RECOVERED)

BBLS, OIL. PER DAY BASED ON BBLS IN HOURS; —____BBLS WATER FPLR DAY BASED ON BBLS
GAS-OIL METHOD OF CHK.
N _IIOURS; GAS PRODUCTION DURING TEST: MCF: RATIO: PRODUCING: SIZE

NEAREST PRODUCTION TO THIS DISCOVERY (INCLULES PAST AND PRESENT OIL OR GAS PRODUCING AREAS AND ZONES WHETHER THIS
DISCOVERY IS BASED ON HORIZONTAL OR VERTICAL SEPARATION):

POOL NAME NAME OF PRODUCING INFOR. TOP OF PAY BOTTOM OF PAY CURRENTLY
PRODUCING?

HORIZONTAL DISTANCE AND DIRECTION VERTICAL DISTANCE FROM

FROM SUBJECT DISCOVERY WELL TO THE SUB ECT DISCOYERY ZONE TO

NEAREST XELLIN THIS POOL, DUCING INTERVAL THIS POOL.

NEAREST COMPARABLE PROOUCTION (INCLUDES PAST AND PRESENT OIL OR GAS PRODUCTION FROM THIS PAY OR
FORMATION ONLY):

POOL NAME TOP . = PAY BOTTOM OF PAY CURRENTLY
PRODUCING?

HORIZONTAL DISTANCE AND DIRECTION
FROM SUBJECT DISCOVERY WELL TO THE
NEARFST WELLAN THIS COUMPABABLE POOL.

IS “COUNTY DEEP" DISCOVERY IF YES, GIVE NAME, LOCATION, AND DEPTH OF NEXT DEEPEST OIL PRODUCTION
ALLOWABLE REQUESTED FOT IN THIS COUNTY
SUNIRCT DISCOVERY WETL? !
1S THE SUBJECT WELL A IS DISCOVERY ALLOFABLE IF YES, NAME
: : BEING REQUESTED FOR ALL SucH
MULTIPLE COMPLETION? AXY OTHER ZONE(s)? FORMATIONS

LIST ALL OPERATORS ORNING LEASES WITHIN ONE MILE OF THIS WELL {ATTACH ADDITIONAL SHEET IF NECESSARY)

NAME s ADDRESS

|

FACH EVIDENCE THAT ALL OF THE ABOVE OPERATORS HAVE BEEN FURNISHED A COPY OF THIS APPLICATION, ANY OF
9 \V YOPERATORS WHO INTHNDS TO ORJECT TO THE DESIGNATION OF THE SUBJECT WELL AS A DISCOVERY WELL  ELIGCIBLE
TO RECHEIVE A DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE MUST NOTIFY THI APPROPRIATE DISTRICT OFFICE AND THE SANTA FE OFFICE OF
THE COMMISSION OF SUCH INTENT IN BRITING WETHIN TEN DAYS AFTER RECEIVING A COPY OF THIS APPLICATION.

REMARKS:

CERTIFICATION
THERERY CERTIFY THAT ALL RULES AND RP(L CATIONS OF THE NES MEXICO O, CONSERVATION COMMISSION HAVE DBEEN
COVPLIED BITH RESPECT TO THE SUBJECT SELL, AND THAT IT ISMY OPINION THAT A BONA FIDE DISCOVERY OF A HITHER-
TO UNENOUN COMMON SOURCE OF OIL SU PPT Y H;\ST Y \' MADE IN SAID \H" Lo DFURTHER CETIFY THAT THE DISCOVERY
ALLOWABLE FOR THE SUBJECT WELL, 1P AUTHORIZED, |\ AI I, BE PRODUCED FROM THE SUBJECT ZONE IN THIS VELL ONLY.
PURTSOER, THAT THERINFORMATION GIVEN HEREIN AND A'l"l':‘\(ll[f’.{) HERETO IS TRUE AND COMPLETE 1O THE BEST OF MY
RNOWLLDGEH AND BELLEY,




~

Moplsd Yelilo

NEWMEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
APPLICATION FOR DiSCOVERY ALLOWABLE AND CREATION OF A NEW POOL

Note: Thi: form is to be filed ond cttachments made In accordance with the provisions of Rule 509. M discovery
s clgimed for more than ane zone, separate farms must be #ited for each,

OPERATOR ADDRESS

LEASE NAME WEL:. NO. COUNTY

WELL LOCATION

UNIT LETTER ; "ELL ISLOCATED______FEET FROM THE LINE AND FEET

FROM THE LINE OF SECTION . TORNSHIP . RANGE . NMPM
SUGGESTED POOL NAMES (List in order of preference}
1. 2. 3.

NAVME OF PRODUCING FORMATION PERFORATIONS ’ DATE OF FILING FORM C-104

“AFTIDAV] DISCOYERY" IF YES, GIVE DATE OF FILING | DATE WELL WAS SPUDDED \')A'I‘E COMPL. READY TO PROD
;RLL"IRL,?{II‘:FQOE&D CTIhSR S, GI TE OF F! TE WEL S 8! E E o
£

TOTAL DEPTH PLUGGED BACK DEPTH DEPTH CASING SHOE TUBING DEPTH ELEVATION (State whether Ge.,
DF, RKB, RT, etc.

OIL WELL POTENTIAL{TEST TO BE TAKEN ONLY AFTER ALL LOAD OIL HAS BEEN RECOVERED)

BBLS, OIL PER DAY BASED ON BBLS IN HOURS; BBLS WATER PER DAY BASED ON BBLS
GAS-OIL ' METHOD OF CHK."
IN HOURS: GAS PRODUCTION DURING TEST: MCF; NATIO e e . PRODUCING: VA

NEAREST PRODUCTION TO THIS DISCOVERY (INCLUDES PAST AND PRESENT OIL OR GAS PRODUCING AREAS AND ZONES WHETHER THIS
DISCOVERY IS BASED ON HORIZONTAL OR YERTICAL SEPARATION): .

POOL NAME NAME OF PRODUCING INFOR. TOP OF PAY BOTTOM OF PAY CURRENTLY
PRODUCZ\C"
HORIZONTAL DISTANCE AND DIRFCTION VERTICAL DISTANCE FROM
FROM SUBJECT DISCOVERY WELL TO THE SUB ECT DISCOVERY ZONE TO
SREST ®ELLIN THIS POQ DUCING INTERVAL THIS POQL.

NEAREST COMPARABLE ?RODUCTXO:-v (INCLUDES PAST AND PRESENT OIL OR GAS PRODUCTION FROM THIS PAY OR
FORMATION ONLY):
POOL NAME TOP OF PAY BOTTOM OF PAY CURRENTLY
PRODUCING?

HORIZONTAL DISTANCE AND DIRECTION
EROM SUBJECT DISCOVERY WELL TO THE
NEAREST NELIMN THIS COMPABARILE POOL

IS “*COUNTY DEEP" DISCOVERY IF YES, GIVE NAME, LOCATION, AND DEPTH OF NEXT DEEPEST OIL PRODUCTION
ALLOBARLE REQUESTED FOR IN THIS COUNTY
SUBTECT DISCOVERY WELL? T
1S FHE SUBJECT WELL A l IS DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE IF YES, NAME
: BEING REQUESTED FOR ALL SUCH
MULTIPLE COMPLETION? b ARY OTHER FONE e FORMATIONS

LIST ALL OPERATORS OWNING LEASRS @WITHIN O D MILE Or THIS WELL (ATTACH ADDITION AL SHEET IF NECESSARY)

NAME ADDRESS

ATTACH EVIDENCE THAT ALL OF THE ABOVE OPERATORS HAVE BEEN FURNISHED A COPY OF THIS APPLICATION, ANY OF
SAID OPERATORS WHO INTENDS TO OBJECT TO THE DESIGNATION OF THE SUBJECT WELL AS A DISCOVERY WELL ELIGIBLE
TO RECHIVE A DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE MUST NOTIFY THE APPROPRIATE DISTRICT OFFICE AND THE SANTA FE OIFFICE OF
THE COMMISSION OF SUCH INTENT IN BRITING WITHIN TEN DAYS AFTER RECEIVING A COPY OF THIS APPLICATION,

REMARKS:

CERTIFICATION
HEREBY CERTIFVY THAT ALL RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE NES MEXICO ()H CONSERVATION COMMISSION HAVE BELN
COMPLIED WITH RESPECT TO THE SUBJECT WELL, ANDTHATUTISMY OPINION THAT A BONA FIDE DISCOVERY OF A HITHIER-
TO UNKNOUN COMMON SOURCE OF O SUPPLY HAS DU MADEIN SAIDVECL, { FURTHER CERTTIFY THAT THE DisCOVERY
ALLOWARBL !, FOR THE SURJECT WELL, T AUTHORIZLE l), WELL BE PRODUCSD PROM AHE SUBIRCTE 700 \I‘ IN THIS QHLE ONLY.
FUITHER, THAT THEINFOIMATION GIVEN HEREFIN AND AT I,\(IHI‘.(,‘ HERSTO IS TRUL AND COMPL T 1O JUE BEST ol vy
ENOULE 'J(.r‘. WD BELIE
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£PPLICATION FOR DIiSCOVERY ALLOWABLE AND CREATION OF A NEW POOL.
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i
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IPREvIEUS LY FILED FOR THIS
Poos.?
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K 3
T St WELL PoaT EnTIAL CTEST T3 ME "ARES B30y AFTER AL LEAD oL WICSJEEERS i
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4
i
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MEARRST ‘PRoplCrivs ro ~,—H,5 % (.uc..uau PAasr AND PRESeNT o AS oo UC I G RRENS AR D
RoNLS WNETNES s -2=“.“_¥_Mgp H%ulnc- R} VERTKAL SEPNRATIEN).
YoerL NAME RAME GF ?»20.9.&0.« ~»

AFRom SuBIEQT DEECOVERY WELL TO THE

ToF eF PAY | BoTToMGr PAY  \CORRENTLY
FroDw M7
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SUBIECT Disc.oveaRy ZordE
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FORMATION) ONLY .
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[ Preprinse?
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NEAREST WELL (A TH(5 Thoo

L

1% mHE WELL A 1> @ OISCIOVERY] ALLBOABLE E YES, NN MZ B6F
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NEWMEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
APPLICATION FOR DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE AND CREATION OF A NEW POOL

Note: This form is to be filad ond attcchments made in accordance with the provisions of Rule 509, If discovery
is cloimed for more than one zone, separate forms must be filed for each,

FOPENATOR ADDRESS

LEASE NAME | WELL NO. COUNTY

WELL LOCATION ‘
UNIT LETTER_____; WELL ISLOCATED______FEET FROM THE_____LINE AND_____ FEET

. FROM THE LINE OF SECTION , TOWNSHIP, , RANGE . NMPM
SUGGESTED POOL NAMES (List in order of preference)
1. 2. _ 3
NAME OF PRODUCING FORMATION PERFORATIONS DATE OF FILING FORM C-104
4] 1 5 . a
Pll% Omw‘HEEDFFdﬁCOMFRY IF YES, GIVE DATE OF FILING | DATE WELL WAS SPUDDED NATE COMPL, READY .TO PROD.
WELL IN 'THIS POOL?
TOTAL DEPTH PLUGGED BACK DEFTH DEPTH CASING SHOE TUBING DEPTH ELEVATION (State whether Gr.,
‘ DF, RKB, RT, etc.

OIL WELL POTENTIAL{TEST TO BE TAKEN ONLY AFTER ALL LOAD OIL HAS BEEN RECOVERED}

BBLS, OIL. PER DAY BASED ON BBLS IN __HOURS; BBLS WATER PER DAY BASED ON BBLS
’ GAS-OIL ’ METHOD OF ~ CHK.
N HOURS; GAS PRODUCTION DURING TEST: MCF:RATIO:_______ PRODUCING: : SIZE

NEAREST PRODUCTION TO THIS DISCOVERY (INCLUDES PAST AND PRESENT OIL OR GAS PRODUCING AREAS AND ZONES WHETHER THIS
DISCOVERY IS BASED ON HORIZONTAL OR VERTICAL SEPARATION):

POOL NAME, NAME OF PRODUCGING INFOR. TQP OF PAY ROTTOM OF PAY CURRENTLY
PRODUCING?

HORIZONTAL DISTANCE AND DIRECTION VERTICAL DISTANCE FROM

FROM SUBJECT DISCOVERY WELL TO THE SUBJECT DISCOVERY ZONE TO

NEAREST ¥EUIL IN THIS POOILL PRODUCING INTERVAL THIS PCO3

NEAREST COMPARABLE PRODUCTION (INCLUDES PAST AND PRESENT OIL OR GAS PRODUCTION FROM THIS PAY OR
FORMATION ONLY):
POOL NAME TOP OF PAY BOTTOM OF PAY CURRENTLY
PRODUCING?

HORIZONTAL DISTANCE AND DIRECTION

FROM SUBEEC'I‘ DISLOVERY WELL TO THE
HIS COMPARABLE POQOY,

1S ““COUNTY DEEP* DISCOVERY IF YES, GIVE NAME, LOCATION, AND DEPTH OF NEXT DEEPEST OfL PRODUCTION
ALLOWABLE REQUESTED FOR IN THIS COUNTY = cro
SUBJECT DISCOVERY WELL?

1S THE SUBJECT WELL A IS DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE IF YES, NAME ‘
s BEING REQUEST ALL SUCH
MULTIPLE COMPLETION? AT GTHER FoNE R FORMATIONS

LIST ALL OPERATORS OWNING LEASES WITHIN ONE MILE OF THIS WELL (ATTACH ADDITIONAL SHEET IF NECESSARY)

NAME ADDRESS

ATTACH EVIDENCE THAT ALL OF THE ABOVE OPERATORS HAVE BEEN FURNISHED A COPY OF THIS APPLICATION. ANY OF
SAID OPERATORS WHO INTENDS TO OBJECT TO THE DESIGNATION OF THE SUBJECT WELL AS A DISCOVERY WELL ELICIBLE
TO RECEIVE A DISCOVERY ALLOTABLE MUST NOTIFY THE APPROPRIATE DISTRICT OFFICE AND THE SANTA FE OFFICE OF
THE COMMISSION OF SUCH INTENT IN WRITING WITHIN TEN DAYS AFTER RECEIVING A COPY OF THIS APPLICATION.

REMARKS:

CERTIFICATION
T HEREBY CERTIFY THAT ALL RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE NER MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION HAVE BEEN
COMPLIED RITH RESPECT TO THE SUBJECT WELL, AND THAT I'T ISMY OPINION THAT A BONA FIDE DISCOVERY OF A HITHER-
TO UNKNOUN COMMON SOURCE OF Ol SUPPLY HAS BERN MADF IN SAID WELL. T FURTHER CERTIFY THAT THE DISCOVERY
ALLOWABLE FOR THE SUBJECT WELL, IF AUTHORIZED, WELL BE PRODUCKD FROM THE SUBJTECT ZONE IN THIS WELL ONLY.
FURTHER, THAT THE I\EOINAHO\' (,[\'F',\' HEREIN AND ATTACHED HERETO IS TRUE AND COMPLETE TO THE BEST OF MY
KNOSLEDGE AND BELIEYR

IR e o
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 177
Order No. 831

IN THE MATTER OF THE MANEDED APPLICATION

OF THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION UPON

ITS OWN MOTION TO RESCIND, REVISE, CHANGE

OR AMEND ORDER NO. 573, WHICH BECAME

EFFECTIVE AS OF JUNE 1, 1944 AND GENERALLY
KNOWN AS THE "BONUS DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE ORDER",
AND TO RESCIND, REVISE OR AMEND SECTION 4 OF
ORDER 798, EFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 19, 1948, WHICH
AMENDS AND SUPERSEDES PREVIOUS STATEWIDE
PRORATION ORDER NO, 637.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 10:00 o'clock a.m., on the 5th day
of May, 1949, at Santa Fe, New Mexico before the 0il Conservatien Com-
mission of the State of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Com-
mission".

NOW, on this 22nd day of July, 1949, the Commission having before
it the testimony adduced at the hearing oi said cause 2nd being fully
advised in the premises,

EENDS:

1. That dues public ratice of said cause having been glven as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of the case.

2. That Order No. 573, effective as of .June 1, 1944 and known as the

"Bonus Discovery ariowahio Ovder” has failed to accomplish its intended
purposes and should be rescinded.

3. That Section 4 of Order No. 798, effective November 19, 1948 is
meaningless except in relation to the '"Bonus Discovery Allowable Order"
and should pe rescinded and striken from said Order No. 798.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Commission Order No. 573, effective as of June 1, 1944 and known
as the "Bonus Discovery Allowable Order"” be and the same hereby is rescind-
ed, subject to the further provisions of this order;

A




-2
Case No. 177
Order No. 831

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That Section 4 only and without effect on any other section or part
thereof of Order No. 798, which became effective November 19, 1948, he
and the same hereby is rescinded and striken from said Commission Order
No. 798, subject to the further provisions of this order.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That all bonus discovery allowables heretofore granted shall remain
in effect the same as if this order had not heen entered, and shall be
fully exempt from the effect hereof.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That Order No. 573 and Section 4 of Order No. 798 shall remain in
effect as to all wells commenced but not completed hefore this date. A
well sball be deemed to be commenced within the meaning of this order
when Form C-101 (Notice of Intention *to Drill) has been filed and approved.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That persons eligible to claim a bonus discovery allowable as to
wells already completed but who have failed to do so, may be entitled to
the benefits of Order No. 573 and Section 4 of Order No. 798 by filing
application therefore within 15 days from this date.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OII. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TIOMAS J. MAP®Y, Chairman
GUY SHEPARD, Nember

R. R. SPURRIER, Secretary



COMMISSIONERS
BEN RAMSEY
Chairman
BYRON TUNNELL
JIM C. LANGDON

~N
(Y]

Railroad Gommission of Texas =

——

P,
OlL. AND GAS DIVISION ; <ARTHUR H. BARBECK
o Chief Engineer

ob Jur 1

AUSTIN, TEXAS

June 29, 1966

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Pete:

In accordance with our conversation
pertaining to discovery allowables in Texas,
I am enclosing our application form for dis-
covery and new field designation and the latest
order of the Commrission amending Statewide Rule
42C pertaining to extension of the number of wells
and the period of discovery in Texas in an effort
to encourage exploration.

With kindest personal regards,

Arthur H. Barbeck
Chief Engineer
AHB/LJ
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PLERSONS CONCERNED with declining reserves of oil and gas
in the United States would do well 1o make o caretful study of whats hap-
pening just across the border in Canada.

A couple of years ago Alberia, the chiet producing province, was
similarly worried about future reserves, even though its ratio of produci-
bility to current demand was much higher than in the U.S.

After intensive deliberation, Alberta inaugurated a whole new conser-
vation concept, to be phased in over a period of several years.

THE RESULTS have been amazing, even though the new pro-
gram was launched little more than a year ago and will not be fuily eficctive
for 2 or 3 years more.

Wildcat driiling has increased. reserves show a big gain, pressure-
maintenance schemes to maximize ultimate recovery liave been stimulated,
and there is new interest in heavy crudes once considered uncconomic.

At the same time many operators’ costs per barrel have been lowered
and there are claims of huge savings for the industry as a whole, largely
because there are fewer wells on production but greater ouiput per well

These were the objectives Alberta sought. Its method was to shifl
its proration base from a well to a reserve, abandon old spacing concepts.
remove the economic floor under mavginal operations, and reward discovery
and cfficiency. o
7 The resilts were quicker and ‘greater than amlup"md Other factors
may have contributed, but the new conservation concept is being given the
major part of the credit.

At the outset there were fears that the new system would squeeze inde-
pendents and small operators out of the industry, deny a market to {iclds
with \‘mall reserves, and cause premature abandonment of older wells. So
far these have not happened, though some critics are unconvinced.

Tu, new policy seems almost too successtui, threatening Alberta with
an cmbarrassment of petroleum riches. Its reserves/preduction ratio is at
a new high, and its producing capacity has grown much faster than market
deman

Sonn predict that the ptovmcc will have o packtrack and slow down

~arre lasral ey ~NE h anon Al bare Fial, T« [ ZETIRPETS SUpN

sw dovelopm MU i
belicve that the mumxcd mm ncy will lower costs so much that Canadian
ude will find far greaier market
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U5, aosimilan revolution o conservaiion and production
concepts would not be as casy to actieve end might not yield such great
results, nationwide. .

But Canada’s expericnce is enlightening and stould be watched very
closely. Our nwmbor may be able to give us some pointers on how to
increase reserves in this counlry.

THE OIL AND GAS JOURNAL » JUNE 6, 1266
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March 14, 1960
MEMORANDUM TO ALL OIL AND GAS OPERATORS3 IN TEXAS:
IN RE -~ APPLICATIONS FOR DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE AND NEW FIELD DESIONATION.
COMPLETE EVIDENCE PROVING CLEARLY THAT THE WELL IS A DISCOVERY MUST BE
RECEIVED IN AUSTIN FRIOR TO THE ASSIGNMENT OF A DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE.
THE EVIDENCE MUST PROVE DEFINITELY THAT THE NEW RESERVOIR IS EFFECTIVELY

SEPARATED FROM ANY OTHER RESERVOIR HERETOFORE PRODUCTIVE. EVIDENCE OTHER
THAN HORIZONTAL DISTANCE IS REQUIRED.

These applications should inclu@e the following data:

1. Aree map, scale one inch equals 1,000', including all oil, gas andfor
abandoned wells within at least 2 1/2 miles in each direction from the subject
well. Producing interval of surrounding oil and/or gas wells must be shown.
All nearby fields, past or present, should be identified clearly with correct
field name, producing formations and average depth of the producing intervals,
Total depth must be shown on all dry holes which are used as evidence of
separation. Maps should be on white paper with all pertinent data shown
legibly.

2. Complete electrical log of subject well with the subject formation
and all nearby producing formatlons identified clearly thereon.

3. If-application'is based on structural differences, include a sub-
surface structurs map contoured on top of tl» producing formation; said map
must be signed by the engilneer or geologist preparing such map.

_ 4. If application is based on faulting, pinch-outs or vertical
separation of small magnitude, include a geologlcal cross-~sectlon prepared
from electrical logs. (Not tracings of logs)

5. If application 1s based on reservoir pressure differentials. ineluda
ISCCIVOLY préssuwce weasurements or calculations other than drill stem test
pressures.

6. If application 1s based on differences in fluid levels,
detulled core data or drill stem test data from comparable for.s
Fluld level dats should be of recent date.,

':5' e
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Please rebuen - Atbentlon: Gordon R. Melubh
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSTRVATION COIIIISSION
OF THE STATEZ OF NiW IMREXICO

IN TIE MATTER OF THE HZARING CALLED BY

THI QIL CCUSZRVATICH COIRIISSION OF TIE

STATE COF NiZd MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONSIDERILGs
CASE X0. 55
CRDER RO. 573

THE APPLICATION ¥ FRED TURNER, JR., FOR

. AKX CRDER AUTHORIZING A BCNUS ALLOWABLE TO

85 GHANTED TO ANY OPCRATOR WHO IAKES A
DISCOVERY OF A KEM OIL PCOL OR A MEW
PROLUCING HORIZON IN AN EXISTING OIL
FIZLD OR AN EXTEESION OF AN EXISTING OIL
PCOL BY DRILLING TWO HMILES QR MORE FROY
ANY COMMERCIALLY PRODUCTIVE OIL WELL.

ORDER OF TiD COIBIISSION

LY THE COMRISSIOM:

This cause cans on for nearing at tsn ovelock AJM., August 4, 1944,
at Santa Fe, New lMexico, before the Gil Conservation Comuiscion of New lexico,
nereinafizr referred to as tha "Commission®.

NCW, on this 6th day of Scptenbar, 1944, the Commission having
before it for congsideration the testinony adduced at the hearing of said
case and beirg fully advised in the praixises, ths Commission finds:

PINDIXNGS

—n e e vas S e e

1. That the bonus discovery allowable provided for herein is
reasonable and in the public interest in that it tends to foster the discovery
of new reserves to replenish diminished reserves of State and Nation,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDZRED:
That the Order herein suull b lmesm as they

BONUS DISCLVIRY ALLOIABLE QRDER

1, That s bonug discovery allowable shall ba granted to any operator
w0 makes a discovery of a new oil pool or o new producing horizon in an
existing 01l {icld or an extension of the discovered portion of a known ¢il
pool where such discovery 18 wo miles or rore from any comma:cially productive
¢cil wioll.

2, Thad such bonus discovery allvizils chell ba for one well, ovar
and above the top undt allowadblo of tho proration unii upon which such dascovoyy
well ig leocatezd, and for an amount of o3l in accordanceo with depth weasurcd to
the top of the preducing formation as [ollewss

Up to 1000 -~ 5000 bbls

1020 = 1500 7550
1500 = 2000 10300 "
2000 = 2500 12570 "
| 2500 - 3000 15000 ®
. 3000 - 3500 17500 ©
3500 = 4000 20000 M

ard % Hhlz, por £ of donth balaw 40000,

3. Thnat such bonus dizcovery allowable shall be produced at a
Caily rats not grsater than the fisure obtained by dividing the total bonus
discovery allowable by the number of doys in tha currant yoar.



4. That such bonus discovery allowable shall be produced within
a two year period. Sald poriod shall begin to run with the first sale of
pil fron said discovery well.

S+« A« That application for the banus discovery allowable provided
for herein shall be in quadruplicate upon Form C-102 and shall be accompanicd
in quadruplicate by the following: ‘

1) Xecessary production and geological data of
such discovery well.

{11) Plat of area for three miles arcund such
discovery well.

(111) And in additioa thoreto where the discovery
18 in a rew producing hordzon in an existing
oil field, appropriate evidentiary matters
in support of such fact.,

B, Waen such gpplicaition is approved by the Coimission, throush
its Director, two shall be retained by tho Commission, one transmitted to
the applicant and one to the Lea County Proration Office.

6. That the Order herein shzll be applicable to any such discovery
made since June 1, 1944.

7. That ths Order herein supersedss any order with which it is in
conf{lict.

ONE at Santa Fe, New liaxico, on the day and year hereinsbova
designatad.

OIL CCLSERVATION CCMISSICH

(8GD) John J. Danpsey
JOiE J. DIPOTY, CrATRNAN

(560)  H. R. Hodgers, . -
il. Re RODGERS, MEiBIR

(50D} John H. Kelly
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THE STATE CORPORATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF KANSAS
Before Commissiolners: William L. Mitchell, Chairman

James O, Greenleaf
Harry G, Wiles

In the matter of the General Rules ) DOCKET NO, 34,780-C
and Regulations for the Conservation ) (C-1825)
of Crude Oil and Natural Gas. } CONSERVATION DIVISION

O R D E R

Now, on this 26th day of May, 1966, the above-entitled matter comes
before the Commission for further consideration, and the Commission, having
examined the application filed herein, and its files and records, and being

advised in the premises, finds:

1. An application, filed herein by Texaco, Inc., on April 26, 1966,
requested an amendment to Commission Rule 82-2-109-B (1), adopted in
this docket on July 23, 1965. Said Rule provides for grant of discovery oil
allowables to wells drilled in new and separate common sources of oil supply
under conditions set out therein,

2. After due notice, a public hearing on said application was held
at the Ramada Inn in Hays, Kansas, on Thursday, May 26, 1966, for the pur-
pose of receiving testimony, suggestions and recommendations with respect
to amending said Rule.

3. The Commission, having heard the evidence and being advised
in the premises, finds that the following amendment to said Rule should be
adopted:

Rule 82-2-109-B (1)
DISCOVERY OIL. ALLOWABLE

An cil discovery allowable equal to onc and one-half (1 1/2) times
the current daily allowable assigned to a similar well, either as set out in
Rule 82 -2-109, paragraph "B', or the regular allowable as established by
a Special Pool Basic Proration Order, may be granted to wells in pools
hereafter discovered. Such discovery allowable shall continue as to wells
in any such newly discovered pool for a perivd oi eigitecn {18 months {rerm
the date hereinafter provided for ii i0 comimencs ©F until o total of eleven
(11) producing wells shall have been completed in any such newly discovered
pool, or until development has connected such newly discovered pool with
another known common source of supply producing from the same geological
formation {reservoir), whichever first occurs,

Provided, however, the following additional provisions shall apply:

1, A newly discovered pool shall not he vecognized as such until
after the filing of an application and notice and hearing thereon before the
Corporation Commissgion, and such determination by the Comnmission, In-
formation in suppoii of the application shall be in conformance with that




required in Appendix "A", Affidavit for Discovery Allewable. DBefore
additional wells in such newly discovercd pool may be granted a discovery
allowable, an affidavit shall be filed with the Conservation Division of the
Commission in compliance with the Affidavit For Discovery Allowable set
out in Appendix "A' hereto. In the event the affidavit for subsequently
developed wells entitled to the discovery oil allowable does not clearly show
to the satisfaction of the Conservation Division that the subject well is pro-
ducing from the same common source of supply (reservoir) as the discovery
well, the matter shall be properly noticed and set for hearing before the
Commission, In the event a protest is filed with the Commission by an in-
terested party within 10 days from the date such affidavit is mailed under
provisions of paragraphl (i) of Appendix ""A", then the matter will be properly
noticed and set for hearing before the Commission. .

2. Over and under production of the discovery oil allowable shall be
subject to the same restrictions and procedures as followed for standard oil
aliowables,

3. Discovery allowables are subject to adjustment for gas-oil ratio
provisions in any combination pool,

4. Discovery allowables are subject to temporary reduction con-
sistent with market demand determination., In the event such reduction is
required, the Commission may extend the time for production of the dis-
covery allowable,

5. Discovery allowables may be obtained for each newly discovered
pool in the same well bore, provided that such well is completed as authorized
by the Commission under Rule 82-2-600-B in such manner that production
from a newly discovered pool is not commingled with production from any
pool in the well bore,

6. A discovery allowable for a newly discovered pool may be obtained
by the operator of any one of the first ten (10) wells completed in said pool,
The discovery allowable period for such pool shall commence on the date of-
completion of the well to which a discovery allowable is first assigned, or on
such other date as the Commission may for good cause determine,

7. For the purpose of this rule, the completion date of a well shall
be the date of the state supervised productivity test.

APPENDIK VA"
AFFIDAVIT FOR DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE

An operator desiring to avail himself of the provisions of this rule
shall file an affidavit with the Conservation Division, 500 Insurance Building,
Wichita, Kansas, after completion of a well, containing the following injorma-
tion, records, reports and data:

1, The affidavit shall show:

a, Exactlocation of the well (legal description),

b, Liease name,

c. Geological name of the producing formation,

d. Top and bottom depths of the preducing formation,

e, Results of a State supervised production test,
showing volumes of oil, gas and water,

f. Any other pertinent data such as bottom hole
pressures, core data, ctc., which may help
determine the validity of the request,

g. Date of first production.

h. Date of {irst oil sales and the purchaser to
whom delivered,




i. The names and addresses of cach operator or
lcssce of record wiihin one-half (1/2) mile
of the lease upon which the subject well is
located together with a statement of the
date a copy of this affidavit was mailed to
each,

2. An electric log or logs of the well in question, if taken,

3. A geological log or report of the well in question, giving
full detail of the formations penetrated, drill stem tests,
casing and cementing, perforations if any, and well stimu-
lation procedures,

4. A map of the area surrounding the subject well, show-

ing the location of all wells whether producing or dry holes,

the total depth of such wells, the name of the producing forma-
tion and the top and bottom of such formation. The map shall
cover an area sufficient to show the producing formation in

the subject well, is not in communication with any other known
common source of supply (reservoir), but in no event shall the -
map cover an area with a radius of less than one and one-half

(1 1/2} miles with the subject well as the center thereof,

5. A geological contour map on a geological marker that
will reflect the expected attitude of the formation from which
the well is producing.

6. The affidavit shall include the following statement:

"It is the opinion of the operator that said well
is capable of producing at the discovery allowable
rate without causing waste. "

IT IS, THEREFORE, BY THE COMMISSION ORDERED: That
Rule 82-2-109 B (1} set out in Finding (3) of this order be and it is hereby
adopied a5 an arnendment to said Rule adopted by order herein dated July 23,

1965,

IT IS FURTHER BY THE COMMISSION ORDERED: That said
amended Rule 82-2-109 B (1) set out in Finding {3) of this order be effectiva
on and after May 26, 1966, ‘superseding on that date Rule 82.2-109 B (1) as
adopted by order herein dated July 23, 1965, and that such amendment shall
not be effective as to wells drilled and discovery allowables granted prior
to May 26, 1966,

The Commission retains jurisdiction of the subject matter and the
parties for the purpose of entering such further order or orders as from

tigie to ilme it may deem proper,

BY THE COMMISSION IT IS SO QRDERED,
¥itchell, Chme; Greenleaf, Com.; VWiles, Comn,

) Rayr, ozicj. I—I:-J.Jr.vevy,V Secretary

JRT:fp




Form

No. 1800 ({-l-'ﬁl); File su Duplicate

j INSTRUCTIONS: (Please follow) ituie 204 No. 34207
NOTIFICATION OF INTENTION ()

(2) Use s

Indicate by (N) the type of operatiuns contemplated,
arate cards for eech wetl.

( ) To DM‘L Outline Lease Bounds: (3) Flle eards with Corp, Comm, prior to commencement ol Operations.
¢ v (4) Outllne lease houndaries on plat & spot well accurately therein.
( ) To DEEPEN Ox Plat Below (3) Flle Pugging Bond with Corp. Comm. prior to drillirg.
Check Spacing Reqhiremants (§) <onsult Rules pertaining to Logs, Blow Out Preventers & Surface Casing.
( ) To PLUG BAC‘ (7) Use Form No. 1001 to report Intention to I'lug a well.
19,
: Date .. ... . ... e .
NO | RTH A
County . -
Sectlon .. Townghip ... ... el | £ 7117 < —
Well Located _ooooeeininccee e Y4 [ A
{10 acres) {40 acres) (184) acres
4
WELL is to North of East o
;e DLRlIfLED ................ Ft. South % Sec. Line............... Ft. West 3% Sec. Line
= 080 [Acres = Operator ——
= = Lease Name . Wel NO. i - —
Date Operation to begin .o e
Type of Bouipment o b uSe® o e
Estimated Total Depth ..o......cccoceco. ... Fermation ...
Correspondence: regarding this well should be addressed to:
NAIME oot e crcmnmssmcammmeee samean, oo oo
20 o Address - .
City . 1721 2 —— -

Form No. 1061 (1%43)

NOTIFICATION OF

INSTRUCTIONS (Please follow these instructions):

(1) Use a separate card for cach well you intend to plug.

(2) Fill out this card and flle with the Corporation Commission
at least 5 days prior to the commencement of plugging oper-
ations.

(3) Clve advance notice to District Field Supervisor of the exact
Antor plugslng Spifalivae ate W Comimence,

Date , 19
County -
Section.... ... Township.____ ___ Range.________
lecation.eooo Ve VA VA
(10 QLTes) (10 acres) {180 acres)
Operator

tease Narne_ Well Noweoo

Correspondence regarding this Well should be sent to:

Address

City .. - -

Permit No. of firm engaged to plug Well: No.______

Date you wish to begin plugging._ . -

INTENTION TO PLUG

(4 Consult Corporation Commission Order No. 19334 for addition-
al infoimation concerning the plugging of wells.

(5) For Notfilcation of Intention to Drill, use Form No. 1000.
OPERATORS OF OFFSET LEASES
NOTIFIED OF INTENTION TO PLUG:

Operator

lease located___ Y __ Y. VaSec.__T___ R _ _
Operator

lease located. Yo Y& _  ViSec. . TR
Operator ___

Llease located Vo Mo ViScc T R
Operator S — e
lease locarted V4 _ Mo _ _ VASec..__ T ___ R

I, the undersigned, in compliance with the provisions of the Cor-
poration Conunission’s orders, cortify that the operators of the
offectt leases listed above have been notified of the intention to

plug the welis desceribed hareon.

(Name Typed or Printed?

(Signatiure of Opcrator's Agent)




FORM 1029
PRODUCTION

NAME OF OPERATOR

OKLAHONMA CORPORATION GOMMISSION
OIL & GAS CONSERVATION DIPARTHENT

PROBUCTION Ot POTENTIAL TESTS
(Witness Kequired)

OFFICE ADDRESS

POOL NAME FORMATION DEPTH
SPACING ORDER NO, ACRES
POOL NO. PIPE LINE

NAME OF LEASE

LOCATION OF LEASE % SEG, TWP. RGE.

WELL DATE OF

WELL POTENTIAL DATE OF. TEST

NO. FIRST PRODUCTION 2L, ~-HOUR RATE FROM T0

BBLS.

BBLS.,

BBLS.

BBLS.,

BBLS.

BBLS,

BBLS.

LEAST POTZNTIAL

WE, THE UWDRASIGHED, 5
TRUE AliD CORRECT.

SIGHATURE

WEAR (OR AFFIRM) THS INFORMATION DISCLOSED HEREON TO BE

SIGHATURE

OFFICIAL YTHESS REPRESEUTING REP, OF OPRRATCR OF WELL TESTzD

HAME OF OPERATOR

SURBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO BEFORE M¥ THIS DAY OF 166

MY COMISSIOH EAPIRES

KOTARY PUBLIC




INSTRUCTIONS:

(1) TESTS MUST BE WITNESSED BY OFFSET OPERATCR (PAGE 23, PAR. 26 (B), ORDER #37113)
(2) IT IS THE RESPONSIBILITY OF CPZRATOR TO PHOCURE WITHESS.

(3) TESTS TAKEN FOR DURATION OF NOT LisSS THAN 6 OR MCORE THAN 24 HOURS.

(4) USE SEPARATE SHEET FOR EACH LEASE.

(5) TESTS SHOULD BE AT A RATE EQUAL TO ALLOWABLE OR GREATER.

(6) NEW WELLS TO BY TESTED BETWZEN 7TH AND 30TH AFTER COMPTL.ETION.

NOTE TO OPZRATOR:

; FILE FORM 1030, COMPLETION NOTICE, ARD WELL RECOxD, FORM 10024,

) EFFZCTIVE DATE OF TESTS ON OLD WELLS AND RETESTS IS THE DATE REPOKT WAS
RECEIVED BY THE DEPARTMENT. SFOT T3STS MAY BE KEQUIRED AT ANY TIME BY
DEPARTMENT,

(3) FALSIFICATION OF REPORTS SUBJECT TO PENALTY, 0.S.L. 1933,

(1
(2




FORM 1030 GORFORATION COMMISSION
COMPLETION NCTICE

DATE 19

TO: OIL & GAS CONSERVATION DEPARTMENT
OKLAHOMA CORPORATION COMMISSION
OKLAHOMA CITY, OKTAHOMA.

Gentlemen:

To establish allawable we submit the following:

Pool Name Pool No.
Lease Name Well No.
Location of Well 0f Section
Township Range County.

Spacing Order No, No. of Acres

Number n»f Producing Wells on Lease

Frodueing Znne Depth

Type Well 0il Gas

Date of First Production

Name and Address of Producer

Name and Address of Purchaser

Please establish or correct the allowabile pire line runs {rom this lease and
advise the Purchaser accordingly,

Yours very truly,

1-27-65




FORM 1026 OKLAHOMA CORPORATION COMMISSION 8-16-60
(OLD FORM 6) OIL AND GnS CONSERVATION DiP&ARTMENT (cc)
GLS/ OIL RATIO TEST
POOL POCL NO. FCRMATICN DEPTH
OPERATOR
BUSINESS ADDRZSS
FARM NAME WELL NO. LOCATION
SECTION TWP. RGE. COUNTY
STARTING DATE TIME M, ENDING DATE TIME M.
YEAR 196_
NUMBER OF HOURS WELL PRODUCED DURING TEST,
PRESSURE
TRAP TUBING CASTNG CHOKE SIZE
OIL PRODUCTION DATE OF FIRST PR™M.
TANK  TARK GLUGE START GAUGE END GROSS WATER NBT
SIZE  NUMBER FT. IN. B3LS. FT. IN. BBLS.  PROD. PROD _ PROD.

PIPE LINE CO.

IL PROD. DURING TEST

METER TYPE

T e

GAS PRODUCTION

(FLANGE) (PIPE TAP) ORIFICE WELL TiSTER

SIZE OF TESTER

SIZE OF PLATE

SIZE CF PLATE

2L HR. COEFF.

DIFFERENTIAL

PRESSURE (1BS) (IN.§20) (IN.HG.)

24 HR. CORFF.

PRESSUZE

(LRS.) (IN¥. HG.) GAS GRAVITY

GCIL PROD. 24 HR. RATE

GAS PROD. 2 KR, RATE

nLa T
GRS CTI RATIO
———

P WELL HAS BLEN DULLLY CCMrisminu, GLVE LUNED

A P s e A s

THE UUDIRSIGNED, CERTIFY THAT THE INFORMATICN IS '1:US #lD CORRECT.

WITHESS

REP, OF OProaTCR

REp

, OF CORP0ha 1T COMATSHION




DATE

101

OPERATOR
ADDRESS
The net allowable for the leases mentioned below
should be corscected as shown:
NO.OF POOL CORRECTED NET ALLOWABLE
LEASE WELL NO. POOL NAME FROM . TO

7

T

"7'_.__.»&

REMARKS:

Xours very truly,

DRD:s




FORM 1008 ChLAHCMA CORPORATICN COMMISSICN
CIL & GAS CONSERVATION DEPARTMENT

OPERATORS ANKUAL UN/LLOCATLED LEASE REPORT

NAME- OF OPERATOR_-

MATLING ADDRESS

NAME CF PURCHASER

FATILING ADDRESS

DATE OF TEST 19

(1) (2) 3 @t )y (6 (7)
PUR~ 'GESCRIFTION 'PRQU.  PRODUCING {NO.OF  |LEASE
CHASER'S SEC.TWP.RGE. : FOR- INTERVAL |PROD, POTENTIAL
LEASE NO. |LEASE NAME [ COUNTY MATION |FROM TO WELLS _ |B.P.D.

: [
H t N
: { !
13 —
: [} .
t l ]
: ]
)
}

R
y

i i
i t
: - T T
i t
s i i
i ! 1
] 1
! ; i
t . i
. ) _
T :
t X 1
5 | |
i ?
i ! i
X i |
13 T
? $ 1
i

I solennly swear or affirm th t I am the reprosentative o»f the operatar
named on this report, and that no non-predusing well is listed hereon, and that
~=s

+ ¥ < RO 1 . . . e
the ameount of oil indlicabod zbove was ascertained by actual tost,

OPUESENTATT VS OF CFENATOR

Subscribed ard sworn to Before me this the _day of 19
My Comnission axpires 19

TTOTARY PUBLICT




26. ()

®

___—_-__-.—._—__—..___

Order No. 534,03

The operators of unallocated wells producing on 4 lease basis with a
daily allowable computed by multiplying the number of producing wells
times unallocated daily allowable will furnish jinformation for all
unallocated oil wells on Form 1008 {Operators Annual Unallocated Lease
Report) during the month of Januarye. The Form will Dg completed in
duplicate and filed with the 0il & Gas Conservation D partment, one covy
to be approved and forwarded to the jndicated purchasers Any change

in lease status during the calendar year will be corrected BY submitting
in duplicate new Form 1008.

A1l purchasers OT takers from wnallocated wells producing on a lease
pasis will use approved Form 1008 received from the 0il & Gas Conser-—
vation Department to establish daily lcase a1lowable by multiplyinZ
indicated number of producing oil wells times unallocated daily
allowable, as set out in Market Demand Order for each allocation
periods




FORM NO. 100€ BOND NO. _
ON44297 (10-1-61)

OKLAHOMA CORPORATION COMMISSION

OIL & GAS CONSERVATION DEPARTMENT
SURETY BOND FOR DRILLING, PRODUCING AND PLUGGING OF
OIL AND GAS WELLS, STATE OF OKLAHOMA

Know All Men By These Presents,

That we (as Principal)

Mailing Address

and

(As Surety)

Mailing Addcess

as surety, authorized to do business in the State of Oklahoma are held and fitmly bound unto he State in the penal
sum as indicated, lawful money of the United States, for which payment, well and truly to be made, we bind our-
selves, and each of us, and each of our heirs, executors, administrators or successors, and assigns joiatly and
severally, firmly by these presents,

The coadition of this obligation is that whereas the above bounden principal proposed to drill a well or wells
for oil or gas upon the following described land situated within the State of Oklahoma, to wit:

(May be used as blanket bond in the amount of $10,000 by inserting in lieu of single well location the wuds: *'For
all wells to be drilled within the State of Oklahoma’’.)

NOW, THEREFORE, if the above bounden principal shall comply with all of the provisions of the laws of the
State of Oklahoma, and the General Rules and Regulations, and speciai orders of the Corporation Commission of
Oklahoma, especially with reference to the drilling, producing and plugging of said well, or wells, and filing with
the Oil and Gas Cons=:vation Department of the Corpotation Commission of Oklahoma all tequired notices, records
and reports, then this obligation shall be nuil and void; otherwise the same shall be and remain in full force and
effect.

Penal sum of

PROVIDED, HOWEVER, tie aggicgaic liabilizy of the corery herennder shaltl in no event exceed the sum of

this bond.

¥itness our hands and seals, this day of . S
Principal

Witness our hands and seals, this day of .
Surety

(If the priacipal is a corporation, the bond should be executed by its duly authecized officers, with che seal of the
corporation affixed. Whea priacipal or surety executes this bond by agcnt, power of attoracy or other evidence;
such evidence of authority must accompany the bond).

Approved

Date




Form 1025
OKLAHOMA CORPCGRATION CMOMMISSION - OIL & GCAS CONSERVATION DEPARTMENT

PACKER LEAKAGE TZST

¥leld Nume County

Operator Addreas

Lease Well Number Location

TEST NO, 1

Well 8Bhut In Complestion Produein 7 Resarvolr Comptletion Shut In Reservreir
Dats J Time (Indicats Casing or Tubing) l (Indicate Casing or Tublng)
DATA ON PRODUCING COMPLETION
Stabitised Shut In_ Pressure Produeing Complstion—Well Opened Choke Sixe (Inches) Stabdilized Flowing Pres.urte
Prior to Test (P.8.1) Date Time During Test (P.8.1)
Time Requlred For Stabiileation Stabilited Bhut In Presaura Time Required For Ohtaining This
of Flowlng Pressure (krs) At End of Test (P.B.1) Xtabilized Shut In Pressuyre (iilid)
DATA ON SHUT IN COMPLETION
Stabdilized Shut In Pressure Shut In Pressure During Test: Stabilized Shut In Pressure al the End of Teat: (P.S.1)
Prior To Test (P.8.1) Minimum (P.8.1) IM;xlmum (P.8.1)
Length of Time Requlred For Obtaln Maximum Pressure Change of Shut-In Completion During Test
Stabllized Pressurs at End of Test (HRR.) Increass (P.9.1) L Decreass (P.S.1.)
TEST NO. 2
Wall 8hut In S8ame Well-Bore as Teat No. 1 But With:
Date Time Completion Produc! “ﬁ Aond Completion Shut In
{Indicate Caaing or Tubing) (Indicate Casing or Tublng}

DATA ON PRODUCING COMPLYTION

Stabitized 8hut in Presaure Producing Completion—Well Opened: Choke Site (Inches) Stabilized Flowing Pressurse
Prior to est (P.S.1.) Date l Time During Test (P.5.1)
(N
Time Required for Stabilization 4 Stabliizad 8hut in Pressure at Time Pequired for Obtaining Thia
of Flowing Pressure (HRS) { End of Tedt (P.S.1) Stabilited Shut In Pressure (HRS)

PATA ON SHUT IN COMPLETIONM

Stabllized Shut In Pressure Shut In Pressure During Test: Jtabllized Shut In Pressura At The End of Test (P.8.1)
Prier to Test (P.8.1) Minimum (P.8.1.) 'M;xlmum (P.E.1)
Length of Time Required For Obtalning Maximum Pressure Change of Shut In Completion During Tesat:
Stabilized Pressure at End of Test (Hrs) Increase (P.8.1) ] Decreana (P.S.1)
)
) )
Clasa of Completion testing, Whilthis O Wall or Gas Weil: t Was The smmission Notified of Test
Tublng Casing 24 kevee Privt ta The Shut In uf Bolh (_nm;:h PO
‘ At The Start o1 fost (Fes or S
Executedthdsthe ___ __dayolf__ 19,
State of e l T Signotwe of Affiant -
County ©f e ,,‘

Belore me, the undarsigned awthority, on thiz dsy personeally sppearad oL . .
person whosz name s sudbscribed to the 2hovs fnstrinent, wha being by
report and tNat he has -

e ... Xnowntu me to be the

2 "on osth states, that ho 13 duly athorized to make the ubove
adz2 of the fests stated tharein, and that said report 1s truz and correct,

Subscribed and sworn to befere ma thiy . day of __ _ .

SEAL

My corarnlsston ewoleaa s Notery Pueblleinand foroo

Courly, .. o o e e e o




FORM 1007

OKLAHOMA CORPORATTION COMMISSION ~ OIL & GAS CONSERVATTION DEPARTMENT
OPFERATORS ANNUAL

UNALLOCATED GAS VFLL REPORT

OPERATCP, ADDRESS

LEASE NAME WELL NUMEER

LOCATION SECTION TONNSHIP RANGE __COUNTY

GAS PURCHASER (S) ADDRESS

LIQUID PURGHASER ADDRESS

FORMATTION PRODUCING INTERVAL FROM FT. TO FT.
CALCULATED OPEN FLOW POTENTIAT M.Co.Fo DATE

SHUT IN DEAD WEIGHT GAUGE PRESSURE Pe So I. 4. DATE

GAS SOLD DECEMBER 19 M.C.F. LIQUIDS SOLD DECEMBER19 _ ___ BBLS.
AVERAGE LIQUID GRAVITY GAS LIQUID RATIO ¥. Co Fo PER BBL,.
SPACING Co Co ORDFR NUMEER

STATUS (CHECK ONE) PRODUCING SHUT IN .
WELL RECORD FIIED (FORM NO. 1002A) YES NO

REMARKS

STICTATURYE
INSTRUCTIONS (FORS MO, 1007)

RT IS TO BE FILED IN TRIPLICATE DURILG T MO OF rispliiavy vl PACH
UMALLCCATED GAS VIELL SHONING DECEMBER STATUS.




26

(a)

(b}

EXCERPT, CORPORATION COMMISSIQH CRDER NUMBER 60050

The operators of unallocated gas wells producing on a daily maximum
allowable computed as 25% of the calculated open flow potential per
day, will furnish information for all unallocated gas wells on Form |
1007 (Operators Annual Unallocated Gas ¥Well Report) during the month |
of February. The form will be completed in triplicate and filed with

the 0il & Gas Conservation Department, one copy to be approved and

forwarded to the indicated purchasers. Any change in well status

during the calendar year will be corrected by submitting in duplicate

New Form 1007.

All purchasers or takers from unallocated gas wells vill use approved
Form 1007 received from the 0il and Gas Conservation Department to
establish daily well allowable,




Form 1024

OKLAHOMA CORPORATION COMMISSION - OIL & GAS CONSERVATION DEPARTMENT

PACKER SETTING REPORT

1,

being of lawtul and having full knowledge of the facts hereinbelow set cut do state:
Name of party making affidavit e
That I am employed by_

in the capacity ot

that on. 19

I personglly supervised the setting of a

Make & type of packer
in

Operator of well

Lease Name
Well No.

located in the

field,
county, state of

at a subsurface depth of

feet,

sald depth measurement baving been furnished me by

That the purpose of setting this packer was to effect a seal in the annular space between two strings of pipe where the packer was set so as to
prevent the commingling, in the bore of this well, of fluids produced from a stratum below the packer with tluids produced from a stratum above
the packer; that this packer was properly set and that it did, when set, effectively and absolutely seal off the annular space between the two

strings of pipe where it was set in such manner as that it prevented any movement of fluids across the packer.

Nt

Exezcutedthisgthe __ _ _day of

R —— e V9

Steta ~f

e ___,,__,,_,___ﬁ__,,ﬁA} T T T sigaatdse of Alflant T T
G0ty OF o e e e

Belore me, the undersigned authority, or this day personally appeeared .

. e known to m2 to be the
person whose name s subseribed (o the above i{nastrument, who beirg by me duly swor. on oath stztes, that he ia fuly awthorized to make tha abovs
report and that hs hes knowlsdge of the facta stated thereln, and that said report o trio end corroct.

Subscribed 2nd sworn to befara ma this

day of , 18 .
SEAL

My commisaton erplres Notary Public in and for_ _.

County,




DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH SHOWING MULTIPLE COMPLETION INSTALLATION

Date:

Field:

County:

Operator:

l.ease:

Well No,:

Well Location:

Top at feet

UPPER Name:

ZONE Completion this Zone:

Bottom at— o fo&t

Top at feet

Side Door Choke

/ set at Feet

Cross-over Packer

é—"‘"’/ set at_______ Feet

Perforated: (eet
This Zone produced thru

LGWER Name:

ZONE  Completion this Zone:

Buitom sl

Test

Noate: This form is furnished oniy as an example. Thz dia-

grammatic sketch which i3 filed should depict the

parl.cular installation fer which approval Is

requested.

being

Packer set at

é/_h___tcet

Tublng landed

/ at_____ feet

I
i
| Perforated:. S {134
: This Zone produced thru
1
Casing set at _____fecs
Total Well depth__ (¢t




Form 1023

Field
Name _ ‘__‘_A‘\_\‘\.;\“\_

Operator \s

Location
of Wel?

‘\\‘__\,\\

1. The Teservolrs herein rg Uested ¢,
# after not?ce and hearing 3

2. Is this well within the G-oqnphlc Hmits defined in above order for each go- — _—
—
——— ‘_\N\\\‘\
3. The fouowing facts are submitted; per Intermedlaze Lower
one Zone Zone
8. Name of feservolr —— —— —_— —_— —_—
—_— —_— —_—
b, Top and bottom of Pay section
(perfor-lion-) _ —_— ——
< Type of production (o or Gag) —_ \\;\\
——

Qo

- Method of Production

Flg. or Art, Life) —_— —_— — —_—

>
~
>
H

-
I
g
i
H

&
®

n

¥
a
ki
o

o

o

K

£

l<
]
w
2

z
e

T——— a. Electricgy 10 or other fcceptabls log with tops ang bottomg of producing Zones and Perforated Intervaly shown ang marked,
——— b. Packer Settlng Report,

—_— . Diagrﬂmmntic Sketeh of Multipte Completion Instauatlon.
————— d. Packer Lelkage Taat,

——————_ e. Plat showing the location of all wellg °N applicant?y lease, a1 offset wells on offset leagey &nd the lames ang addre sney of operatorg
of al! leanes off—-etting 8pplicant 'y leage,

wt

List g1 offget Speratorg to the leqge °n which thjg well [g located together with their corr - ot mailing addre as,

\\‘\ ““\\“‘;\\ﬁ__uk\\ _;,,V,_,\,\‘\\‘~
‘_\\‘ —— \,,\\_ — — — T —— \\\\\\

7. T Waiverg consenting ¢ such multiple completion from egch of the above offget Orerzs, o ditached, (Yes or No)

8 Coples of letters Teauaer: =4Cn walverg from each of thege offgat Operatorg attachedq, in ey of walvearg, (Yes or No)
Execut&d this the e day of__w‘w;_;»,‘ _____ e, 19 . .

State or __ R - ;_;,\,__,_} E— T Sizneias of Afflant ~ e o
County of e T T )
Before e, the lmderslgned aulhorit)‘, on this {4, ¥ Prracnalyy 8ppeored ‘h,;,;«;M_i,_;aa,\,\_»,“_\ ,,,,,,,,,,,,, - Xnown te me to be the

Ferson whpge nama fg subscribed to tha 2Dove lnslru:r.en!, who being b}‘t:'xégu—l;.;wom on oath stateg, that he I;j-ul}' autir;rized to maxe the above
fepoart ang that pa has .'-:r:a*.vicc’ge of tha facty state therein, and that said Teport is trya and Correct,

Subscribey and sworn tg before me this —day of ____ e eee—e 19 .
SEAL e T T
My CoOmmissgign expires_w._,, N e Notmy Publie in ang for. ..
Count_'/, T
———— e e— .,&A..;,\h.;.‘.m,m,»__\‘ ;;;;; T ——— e I

INSTR UCTIO.\'S:

L. Shouty all f2cessary Walvers poy dccompany rxpp!icrtion, the 041 g Gag Conserva![on Dept, Corp, Comm, shall hotd su:hAnpp.‘icn‘.ion for g period
of fifteen (15) days from date of feceipt in SUspenge, I, after said 15 day Petiod, no protest of requast fop hoar[ng is received §n the above Cause,
the @pplicatisn Vil then be approved,

2. File In l)upllcat’n‘.

3. Allowabi, Comprtag from date 2pplicetion fecelvad py Oll & Gas Conaervation Dept, - when GLproved,




REPORT
FORMS
LISY

FORM NO.

No, 1000

No, 1001

No. 1002A

Neo, 1003

No. 1004

No. 1005

No., 1006

No. 1007

No. 1008

No., 1009

No, 1010

No, 1011

No, 1012

No, 1013

No. 1014

Yo, 1016
(Rev,)

No, 1017

llo, 1018

Ho, 1019

o, 1021

A\

COMPLETE LIST OF FORMS AUTHORIZED OFLLR9T
BY
OKLAHOMA CORPORATION COMMISSION
OIL & GAS CONSERVATION DEPARTMENT
(AS OF JUNE 10, 1966)

REPORTS, REQUIREMENTS AND AUTHORITY

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO DRILL (Rule 203)
Operator shall file notice prior to drilling operations,

NOTIFICATION OF INTENTION TO PLUG (Rule 602)
Owner or operator will file notice five (5) days prior to plugging
operations. (Notify Field Supervisor, Rule 603).

WELL RECORD (Well Log) (Rule 204)
Operators shall file a complete well record after well completion,

PLUGGING RECORD (Rule 605)
Operator will file report after plugging operations,

REPORT OF GAS WELLS (Rules 402 & 702)
Purchasers shall make monthly reports of gas volumes and potential
capacity of gas wells,

SEMI-ANNUAL SHUT-IN PRESSURE OF GAS WELLS (Rule 402-B)
Purchasers or operators shall report shut-in pressures taken
during April and October,

PLUGGING BOND FOR OIL & GAS WELLS (Rule 201)
Operators, prior to drilling oil or gas wells, will furnish bond or
acceptable list of producing properties in Oklahoma.

OPERATORS ANNUAL UNALLOCATED GAS WELL REPORT (Current Gas Allocation Order,

Operators are required to file annual report on all Unallocated Gas Wells,

OPERATORS AMNUAL UNALLOCATED OIL LEASE REPORT(Current 0il Allocation Order

Operators are required to file annual report on all Unallocated Oil Lesses

APPLICATION TO COMMINGLE (Rule 309, CCO#4L4297)

APPLICATION FOR CANCELLED UNDERAGE {Allocated 0il Pool)
Rule 11 - Current 0il Allocation Order,

MULTI-ZONE LEASE RUN REPORT {Current 0il Allocation Orders)
Operators having leases producing from two or more zones will make
report to pipe line or transporter on this form each month,

WATER FLOOD PRODUCTION REPORT (Current 0il Allocation Order)

Operatars anthorized water floods make report monthly as required by
Corporation Commission order,

SALT WATER EXEMPTION AFFIDAVIT (Current 0il Allocation Order)

Operators in unallocated pocls may be permitted to produce and run 1C0%
Table A for wells producing 75 per cent or mor: of s2lt water by filing
Form 1013 twice yearly, as required by allocation orders,

APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO USE EARTHEN PITS (Rule 811)
To be filed in triplizate,

BACK PRESSURY TEST FOR GAS WELILS (Rule 402 (a))
Operators and purchasers of gas will make test on new wells,

GUYMON DELIVERABILITY TEST (Order 17867)
Overators and takers of gas in the Guymon-Hugoton Field will report
deliverability tests taken May lst to Cctover 30th,

DELIVERABILITY GAS TEST ~ KEYES FIELD (Order 30312)
Orerators and purchasers of gas in the Keyes field will teke tests and
report as required by Order #30312,

ACREAGE STATEMAIT FOR WELLS & GUYMON-HUGOTCH rIiLy (Order Ho. 17867)

Gperators will repsri attributable acresge As )pqn‘:“u by 0417857,
REPORT OF CORPANIES PUQCHA>ING Ok PAYING GROSS reoDUCTICN TAX,
(Crude 0i1) (Rule 702 (c))

furchasars payirg gross production tox will moke wonthly ropori by

eninting of crade oil purehased,
1




FORM NO,

No.

No.

No,

No.

No,

No.

No,

Ne,

No,

No,

No,

Mo,

1023

1024

1025

1026

1027

1029

1030

1031

1854

1052

1053

1054

REPORTS, REUIREMENTS aND AUTHORITY

APPLICATION FOR kULTIPLE COMFL:TION (Rule 211, CC 44297 )
Operator to file Application as required by special field rules,

PACKER SZITING AFFIDAVIT (Dual Completion) PERTIN:NT FIZLD RULES
Operators will make report as reouired by special field rules,

FACKUR LEAKAGE TiST (Dual Completion) PERTINENT FIELD RULES
Operaiors will make report as required by special field rules,

GAS/OIL RATIO TEST (Rule 301 & Special Pool Rules)
Operators will take G-O-R tests during the ' period and in the manner
prescribed by pertinent fieid rules,

BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE RECORD (Rule 301 & Special Pool Rules)
Operators will take bottom hole pressure tests in the manner and
during the period prescribed by special pool rules,

PRODUCTION OR POTSNTIAL TESTS (Rules 301, 302 & Allocation Orders)
(Use Form 1054 for test when required)

Operators, allocated pools, will conduct production or potential
tests during the period and in the manner required by current allo-
cation order,

COMPLITION NOTICE (Letter) Rule 306 & Current Alleocation Orders)
Operators of allogated wells will notify 0il & Gas Conservation
Department date of completion of new wells in order that proper
allowable may be assigned, using Form 1C20,

AFFIDAVIT FOR CREDJIT (Load or Frack 0il){Current Allocation Orders)
Operators desiring credit for oil {(Not produced on the lease) used in
completing a well, will furnish data on Form 1031 in duplicate to 0il
& Gas Conservation Department.

NOMINATION AND PURCHASERS REPCRT (Rules 303 & 701)

Purchasers will furmish monthly nomination data and crude oil stocks to
0il & Gas Conservation Department prior to market demand hearing, as
required,

IBM OPSRATORS STATENSNT, BUOK #1 & 2 (Rule 306 (e))
This IBM statement will be furnished operators monthly, indicating
status of allocated leases and current allowable, (Operators will
inform Oil & Gas Conservation Department of errors),

IBM PURCHASERS REPORT, BOUK #1 & 2 (Rule 306 (e))
Statement will be furnished to purchasers monthly, ludicating nct
current allowable and lease status of allocated pools, Purchasers or
takers are instructed to run only the amount of oil indicated thereon,
or as chenged, authorized in writing oy Oil & Gas Conserbaticn
Department,
l0TE: Purchasers gre directed to return original copy of this form
on which has been indicated the auscunt of oil run from various
leases shown thereon,

IBii FRODUCTION AND POTENTIAL TiST FORL (Rules 3CL & 302) (Current
alloeation Orders) (form used sewi-annually for production test).
Operators will report the potential or preduction test of allocated
wells as renuired by market demand order, OCperators will return cne
copy only immediately after completion of test of wells listed en this
form, For subsequent tests use Form 1029,




APPLICATION FOR DLCUVRY ALWWARLE A NEW FTELD DESLGHATION

(To be filed with AUSTIN office of haillroad Commisston ol Texas)

RRC Dist.: County: ) survey: 3ec. No. L
Operator: Lease: Well No.
Address:

Suggested Field Names (In order of preference): Name of Producing Zone:

1.

2. Type of Production: 011 Gas

(Indicate one only)
3.
Top of Pay: Perf. from to

Date of Board of Water Engineers' Letter:

Date Commission Form 3 or GWT-1 (Poteatial Test) Flled:

Nearest Production (oil and/or gas, past or present) to this well:

a. Field: 0il or Gas (state which)

b. Reservoir Name & Depth Interval:

¢. Distance and direction from this well:

Nearest Comparable Production (oil and/or gas, past or present) to this well.

a. Field: 01l or Gas (state which)

©. Reservoir Name & Depth Interval:

¢. Pistance and direction from this well:

ALL OFFSET OPERATORS MUST BE NOTIFIED IN WRITING BY THE APPLICANT.

If this i3 & newly discovered reservoir on a known producing multi-reservoir structure,
all operators in field or fields involved must be notified.

Date the operators were notified of thic application: » 19

1f application is filed without letters of waiver from offset operators, said application
will ve nheld for ten (10) days from date of receipt in the Austin Office. If no protest
is received witbin that period, the applieation wLll then be processed.

“{(Hene and Title) -
STATE OF TEXAS

{
CCUNTY OF §

BEFORE ME, the undersigned authority, on this day personally appeared
_ knmown to me {o be the werson whose name is
sucseribed to the above application, who being by me duly sworn on oath states that he has

wnowledge of the facts stated therein and that sald application is true and correct.

SUBSCRIBED AND 3WORH To before me, thia day of

(seal)

totary Public in wad for B

Coxnby, Trung




P \-EJWI’ [
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€ filleqd ip by Commissyoy Engineering Denartment) '
RECOMMENDATION
1. Fielq Name
2 Type of Separation
3. Npy
A roveq. Denieg Set for Hearin :
-4 ———="_Hearing
COMMISSION ACTION
A roved Denjeq

Set for Hearin
Chairmay, : )

g
————fAring
Chairman Chairman
Commissioner .

) Commissioner
Date.

Amount Effective Date
Fielg Designation:

Analyst:

b ]
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THE STATE CORPORATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF KANSAS
STAIE CORPORATION £ 1 v add

, PN
o . Reca AUG 15 1955
Betoure Comrnissioners: William L. Mitchell, Chairma i \
James O, Grecenleaf WILLIAY L. @liongl

Harry G. Wiles

In the matter of the General Rules ) DOCKET NO. 34, 780-C
and Regulations for the Conservation ) _ (C-1825)
of Crude Qil and Natural Gas, ) CONSERVATION DIVISION

O R DER

Now, on this 23rd day of July, 1965, the above-entitled matter comes
before the Commission on its own motion for further consideration, and the
Commission finds: . !

1. K.S.A. 55-603 and 55-604 were amended by the enactment of
House Bill No., 675 of the 1965 Legislature., This amendment became effective
July 1, 1965, and empowers this Commission to grant temporary bonus or dis-
covery allowables to wells drilled in a new and separate common source of oil
supply, and to make and enforce rules, regulations and orders providing there-
for.,

2. After due notice, a public hearing was held at the Lassen Hotel
in Wichita, Kansas, on Friday, July 23, 1965, for the purpose of receiving
testimony, suggestions and recommendations with respect to formulation of .
said rules and recgulations.

3. The Commission, after hearing the evidence and beiny advised
in the premises, finds that the following rule should be adopted and that the
temporary order issued in this docket on June 8, 1965, should be amended
in accordance therewith:

Rule 82-2-109-B (1}
DISCOVERY OIL ALLOWABLE

An oil discovery allowable equal to one and onc-half {1 1/2) times
the currcat caily allowable assigned to a similar well, either as set out in
Rule 82-2-109, paragraph "B", or the regular allowable as established by
2 Special Pool Basic Proration Order, may be granted to wells in pools
nercafter discovered., OSuch discovery allowable shall continue as to wells
in such newly discovered pools for a perxiod of twelve (12} months from the
date of the comupletion of the {icst well or until a votal of live {8) producing
wells shall have been completed in such newly discovered pools, or until
aecveloprment has connected such newly discovered pools with another known
common source of supply producing from the samce geological formation
reservolr), whicanever pericd is the lesser.

Provided however tne following additional provisions shill apply:

l. A newly discovered pool shall not be recognized as such until
cfrer the filing of an application and notice and hearing therecon before the
Corporation Cornmission, and suca determination vy the Commission. Infor-
rmation in support of the application shall be in conformance with that required




in Appendix "A', Affidavit for Discovery Allowable. Before additional wells
in such ncewly discovered pool may be granted a discovery allowable, an
affidavit shall be filed with the Conservation Division of the Cermnmission
in compliance with the Affidavit For Discovery Allowable set out in Appendix
"A" hercto. In the event the affidavit for subsequently developed wells en-
titled to the discovery oil allowable does not ciearly show ta the satisfaction
of the Conservation Division that the subject well is producing from the samc
common source of supply (reservoir) as the discovery well, the matter shall
be properly noticed and set for hearing before the Commission. In the event
a protest is filed with the Commission by any interested party within 10 days
rom the date such affidavit is mailed under provisions of paragraph 1 (i) of
Appendix "A", then the matter will be properly noticed and set for hearing
before the Commission, . .

2, Over and under production of the discovery oil allowable shall
be subject to the same procedures.as followed for normal oil allowables.

3. Discovery allowables are subject to adjustment for gas-oil
ratio provisions in any combination pool orders subsequently adopted for
such newly discovered pools by the Commaission. ‘

4. Discovery allowables are subject to temporary reduction
consistent with market demand determination. In the event such reduction
is required, the Commission may extend the time for production of the
discovery allowable.

5. If a discovery well is completed in more than one common
source of supply, then only one discovery allowable shall be granted to the
discovery well and subsequent wells thereafter completed in the discovery
pool. In addition, where there is good evidence of production in a formation
not completed as producing in the discovery well, no subsequent discovery
allowable shall be granted to any well in the discovery pool producing from
suct formation.

6., For the purpose of this rule, . the completion date of a well
shall be the date of the state supervised productivity test.

APPENDIX "A"
AFFIDAVIT ¥FOR DISCOVERY ALLOWABLE
An operator desiring to avail himself ¢f the provisions of this rule
shall file an affidavit with the Conservation Division, 500 Insurance Bldg,,
Wichita, Kansas, after completion of a well, containing the following infor-
mation, records, reports and data: '
1. - The affidavit shall show:
a, E:act location of the well (legal description),
b, l.easc name,
c. Geological name of the producing formation,

d, Top and bottom deptns of the producing formation,

e. Results of a State supervised production test,
showing volumes of oil, gas and water,

f.  Any otier pertinent data such as bottomr hole
pressures, core data, cte., which may ahelp

deterrnine the validity of the request,

g. Date of first production,




h., Date of {irst oil szles and the purchaser to
whom delivered.

i. The names and addresses of each operator or
lessee of record within once-half {(1/2) mile of
the lease upon which the subject well is located
together with a statement of the date a copy of
this affidavit was mailed to each.

2, An electric log or logs of the well in question, if taken.

3. A geological log or report of the well in question, giving full
detail of the formations penetrated, drill stem tests, casing and cementing,
perforations if any, and well stimulation procedures. .

4. A map of the area surrounding the subject well, showing the
location of all wells whether producing or dry holes, the total depth of such
wells, the name of the producing formation and the top and bottom of such
formation. The map shall cover an area sufficient to show the producing
formation in the subject well is not in communication with any other known
comman source of supply (reservoir}, but in no event shall the map cover
an area with a radius of less than one and one-half (1 1/2) miles with the
subject well as the center thereof. ,

5. A geological contour map on a geological marker that will
reflect the expected attitude of the formation from which the well is pro-
ducing.

6. The affidavit shall inciude the following statement:.

-

"It is the'opinion of the operator that said well is
capable of producing at the discovery allowable rate
without causing waste.!

IT IS, THEREFORE, BY THE COMMISSION ORDERED: That
Rule 82-2-109-B (1) set out in Finding {3) of this order be and it is hereby
adopted as an amendment to said Rule adopted by order herein dated June 8,
1965, which became effective July 1, 1965,

The Commission retains jurisdiction of the subject matter and the
parties for the purpose of entering such further order or orders as from
time to time it may deem proper.

BY THE COMMISSION i1 15 SO ORDERED.

Miteheld, Chm.} Grounleal, Come} Wilcs, Come

RAYMOND B, HARVEY

Raymond B. Harvey, Secretary

JRT:mk




1965 TEXAS OFFSHORE YARDSTICK ALLOVWABLES *

Depth - Feet 40 Acres 80 Acres 160 Acres
0 - 2,000 200 330 590
2,000 - 3,000 220 360 640
3,000 - 4,000 245 400 705 |
4,006 - 5,000 275 445 785 |
5,000 - 6,000 305 490 865
6,000 - 7,000 340 545 950
7,000 - 8,000 380 605 1,050
8,000 - 9,000 420 665 1,150
9,000 - 10,000 465 730 1,260
10,000 - 11,000 515 800 1,380
11,000 - 12,000 565 875 i, 500
12,000 - 13,000 620 950 1,625
13,000 - 14,000 675 1,030 1,750
14,000 - 15,000 735 1,115 1,880

1965 TEXAS ONSHORE YARDSTICK ALLOWABLESx

1965 Depth Yardstick B/D

Depth - Feet 10 Ac. 20 Ac. 40 Ac. 380 Ac. 160 Ac.

0 - 2,000 21 39 74 129 238
2,000 - 3,000 22 41 78~ 135 249
3,000 - 4,000 23 44 84 144 265
4,000 - 5,000 24 48 93— 158 288
5,000 - 6,000 26 52 102 171 310
6,000 - 7,000 28 57 111 184 331
7,000 - 8,000 31 62 121~ 198 353
8,000 - 8,500 34 68 33 215 280
§,500 - 9,000 36 74 142 229 402
9,000 -~ 9,500 40 81 157 230 435
9,500 - 10,000 43 88 172— 272 471
10,000 - 10,500 48 96 192 300 - 515
10,500 - 11,000 - 106 212 329 562
11,000 - 11,500 - 119 237 365 621
11,500 - 12.000 - 131 269 an 570
12,000 - 12,500 - 144 287 436 735
2,500 - 13,000 - 156 312 471 789
13,000 - 13,500 - 169 337 306 843
13,500 - 14,000 - 181 362 543 905

14,000 - 14,500 - 200 350 600 1,000

#ilarket Demand Factor for June 1966 is 34.5%.

FIGURE 1




LOUISIANA OIL WELL DEPTH YARDSTICK

Depth Feet
0 2,000
2,000 3,000
3,000 4,000
4,000 5,000
5,000 6,000
6,000 7,000
7,000 8,000
8,000 9,000
9,000 10,000
10,000 11,000
11,000 12,000
12,000 13,000
13,000 14,000
14,000 15,000
15,000 16,00C
16,000 17,000
17,000 18,000
18,000 19,000
19,000 20,000
20,000 21,000

Base Allowable

Depth Bracket Allowablex*
May, June 1966 - B/D

Onshore Offshore
80 193
95 214

114 238
134 265
159 296
186 331
214 379
239 416
274 463
310 512
347 559
383 605
431 668
483 734
557 830
648 942
726 1,053
816 1,167
927 1,307
1,057 1,469

Onshore Offshore
29 70
34 77
41 86
48 95
57 106
67 119
77 : 136
86 150
99 . 167

112 185
125 201
138 218
155 240
174 264
201 .299
232 339
261 378
294 420
334 471
381 530

#*The depth bracket allowables shown for May and June 1866 correspond
to a market-demand fraction of 0.36.

FIGURE 2




OKLAHOMA MAXIMUM PER-WELL ALLOWABLE - ALLOCATED POOLS*

Depth

Interval - Feet

¢ To 1,000
rese = 2,000
zee0 - 3,000

4.000-

5,000
6,000
7.000
8,000
9,000
10,000
11,000
12,000
13,000
14,000
15,000

*xMarket Demand Factor for May 1966 is 38%.

FIGURE

3

10 Acres 20 Acres 40 Acres
24 42 53
30 45 57—
35 49 61
40 53 65—
47 60 75
57 70 88
67 80 101—
77 95 119
90 113 141—

115 144 180
153 191 239
203 254 317
253 316 395
303 379 473

80 Acres

79

94
110
126
149
176
225
299
398
494
593




NEW MEXICO OIL WELL DEPTH YARDSTICK

Proportional Factor

Depth - Feet 40 Ac. 80 Ac.
0 - 5,000 1.00 2.00
5,000 - 6,000 1.33 2.33
6,000 - 7,000 1.77 2.77
7,000 - 8,000 2.33 3.33
8,000 - 9,000 3.00 4.00
9,000 -~ 10,000 3.77 4,77
10,000 - 11,000 4.67 5.67
11,000 - 12,000 5.67 6.67
12,000 - 13,000 : 6.75 7.75
13,000 - 14,000 8.00 9.00
14,000 - 15,000 9.33 10.33
15,000 - 26,000 10.78 11.78
13,000 ~ 17,000 12.33 . 13.33
17,000 - 18,000 : 14.00 15.00

Monthly, the New Mexico 0il Commission determines the
market demand for o0il and establishes a normal base
aliovwavle for a 4C-acrc unit, which is maltinlied by
the proportional factor to determine the allowable for
each well. The allowable for wells drilled on more or
less than standard spacing is determined by multiplying
the standard allowable by the fraction of assigned
acres divided by standard spacing. Two base allowables
are established, one for the northwest portion of the
State in the San Juan Basin area, and the other for the
remainder of the State. For June 1966, the two
allowables ave 70 barrels per day and 4% barrels per
day, respectively.

FIGURE 4




KANSAS PROPORTIONATE FACTORS

pepth - Feet

o - 4,000
4,000 - 4,500
4,500 - 5,000
5,000 - 5,500
5,500 - 6,000
6,000 - 6,500
6,500 - 7,000
6,000 or deeper

Wells in £
which defi
allowables

iel

10 Acres OY More
Min. Allow./Well

Factor B/D
1.00 25
1.24 31
1.48 37
1.72 43
1.92 48
2.08 52
2.24 56
2.40 60

ds with special nBasic proration orders,"
re spacing, are generally granted oil

in accordance with the following table.

Spacing

(Acres)

40

)_ 4
[
o

Daily Allowable
Barrels Per Well
per 100 Feet
of Depth
1.00
1.25

1.50

FIGURE S




SPECIAL DISCOVERY ALLOWABLES
EXEMPTED FROM MARKET DEMAND FACTOR

Depth
Interval ~ Feet
0 - 1,000
1,000 - 2,000
2,000 - 3,000
3,000 - 4,000
4,000 - 5,000
5,000 - 6,000
6,000 - 7,000
7,000 - 8,000
8,000 - 8,500,
8,500 - 9,000
9,000 - 9,500
9,500 - 10,000°
10,000 - 10,5007
10,500 - 11,00Q
11,000 - 11,500
11,500 - 12,000,
12,000 - 12,500, .
12,500 - 13,000 '
13,000 - 13,500; - .
13,500 -~ 14,000~
14,000 - 14,50G: ..
14,500 - 15,000.

Texas

.+ B/D Months Allowed
40 24
40- 24
60« 24
80 24
100+~ 24
%7120 24
- ¢ 140 24
0 160 -~ 24
;7. 180 24
180 24
e 200 24
200 24
... 210 24
© 225 24
. ., 25D 24
290 24
330 24
375 24
425 24
480 24
540 24
540 24

FIGURE 6

Oklahoma
B/D Days Allowed
20 200
25 270
30— 340
35 410
40 — 480
47 - 570
57 660
67 — 770
77 880
77 880
90 1,000
90— 1,000
115 1,030
115 1,030
153 1,050
153 1,050
203 1,050
203 1,050
253 1,050
253 1,050
303 1,050
303 1,050




KANSAS DISCOVERY ALLOWABLES

(Exempt from Market-Demand Considerations)

10 Acres or More

Min. Allow./Well Discovery Allowable

Depth - Feet Factor B/D B/D Months Allow.
0 - 4,000 1.00 25 38 12
4,000 - 4,500 1.24 31 47 12
4,500 - 5,000 1.48 37 56 12
5,000 - 5,500 1.72 43 65 12
5,500 - 6,000 1.92 48 72 12
6,000 - 6,500 2.08 52 78 12
6,500 - 7,000 2.24 56 84 12
7,000 or deeper 2.40 60 90 12

Wells in fields with special "Basic Proration Orders,' which
define spacing, are generally granted o0il allowables in accordance
with the following table.

Spacing

(Acres)

40
80

160

Discovery
Naily Allowable
Barrels Per Well

Dailv Allowahle

aaaaa v

Barrels Per Well

Per 100 Feet Per 100 Feet Months
of Depth of Depth Allowed
1.00 1.50 12
1.25 1.88 12
1.50 2.25 12

FIGURE 6-A




COMPARISON OF PERMITTED PRODUCTION

OVER A TEN-YEAR PERIOD

(Five Largest Market-Demand States)

Assumptions:

10,000 well
40-Acre Spacing
Market-Demand Factor

Kansas - 1 B/D per 100' of Depth
Louisiana - 339
New Mexico - Unit Allowable--40 B/D
Oklahoma - 33%
Texas - 30%

Market-Demand

State Exempted Production Production
T (Barrels) Barrels)

Kansas

365 Days x 150 B/D 54,750

3,287 Days x 100 B/D 328,700
Louisiana

3,652 Days x 90 B/D 5D 328,680

. ‘ hY (:‘ ) ‘

New Mexico Lot
' 3,652 Days x 150 .8 B/p PRI ‘ 550,721
Oklahoma LML

1,000 Days » 141 B/p — <+ 141,000

2,652 Days x 48.5 B/D i 123,500
Texas :
730 Days x 200 B/D 146,000

2,922 Days x 51.6 B/D 151,000

FIGURE 7

Total
Production

(Barrels)

54,750
328,700
383,450 -

328,680
550,721

141,000
123,500
264,500

146,000
151,000
297,000 -
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louisiana /2
Texas /3
Jklahoma /4

{ansas /5

_1/ Based on
_2/ Based on
_1/ Rased on
4/ Based on

5/ Based on
BOPD for

COMPARISON OF TWO-YEAR ALLOWABLES
NEW MEXICO VS. SEVERAL OTHER STATES

Spacing: 40 acres

lew Mexico L; 0

an assumed average
an assumed average
an assumed averaqge

an assumed average

normal unit allowable of 40 BOPD.

market dcmand factor of 33 percent.

market demand factor of 30 percent. Discovery «llowable applies for two years.

Depth Range )
2500" | ' 5000! 7500" 16
Discovery Reqular Total Discovery  Regular Total Discovery Regular Total Discovery Reg
Allowable Allowable Allowable {Allowable BAllowable Allowable | Allowable Allowable Allowable |Allowable Allc
29,200 23,200 0 29,200 29,200 0 68,620 68,620 0 110,
0 23,360 23,360 G 32,850 32,850 0 51,830 51,830 0 _ 66,
26,280 17,520 43,800 52,560 203,440 73,000 94,170 22,630 116,800 108,040 37,
3,740 13,870 17,610\'. 8,640 16,060 24’700\w, 24,090 24,820 48,910'; 31,390 34,
4,563 18,250 22,813 9,125 36,500 45,625+ 113,688 54,750 68,438 . | 18,250 73,

market demand factor of 33 percent. Discovery allowable applies for from 340 to 1000 days, dependirg

the usual Basic Proration Order contained in special pool rules to allow 1 BOPD for each 109 feet for reqular allowable1
each 100 feet for discovery alliowable.

Discovery allowable applies for 365 days.




N~

COMPARISCN OF TWO-YEAR ALLOWABLES
| NEW MEXICO VS. SEVERAL OTHER STATES
Spacing: 40 acres

Depth Range

| 2500" ‘ , ' 5000! 75001 10,000"

ry Regular Total Discovery  Regular Total Discovery  Regular Total Discovery  Regular Total

le Allowable Allowable |Allowable Allowable Allowable { Allowable Allowable Allowable {Allowable Allowable Allowable
29,200 29,200 0 29,200 23,200 0 68,620 68,620 0 110,230 110,230
23,360 23,360 0 32,850 32,850 0 51,830 51,830 0 66,430 66,430
17,520 43,800 52,560 20,440 73,000 94,170 22,630 116,800 108,040 37,960 146,000

‘ 13,870 17,610\"! 8,640 16,060 24,700"' 24,090 24,820 48,910 | 31,390 34,310 65,700

1 18,250 22,813 9,125 36,500 45,625 ] 13,688 54,750 68,438 18,250 73,006 91,250 L

rage normal unit allowable of 40 BOPD.

rage market demand factor of 33 percent.

Eage market demand factor of 30 percent. Discovery allowable applies for two years.

rage market demand factor of 33 percent.

l Prorvation

:

|

‘or discovery allowable.

rdee conidined in special pool rules to allow 1 BOPD for each 100 feet for regular allowable and
Discovery allowable applies for 365 days.

]
Ao

Discovery allowable applies for from 340 to 1000 days, depending on depth.




, ‘ COMPARISON OF FIVE-YEAR ALLOWABLES
. NEW MEXICO VS. SEVERAL OTHER STATES

Spacing: 40 acres

Depth Range

2500" A 5000 7500 10,000
Discovery Regular Total Discovery  Regulan Total Discovery  Regular Total Discovery Regulatd
N Allowable Allowable Allowable [Allowable Allowable Allowable |Allowable Allowable Allowable | Allowable Allowabl

Yew Mexico/l o - 73,040 73,040 0 73,040 73,040 0 171,644 171,644 0 275,726
“ouisiana /2 . 0 58,432 58,432 0 82,170 82,170 0 129,646 129,646 0 166,166

Texas /3 26,280 43,824 70,104 52,560 51,128 103,688 94,170 ‘56,606 -i897??6,~ 108,040 94,952

t “klahoma /4 3,740 34,694 38,434 8,640 40,172 48,812 25,410 62,084 87,494~" 43,000 85,822
f tansas Zé 4,563 45,650 50,213 9,125 - 91,300 100,425 /113,688 136,950 150,638 ! 18,250 182,600

Based on an assumed average normal unit allowable of 40 BOPD.

S

2y Based un an assuwned averagdge markel demand factor of 33 percent.

Based on an assumed average market demand factor of 30 percent. Discovery allowable a=n1i-~= for two years.,

e

4/ Based on an assumed average market demand factor of 33 percent. Discovery allowa’ .e applies for from 740 to 1000 days, depending o

5/ Based on-the usual Basic Proration Order contained in special rool rules to allow 1 BOPD for each 100 feet for regular allowable ar
) BOPD for each 100 feet for discovery allowable. Disccvery allo: e applies for 365 days.




COMPARISON OF FIVE-YEAR ALLOWABLES
NEW MEXICO VS, SEVERAL OTHER STATES

Spacing: 40 acres
Dgpth Range
. 2500¢ 5000 7500! 10,000!
r  Regular Total Discovery Regular Total Discovery  Regular Total Discovery Regular Total
E Allowable Allowable {Allowable Allowable Allowable jAllowable Allowable Allowable | Allowable Allowable Allowable
; 73,040 73,040 0 73,040 73,040 0 ‘ 171,644 171,644 0 275,726 275,726
| 58,432 58,432 0 82,170 82,170 0 129,646 129,646 0 166,166 166,166
? 43,824 70,104 52,560 51,128 103,688 94,170 ‘56,606 ﬂi58;776 108,040 94,952 202,492
34,694 38,434 8,640 40,172 48,812 2c,41¢8 2,087 57,404 43,060 85,522 128,822
45,650 50,213 o 9,125 91,300 100,425 113,688 136,950 150,638 18,250 182,600 200,850

Prage normal unit allcwable of 40 BOPD.
|

~rage market demand factor of

erage market demand factor of

erage market demand factor of

ic Proration Order contained in special nool rules to allow 1 BOP
'for discovery allowable.

23

30

33

percent.
percent.

percent.

Discovery allowable applies for two years.

Discovery allowable applies for from 340 to 1000 days, depending on depth.

D for each 100 feet for regular allowable and 1.5
Discovery allowable applies for 365 days.



. COMPARISON OF TEN-YEAR ALLOWABLES
NEW MEXICO VS. SEVERAL OTHER STATES
Spacing: 40 acres

Depth Range
2500° _ 5000! 7500! 10,04
1scovery Regular Total Discovery  Regular Total Discovery  Regular Total Discovery  Regul
Allowable Allowable Allowable |Allowable Allowable Allowable |Allowable Allowable Allowable |Allowable Allowd
New Mexico /1 0 146,080 146,080 . 0 146,080 146,080 0 343,288 343,288 0 551,47
Louisiana /2 0 116,864 116,864 0 164,340 164,340 0 259,292 259,292 0 332,33
Texas /3 26,280 87,648 113,928 52,560 102,256 —154,816 94,170 113,212 507::?8:; 108,040 189, 94
Oklahoma /4 3,740 69,388 73,128 | 8,640 80,344 88,984 |25,410 124,168 149,578 | 43,000 171,64
Kansas /5 4,563 91,300 95,863 ) 9,125 182,600 191,725\<: 13,688 273,900 287,588 18,250 365,24
_1/ Based on an assumed average normal unit allowable of 40 BOFPD.
_g/ Based on an assumed average market demand factor of 33 percent.
_}/ Based on an assumed average market demand factor of 30 percent. Discovery allowable applies for two years.
_g/ Based on an assumed average market demand facior of 33 percent. Discovery allowable applics for from 2340 to 1000 days, depending
5/ g%igdfon the usual Basic Proration Order contained in special pool rules to allow 1 BOPD for each 100 feet for regular allowable
PD for

each 100 feet for discovery allowable. Discovery allowable applies for 365 days.




COMPARISON OF TEN-YEAR ALLOWABLES
NEW MEXICQ VS. SEVERAL CTHER STATES
Spacing: 40 acres

-

Depth Range

< 2536! - _ 5000" 7500t 10,000

ble Allowable Allowable |Allowable Alimamie Aliwable |Alieobns Arateaiie Mlovable |Reosmly Morowibte Allowble
146,080 146,080 . 0 146,080 146,080 0 343,288 343,288 0 551,452 551,452
116,864 116,864 0 164,340 164,340 0 250,292 259,292 0 332,332 332,332

b 87,648 113,328 {52,560 102,256 154,816 |94,170 113,212 507'1’3;65,” 108,040 189,904 297,944

p 69,388 73,128 | 8,640 80,344 88,984 125,410 124,168 149,578 43,000 171,644 214,644

F 91,300 95,863 '} 9,125 182,600 191,725 ¥ | 13,688 273,900 287,588 18,250 365,200 383,450 e

N

average normal unit allowable of 40 BOFD.
'average market demand factor of 33 percent.

average market demand factor of 30 percent. Discovery allowable applies for two years.
|

average market demand f of 33 porcent. Discovery eilowable applies ror rrom 3540 to 1UUU days, depending on depth.

\asic Proration Order contained in special pool rules to allow 1 BOPD for each 100 feet for regular allowable and 1.5
et for discovery allowable. Discovery allowable applies for 365 days.
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SKELLY OIL COMPA?(Y

P. 0. Box 1650 .=
TULSA, OKLAHOMA 7711(12
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT
C. L. BLACKSHER. VICE PRESIDENTY J ‘lly 8, 1966

W. P. WHITMORE, MGR. PRODUCTION

W O. CARSON. MGR. TECHN!CAL SERVICES

ROBERT G. HILYZ, MGR. JOI!NT OPERATIONS

GEORGE W. SELINGER, MGR. CONSERVATIOR

VIA AIR MAIL !

Mr. Daniel Nutter

0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Dan:

I am almost afraid to add a supplement to what I told you, as it
might add to further confusion. what I told you about the minimum
allowable for the state of 35 barrels remains, and also the pools
spaced on 40, 80 and 160 being given one barrel per 100! of depth.
1-1/L barrel for 100" of depth, and 1-1/2 barrel per 100! of depth,
respectively, plus 25 barrels 1or each.

What I neglected to tell you was that the allowable for wells in
fields not spaced by order of the Commission, the following
tabulation prevails:

4,000-4,500 ~ 30 Darrels
4,500-5,000t -~ L2 ®
5,000-5,500t ~ 18
5,500-6,000t  ~ 53
6,000-5,500t - 57 M
6,5C0-7,000r - H1
7,C0C~plust ~- 45 n

Vouta v ey LUy,
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PRESS RELEASE

Railroad Commission Chairman Ben Ramsey announced that the
Railroad Commissicn of Texas, at a formal conference held May 31, 1966,
approved an amendment to itg Rule k2 (c¢) of the General Rules of
Statewide Application increasing the number of wellg eilgible to parti-
cipate during the twenty-four month discovery reriod from five to ten
wells. This action was taken 88 a result of the hearing held May 18,
1966, to consider thig matter - 0il ang Cas Docket No. 20-56,342,

This order will apply to all future onshore discoveries and those fields

onshore currently enjoying discovery allowable as of May 31, 1966,
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RAILRCAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS
OIL AND GAS DIVISION

OIL AND GAS DOCKET

NO. 20-56,342 IN RE: CONSERVATION AND PREVENTION
OF WASTE OF CRUDE PETROLEUM
AND NATURAL GAS IN THE
STATE OF TEXAS

Austin, Texas

SPECIAL ORDER
AMENDING RULE 42 (c) OF THE GENERAL CONSERVATION RULES OF

STATEWIDE APPLICATION, STATE OF TEXAS

WHEREBAS, After due notice, the Railroasd Commission of Texas held a hearing
on May 18, 1966, to consider the adoption of an amendment to Rule 42 (c) of the
General Conservation Rules of Statewide Application, State of Texas; and

WHEREAS, From testimony adduced into the record by numerous operators, it
appeared to the Commission that an increased incentive for oushore exploration
operations was considered desirable and was urged by all parties who partici-
pated in the hearing, and that a reasonable increase in the wumber of wells al-
lowed to participate during the discovery allowable period was an acceptable
means of increasing exploration operations; and

WHEREAS, From the testimony adduced into the record considered in conjunc-
tion with otizer pertinent facts and information available to the Commission
from its own records and files, the Ccommission is of the opinion that the pro-
posed increase in exploration incentives by increasing the number of wells al-
lowed to participate during the discovery allowable period has merit and should
be adopted.

THEREFORE, IT IS ORDERED By the Railrocad Commission of Texas that effec~
tive Vay 31, 1966, RULE 42 (c) of the General Conservation Rules of Statewide
Application, State of Texas, be and it is amended to hereafter read and provide
as follows:

RULE 42 (c) (1): EBach oil well drilled in a new field onshore or in a
new o0il producing reservoir cnshore within tne confines of an establlished field
may receive, as a maximum daily, its discovery oil allowable, exempt from mar-
ket demand limitation, for a period of twenty-four (24) months from the date of
assignment of the oil allowable to such discovery well or until the eleventh
(11th) 0i2 well has been completed therein, whichever czciuuws Iirst.

(2): Fach oil well drilled in s new field offshore or in a
new oil producing reservoir offshore within the confines of an establisned field
may receive, as a waxinum dsily, its discovery c¢il allowable, exerpt from mor.
ket demand limitation, for a period of eighteen (18) nouihs trom the date of
assignment of the oil 2llcwuble o such discovery well or until the sixth (6th)
cil well has been completed therein, wnichever occurs first.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED That this amerdment will apply to all future onshore
discoveries and to all cnstore fields that are currently enjoying discovery al-
Iowaplic status on the effective date of thisg order.

FURTHER ORDERED Tnabv this cause ve neld open on the docket for such
Turther orders as ray 0 NECessary.
SI0i]
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WM. H. AVERY Governor
WILLIAM L. MITCHELL Chairman
JAMES O. GREENLEAF  Commissioner
HARRY G. WILES Commissioner
RAYMOND B. HARVEY Secretary
E. EDWARD JOHNSON  Gen. Counsel . July 7, 1966

S'la be Corparah' on Commiddioa -

TOPEKA, KANSAS

1

Mr., Ray Graham
State Land Office
Santa Fe, New Mexico

‘WN‘33 VINVS
0313733y

331440 CNVT 31VIS

9 KT g

Dear Mr. Graham:

As you know the discovery allowable was first enacted by order of the Cormmmis-
sion on July 23, 1965, with an effective date of July 1, 1965, This was pursuant
to statutory changes made by the 1965 general session of the Kansas Legislature.
On May 26, 1966, we amended the discovery allowable and you have copy of the
amendment.

The reason for the change in the original discovery allowable rule was that the
original rule was too restrictive, and after hearing, a new rule was adopted
which essentially provides as follows:

1. Ten wells may benefit instead of four;
2. The allowable may be for a period ~f 18 months instead of 12;

3, Discovery allowable may be obtained for each newly discovered
pool or source of supply in the same weil bore;

4, Discovery allowable may be obtained by the operator of any one

of the first 1C welle in a pool.

One of the administrative problems arising from the discovery allowables is a
soriing out of the evidence with respect to new pools ag distinguished from extensions
oif the vid pocls, Maoat operators feel that all new wells are located in discovery
pools, although occasionally the evidence later indicates that they are mcrely extena
sions of existing pools.

There 18 no gquestion but what bonus allowables have beren an effeciive ool in
securing financing fcr the additional drilling of wells. This has been particularly
true the last several months during the tight money gituation in the United States.
Moast peopie are willing to take & long gamble if they feel proration is not too res-
trictive with respect to recovering their initial investment. Discovery allowables
are sure not a panacea, but they do provide a working tool for securing wildcat




-2- July 7, 1966

Mr. Ray Graham
as because our wildcat exploring i8

This is important in Kans
g of oil in scattered locations.

11 pimple

financing.
any copy of any discovery allowable rule whi

pretty much confined to sma
ch you

I would appreciate re ceiving

adopt.
first four months of 1966, wildcat drilling
5. However, development

It is interesting to note that for the
6% over the corresponding period for 196
tive period for

below the same compara

ly 6% in drilling activi first four months

increased 23.

wells were 18%
an increase of approximate

of 1966 over 1965.
rsonal regards and best wishes,
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I remain

With kindest pe

tchell, man

william L.
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